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IN THE MATTER OF: :

CASE 160C (continued) In the matter of the application :
of M. A. Romero and Robert Critchfield con-:
cerning the overation of gas prorationing
in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and the
ratable taking of gas from sald Blanco :
Mesaverde Gas Pool in Rio Arriba and San :
Juan Counties, New Mexico, as well as from ;
the Choza Mesa-Plctured Cliffs Gas Pool in :
Rio Arriba County, Wew Mexico. :

BEFORE:

Gov. Jonn Burroughs
Murray Morgan
A, L. Porter

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDIDNGS
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M. PORTER: Talke up next Case 1600.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1600. (continued) In the matter of
the application of M. A. Romero and Robert Critchfleld concerning
the ovperatlion of gas prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pocl
and the ratavle taling of gas from said Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool
in 210 Arriba and San Juan Counties., New Mexlico, as well as from
the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico.

MR. ANDREWS: May it please the Commission, my name is

FPranl: Andrews from Seth, Montgomery, Federicl & Andrews, and I
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would like to enter my appearance and that of Mr. Ben R. Howell
on behalf of 31 Paso Natural Gas Company.

Mi. ERREBO: Burns Brrebo, Modrall, Seymour, Sperling,
Roehl & Harrls, appearing on behalf of Pacific Northwest Pipeline
Corporation.

MR. VERITY: George L. Verity, appearing for Soutnern
Union.

M. PORTER: Are there other appearances in this case?

MR. CAMPBELL: Jack M. Campbell of Campbell & Russell,
Roswell, New Mexico, appearing cn behalf of the Applicant.

MR. PAYNE: Gentlemen, if I am correct, I understand
that you are golng to argue the legal poinf today on the motion
to strile various paragraphs in the application of Romero and
Critchfield, 1s that correct?

MR. ERREBO:* Yes, sir, that 1s correct.

MR. PAYNE: How much time did you have in mind for
argument?

MR. TRREBO: T think for Pacific and El Paso we had in
mind half an hour total. Is that correct, Mr. Howell?

MR. HOWELL: That is right.

MR, PAYNE: Is half an hour sufficient for you, Mr.
Carpbell?

MR. CAMPBELL: I assume so. I don't know what they
are going to say, but 1t ought toc be enough.

MR. BOWELL: Can't you talk twice as fast as we do,
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Jack?

MR. CAMPBELL: Probably.

MR. PAYNE: How about you, Mr. Verity?

MR. VERITY: I will require a very small amount of
time.

MR. PORTER: Depends on how close it is to noontime.
We will 1limit each side to thirty minutes, and ask Hl Paso and
Pacific tc lead off because they filed the motion to strike.
Either one, not both at the same time.

Mr. Errebo, you may proceed with your argument.

MR. ERREBO: If it vplease the Commission, this hearing
this morning is on the motion of =1 Paso Natural Gas Comoany and
Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation to strike certain para-
graphs of the Applicant's Application and Bill of Particulars.

The Pacific Nortnwest Pipeline Corporation is the operator of
the 28-L and 29-li Units which are producing gas from the Mesaverdd
formation in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool. Our Motion to Strike is
directed 1o three features of the application; namely, that the
Commigsion should take jurisdiction of the manner in which an
operator completes a well, that the Commission should take juris-
dictlon of the connecticn of gas transportation facilities to gas
wells, and further, thal the Commission should take jurisdiction
and exercise control over the pressures at which operators of nab-
ural gas pipelines shall operate those pipelines.

We contend that this Commission nhas jurisdiction and has the
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authority to determine its own Jurlistictlon in avplying the 0il
Conservation Statutes. Certainly, in issuing every order that
this Commlsgion lssues, 1t must first determine that it has jurls-
diction under the statutes to issue the order. There are casges
wnich state that, such as Dobson vs. 0il and Gas Commission of Ar}
ansas, 235 Soutnwest Secton, 233. In any cilrcumstances where a
tatute 1sg reasonably open to conclusion, we think the Commission
does have the power, as in the firét instance, to determine admin-
istratively its own jurisdiction. This same question 1s digested
quite thoroughly in Xey NWo. 330 under the section of Administratis

aw in the Yest Publishing Company Digest.

=

Az to the questlon of the jurisdictlion of the Commission over
the manner in which an operator completes a gas well, the general

power of the Commission to revent waste and protect correlative

-

Fe

rights are set forth in Chapter 65, Article 3, Section 10 of the Wew

Mexico Statutes which provides:

"The Commission is hereby empowered and it is its
duty to prevent the waste prohibited by this Act
and to protect correlative rights, as in this Act
provided. To that end the Commlssion is empowered
to make and enforce rules, regulations and orders,
and to do whatever may be reasonably necessary to
carry out the purposes of this Act whether or not
indicated or specified in any section hereof."

However, this Commission ig authorized to do only what is

"preasonably necessary" to prevent waste and to protect correlative

rignts. And, therefore, we cortend that the Commission does not
have the authority to grant the relief sought by the apnlicants

£

in thls matter because the manner of well completions is not a
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subject whicin can be reasonably considered by thils Commission,
and it 1is not reasonably necessary actlion by the Commission. In
that regard it is not reasonably necessary to prevent waste or to
prctect correlative rights. See Oklahoma Natural Gas Company vs.
va. Choctaw Gas Co. 236 Pacific Seconéd 970.

In otner words, when this Commlission acts, it must be based
upon the protection of correlative rights or the prevention of
waste.

Chapter 65-3-11 contains an enumeratlon of the specific powerd
T p

of this Commission. There are 1l of them, and not a simgle one of

thoge powers lnclude thne authority of the Commission to regulate

the manner in wnich an operator may complete his well. Thus, i%

}.J.

s necessary to look to the general authority of this Commission,

nc¢ in that case, the exercise of that gereral authority, as I

Q)

have just polnted out, must be reasonable. We believe that it 1s
unreasonavle to put an opverator in the position of acting at his
peril in the completion of a well lest 1t later be determined on

on of some party that he acted imprudently or that ng

o

the applicat
dicé nct act and complete that well in accordance with the generall
accepted practices of the field. 7Who is to determine what the gey

erally accepted practices of the fileld are, and what are they?

LY

Tikewlise, if this Commlssion should take jurisdiction over decidiy

such a question, it would naturally follow then that it would re-

quire an operator to submit in advance of his drilling a2 well wha

his completion procedure would be, what would be the manner of cop-

L

Sl

i

T
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pleting the well, now 1t would ve perforated, how many pounds of
sand to frac, what intervals, and so forth. From an operating
point of view, this would be impossibvle, we contend. After all,
the details of certain of the comopletion procedures cannot be de-
termined. You don't know what you are up against until you vpene-
trate the formatlon, look at the log, look at the samples and

take acvantage of other datum which 1s available. Thatts the

reason geologists and engineers sit on the well., The decision as

to completion of those wells must vte made 1n a very short periocd
of time; thnere is no time for an administrative body to act in ded
termining how that well should be completed.

In atterpting to regulate the completion of wells, this Com-
mission would be assuming a heavy administrative burden and a
grave responsibility to the owners of the wells, which we belleve
was never intended by the legislature of this state.

We macde a careful search of decislons in the oil and gas reguq
lations of otner states and have found not a single instarce in
which this type of regulatlion, which the applicant proposes, has
ever been contemplated or even considered. How can this Commlss-
ion and l1ts staff be expected to instruct the operators how and
in what maaner that the hundreds of wells which are comonleted each

O]
1
]

b

vear in tnils state should be completed, and we believe 1t
would be a heavy responsibility and a very grave responsibllity

for this Commission and its staff tTo make decisions which may

effect the success or fallure of wells that cost hundreds of
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thousands of dollars, and yet this is exactly the situation which
this Commission would be 1n if it were to assume jurisdiction and
hear the applicantts comolaints in this regard. The applicanvs
complain that thelr correlative rights have not been vprotected, ye
Chapter 65-3-29 defines correlative rights as used in the Act as
follows:
"Correlative rights means the wportunity afforded,
so far as practical to do so, to the owner of each
property in a pool to produce without waste his
just and equitable shares of the oll and gas,or
ooth, in the pool being an amount so far as can
ce practically determined and so far as belng
practically obtailned without waste," etc. etec.

e belleve that the corelative rights of the applicant have
veen proteclted in this lnstance, and under thls definition, the
key word in the definition is "opportunity afforded." Here, ue
believe, that the ovportunity has peen afforded by the adoption
of special rules and regulations for this pool whereby the apéli-
cants may receive thelr just and egultable share of the gas pro-
duced from the pool and having been aiforded this ovportunity, as
contemnlated by tne statute, they cannot now expect the Commisgslon
to go further and, by interfering with an impairing contractual
relationship, determine for the parties how and in what manner
they will proceed to exercise tne rights which they have been give

The authority of this Commission, therefore, we contend, is ay
at end, when field rules providiang for the drilling of wells and
allocation of production nas been established, thereby preventing

waste and protecting correlative rights. The Commission, in ordeq

ne.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 9

to protect correlative rights, 1s not required by the Statute, noqy
should it go further and tell the operator how and in what manner

vall himself of the rights he has been glven when his=

oy
[©]
[ 4]
)
&
o
} 4
[N
W

torically this Lias been left up to the sound judgment of the operd-

tors based upon engineering, geological and business consideratioy
Today, uncer the guise of seeking protection of correlative rights
applicants seek To have thilis Commlission tell the operator how and
where To perforate a well or how and where to fracture.

Granted this request today, the applicant may come before thisg
Commission btomorrow and request that it determine why an operator
an¢ how and when an operator shall drill his next well on the
lease; tnat would be the next step tne Commlssion might be re-
quested to take. Thus, 1t 1s apvarent that the applicantts com-
plaint is not related to correlative rignts but instead to a
breach of duty, if such exists, between tne operator and the over-
riding royalty owners which should be adjudicated by the Court of

this State and not by the Commission.

Tne powers of this Commlgsion are limited to the extent tnat
they may not encroach upon the powers of the Court of the State.
As a general result, administrative officers and bodies cannot
consider or adjudicate contractural rights between parties unless

they have veen granted the power to do so by organic or wvalid

statutory enactient. See 73 CJS, naragraphs 67 and 63 at Pages 392

and 393, Also see Independent 011 and Gas Company vs. Mooney 103

Pacific Second 557. Applicant's rights, whatever they inay be,

arise out of the unit agreement, and the unit operating agreement)

S.
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which they ratifled. Applicants have, therefore, chosen the wrong
forum. We must look at the Courts of this State rather than this
Commisslion.

Paciflc Northwest Pipeline Corporation also contends that this
Commisslon 1s without jurisdicticn or statutory authority to hear
a complaint thnat applicants have neglected and failed to provide
gas pipeline faciiities with pressure which will permit the entzy
and transmission of applicantts gas under conditims of deliver-

aoll

e
}_J-
=

ty. hiz 1s a request for regulatory action by this Commiss-
ion whnich is unneard of under the Conservation Statutes of tais
state or any other oil and gas producing state.

Many of the arguments which T have just presented to you in
connectlion with thils previous matter, I thinlz, apply to this situar
tion here. This Commissionlas been created by the legislature,
and, therefore, has only such powers as are delegated to it by
statutory odrcvisions, and they cannct assume additional oowers.

B

Now, this, what the aoplicant asks in this case, is for the Com-
mission to assume additional powers. That theory has been fully
supported by the case of Ferguson Steere Motor Co. vs. State Cor-
poration Commlssion, 03 WM, 9L, and by other cases arising against
the 01l and Gas Commisslon of the States of Arkansas, Olrlshoma and
Kansas. 1In this case, there i1s no allegation that the applicants
have tendered gas to El Paso or Pacific Northwest of a lilke gquan-

tity, quality and pressures available from other wells and that

sald companies have refused to take 1t in accordance with the stat]
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The applicants own no gas wells, they operate no gas wellsg, butb
are simply owners of fractlonal interests which by their wvery
nature nave no operating rigats, but instead have simply the right
to recelve a certaln percentage of the proceeds from production 1

asg, and when produced and marketed by the owner of the operating

rights. The pipeline operators have constructed their gathering
systems so as to serve a large area of this pool. They stanc
ready, willing, and able to purchase gas pursuant to the rules ang
regulations of thls Commission now 1n effect from wells which are
capable of producing gas in a gquantity and at pressures wnich will

justify tanelr connections, but there is nothing in the laws of thj

State nor the rules of this Commigsion which require an operator

e

to operate nis pipellne at any particular pressure. Hlstorically
this matter has also been left to the sound discretion and judg-
ment of the pipelline operators, and as a result, we can find no
decisions or orders by oll and gas administrative bodies whica
require an operator of a pipeline to operate these facllities at
any particular pressure.

As we have previously pointed out, this Commission has dig=-
charged its cbligations To protect its correlative rights whea it
affords the operator, or a producer, an opportunlty to produce its
fair and just share of the gas. Correlative rights do not exlst,
as such, beyond the right to such ocpportunity.

-

Thus, we see that the legislature has not delegated to thls
Commission either expressly or by implication the authority to

regulate pipeline pressures, nor does the statutory authority to
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protect correlative rights extend to a situation such as this. \g
further see that there is absolutely no precedent in this state oj

in any otner oil producing state for the regulation of gas pipelin

Thus, the trall which the applicants are asking this Commissid
to take leads 1nevitably to a trackless and unexplored area of oil
and gas regulation, which has been wisely avoided by other states?

MR, PORTER: NMr. Howell.

M. HOWELL: T would like to reserve a portion of the

(=
3
&
i
e

time s statement to a few minutes for a reply, if the Com-
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M. PORTER: We had exnected to allow additional time
for rebuttal, Mr. Howell.

M2, HOWELL: May 1t please the Commission, thls applica-
tion made by Mr. Campbellts client, cgranted, would open the door {
this Commlssion Taking jurisdiction over matters which wisely and
heretofore nas always been left to the parties and their private
contracts. It would impose upon the Commission judicial duties in
deternining the rights of private varties as to their contractual
relationship.

The Supreme Court of this State has said that the legislature
has no power to create a Commission wilith such Judicial duties. It
sure you are familiar with the Hovey Concrete Block Company czse
in which that determination was made.

Mow, letts analyze very briefly the Application and the Bill

of Particulars which were filed. It seems to me that there are

1C

n

[
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four peints that the applicants in this case are cgmplaining
about. First of all -- and the easiest to shoot at from our
standooint is certainly their complaint as to the manrer in which
wells have been completed. T can't add anything to what Mr.
Errebo said on that except this; that not only historically but
legally and in the realm of common sense, the party that pays the

cost of completing the well has got the right to determine how he

'._io

s golng to complete 1t. The fellow that puts up the money is
going to determine how many gallons of oil or water, how many
pounds of sand, how much pressure, now much money he is going to
spend, and we think that this is certainly a novel oproposal thal
this Cormission should secondguess and review the manner in which thd
cverator that paid the bill elected to complete the well. The
allegation is made that wells -~ certain wells have not been con-
nectec. Again, Tthe matter of connection is primarily a matter of
contract between the parties. If the avplicants have some gas
whilch they are authgrized to sell, they would be required to maie
enter into a contract before selling that gas. If there be such
a contract, the enforcement of that contract and its interpretat-
ion and determination i1s a matter for the Courts and not for thils
administrative Commission whose responsibility 1s that of the
preventlon of waste and protection of correlative rights. Now,
the statute deoes orovide in Section 13, T believe itts sub-para-

graph C of that Sectlon, that in the event the Commission finds

that any well 1s unreasonably being denled a connection, it may

4
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place that well upon the allowable schedule for a pool. It would
include that well. That would seem to limit the only action that
could be taken, and the applicants in thls case are noi asking
for that relief, they are not asking to have that done.

The next point which they raise is the matter of the pressur
atl wnlcn pivelines are operated. I can add very 1little to what

.

Mr. Errebo nas sald in connection with the matter of pressures.

ct

But vressures at which pipelines are operated depend to a large
extent upon the amount of compression which is available o the
transmission system. The amount of compressicn that is available
agaln depends on how much money the operator has spent and hcw
rmch authority he has obtained to construct facilities for such
compression. Again, a matter that never has been acted upon by
this Commission and ought not to be acted upon.

Finally, there is a shotgun allegation that there 1s a
fallure of ratable talking. Let ﬁs say that we agree that this
Commission has Jjurisdiction to hear complalints as to ratable tak-
ing. Ve agreed this Commission has the power to enter orders
which will recuire the ratable talring as long as those orders
are based upon the prevention of waste and protection c¢f correla-
ts. 1ow, our position is that having adonted proration
rules for a nool, that jurisdiction of the Commission has been
exercised, the Commlssion has established in the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool the basis for which ratable taliing is required. As,I might

merely throw in a statement wnich the testimony will orove, that

£S
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insofar as El Paso Natural Gas Company is concerned, wWe are not
purchasing gas from the wells that are listed as ours. We are
the overator of those wells, and the owner of a majority of the
interest, and we are taking the gas oroduced from those wells int
our system and accounting to the royalty owners and overriding
royalty owners for the value of that gas. Tae interest of the

apnlicante in one Dblock consists of a five percent overriding

royalty and an interest which is denled, called by them a ten vert

cent carerying worliing interest. Again, it 1s between the parties

&

e

chts of the resvective parties, the interesi

as to what is the rig
in another ©bloclz 1s that of a two and a half percent cf seven-
elghths of overriding interest. The interest of the third block

s a five percent of seven-eighths interest in overriding royaliy

}...h

The applicant has certainly in many of these places no right whicl

is alleged,toc talze gas and sell it, doesn't allege it mede a con-
tract or it intends to make a contract, but we are certainly not
purchasing, we are taking. The statute prohibits us from discrim-

inating against our own wells. I guess we might read into it that

it prevents us from discriminating in favor of our wells, and I

g
guess we might as well read intoc it that it prevents us discrim-
inating against our own wells, but 1t is our wells we are talking
apbout in this case.

Now, The Commission, having exercised its jJjurisdiction by en-
tering an order establishing the proration rules for the Blanco
Mesaverde, the Commlission has prescribed what is the basis

for ratable taling, and again, 1if this

t

¢
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applicant has any cause or criticlesm, it is a matter of contract
between the applicants and the overators, and not a matter to
take the time of this Commission. Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Verity, do you have anything?

MR. VERITY: Your Honor, I just would like to make a

statement more than anything else on behalf of Southern Union Gas

te

Company. We have no interest in this particular controversy, but
we do believe that 1f the Commission undertook to regulate how
operators can‘complete wells or what pressures a pipeline company
must operate their taking of gas, that they would be undertaking
to go down a road that has a very long winding course that they
could never complete. It would mean that thlis Commission would
have to have as many engineers as there are now employed by all
of the companies 1In the State, and we feel that this is absolutely
an Imposglbility, that the statute never Intended 1t, and agree
with Mr. Errebots statement 1In thls regard. We think that he
has properiy pronouanced the law to be that if there is a proper

complaint that the aoplicant has in thils matter, and we <o not

contend fto rnow whether there is or is not, but iIf he does have a

l_..J

complaint, we think that his form of relief 1s in the District
Court. Anc¢ In behalf of Southern Unlon Gas Company, we should
like Lo urge the Commission to rule that they do not have any
jurisdicticn of saying how an operator can complete a well in a

nool oy how 1t can operate its pliveline talking with regard to

o’

vressures.
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell.

M. CAMPBELL: If the Commilission please, I am constant
amazed at the flexibility with which people approach this Ccrmliss
icn, and T do not mean to suggest that I have not been gullty of
it myself. Wh:n we are seekling somethlng from the Commission,
its nowers are virtually unlimited; when we are reslsting some-

thing. its powers are almost non-exlstent.

3.

we have heard lengthy cases before this Commissicn which
involve in scome minute detall questions of the method of comple-

"

1

on of wells. Suddenly it has become a subject which 1g taboo,
that this Commission has no business considering how an operator
should complete his wells. As to whether if the Commission de-
nies the motion, we are talking unheard of actlon, I am not par-
ticularly concerned about that. The field of regulation of oll
and gas is a relatively new field. I¥m sure that before the
lines are fully drawn upon the authority of Commissions and upon
the extent of self regulation or »ublic regulation of cil and
gas production that there will be many features of thls business
that are unheard of now that will later be fully accented by
everyone concerned.

In this situation, I think we are dealing not particularly
with a gensral approach, we have alleged in our application that
Bl Paso Natural Gas Company, at least for a portion of the period
that will be involved in the hearing, was the operator of the

units. They drilled the wells, they completed the wells, they

I
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for those pipelines. I cannot conceilve that 1t is beyond the

connected the wells, they extended the transportation facilities,

they provided the gas pipelines, they established the pressure

power of this Commlssion, under those circumstances, and to some
extent it i1s true of Pacific, that they should be permitted to

insulate themselves from the statutes of New Mexico and the regu-

I.J.

lations of this Commissicon with regard to the protection of cor=-
relative richts by falling baclk on their contracts.

I can remember Iin the original zas proration hearings that
some peovnle, including myself, expressed serious concern aboutb
the effect cf gas prorating on contracts, uwhich has, lncidentally
to some extent, resulted, but at that time the contracts didn't
seer1 to have the integrity and the significance that they have at
this moment.

I velleve that the general powers of the Commission and the
duty of this Commission to protect correlative rights is not con-
fined, and the statutes do not confine it to the correlative
rights of those with large interests. VI do not intend to get on
a soap box here, but I constantly listen to peovle saying that
they own the bilg interest, they own the seven-eighths, and they
own everything except two and a half percent overriding royalty
or ten percent carrying working Iinterest, and that they are the
ones that are going to make this decision. I dontt think so,
when 1t comes to the r»ight of an interest owner, however small

it may be, to recover or have the opportunity to recover hils faly
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and just share of the oll or gas as well as can practlicably ve
determined that underlies his tract.
e will introduce evidence, if we are permitted Tto do so,

s particular area, not only are the circumstances

e

that in th
present which I mentioned with regard to essential control of the
right of anyone else to recover their share of the gas -- for ex-
ample, this suggestion that we havenever tendered any gas,we have
no control, the operator is the purchaser, and the pipeline com-
pany -- what good would it do us to tender gas if they dont't want
to talre 7t, in the first instance? I thinlt that in this area we
can establish, if we are permitted to do so, due to the somewlm t
peculiar conditions in the reservolrs involved, that there is a
direct and reasonable relationship between the manner n which a

well is coupleted and the allowable granted to that well on the

} o

basis of dellverability. Deliverabllity, to me, is a two-way
street, not a one-way street. Once we accept the proposition
that a producing capacity of a well, to some extent, determines
the amount of gas avallable to any owner of however small an in-

A 2

terest, then I think the question of the nature of the completion
of the well as related to its producabllity is a vertinent one
for this Commission. I do not thinlz, of course, that anyone
shcould have to or would have to come before this Commission and
get prior authority as to how to complete wells. T thinl: the

burden 1s upon the applicant here to establish that thers are

wells in which he has an Interest, which have been unreasonably
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fact, the statutes contain a provision that requires wells to be

completed, and that by virtue of that, they are belng denied
accesgs to their share of the procduction from the reservolir. T
thinlz 1t 1s an approoriate ingquiry under the general powers and
obligations of this Commission to protect the correlative rights.
The rules and regulations of this Commission are full of regula-
tions as to completion of wells. True, most of them are related

to waste and not to the protection of correlative rights, butb

!Jn

there 1g nothing in our statutes that differentiates between the

obligations of this Commission in that regard. As a matter of

drilled, cperatecd and produced in such manner as to prevent in-

.L_'

jury to neighboring leases or proverties. Tnils Commission has

that specific vower, and I think that specific obligation.

If we are permitted to offer evidence, I believe we can
show that due to difference in methods of completion of wells
within this unit area in which we have an interest ané acjocining
unit areas, that there has been an advantage resulting to other
varties in other adjacent areas to ours.

Now, with regard to pipeline facilities and pressures,
apart from the proposition that here we are talking about eg-
sentially one and the same person wnen we btalk about the operator
the producer, and the plpeline company, 'ﬁhat is not true in mosiy
areas or many areas of WNew Mexico, and I thinlz that that has a

sienificant part in the determinaticn by this Commission properly

as to whether here, 1n order tc protect our correlative rights,
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they may be obligatec To go further than they would where this

[_Jo

situation does not exist. Bub, be that as it may, I cannot agree

that the situation with regard to piveline pressures and pipeline

e
p-te

ties 1s unrelated to the rights of parties to recover their

I_Jl

facil

I

-
e

alr share of gas, pvarticulerly where deliverabillity is a factor
in the formula.

As T have sald, 1t would be unavailing to us if we had the
power Lo tender gas. The operator here is the one to extend the
gas to the gas transportaticn facilitlies, and we are powerless,
unless thig Commission gives us some relief, if he fails to do
that.

Now, with regard to pipeline connections, I think it is
true, generally spealking, under our gas statute, with which Mr.
Howell and I, I thinlk, are pretty well acquainted with the back-
ground; I'm fully aware that it 1s not as strong with regard to
the reouirement to make connections as is the oll statute., and
that about the only relief, under normal circumstances, that a
producer has is that the Commission put his wells on the allow-
able schedule and hope that by the passage of time the thlng will
become so far out of kilter that the pipeline nurchaser will have
to connect to nls well in order to get his gas supply. But even
if we assume that that be the case, that, too, 1s a natter of

protecving the correlative rights of the producer, and I don't

Iz there 1s anything in our application that would Llimit us,

thin

if we are permitvted to do so, to offer evidence with regard to
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our unconnected wells and to asiz the Commlssion at the least to

them on the gas proration schedule under that provigion of

g
o
cl

the statute.

Itm nleased that apparently, at least temporarily, the rov-

‘Ja

ng rarties here have at least recognized a porticn of the appli-

cantt!s request for rellef. I recognize, toco, that this, to some

extent, 1s an unusual and perhaps far-reaching application. But
from my limitecd knowledge of the nature of the reservolr involved
here, and tne method of completion of some cf these wells ag re-~
lated to other wells in the unit and between units, and with re-
gard to the pipeline pressures that are maintained in the ares,
that this Commlssion should lookr into the situation to determine
whethe» the correlative rights of the producers, and interest
owners, royalty ouwners, and others are belng properly nrotected.

I sincerely believe that the Commission can take Jjurisdic-

tion, can hear evidence on these questions, and should, and T

J-—te

thiniz 1t is an essential part of protection of correlative rights
and I don't think i1t 1s any answer to say to an interest ocwner or
produces, "You go to the Courthouse." This Commission with its
staff 1s in a better vosition to determine the reasonableness of
these things, and I would be willing to rely upon 1t more than I
would upon most Courts to determine the reasonableness with which
wells have been completed as related to the right to get your

share of the gas allocation, and with regard to pipeline pressurs

andé that sort of thing. Ancd I urgently request the Cormission g
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deny the motion, let us nut on our testimony, it being subject, I
assume, Lo objectlon,before the Commission, so that we can under-
take to obtain some of the relief that we seelr.

M. PORTER: Mr. Howell, now much time do you antici-
vate that you wlill need for rebubtal?

Mr. HOWELL: Five minutes.

MR. PORTER: Hach side will be limited to five minutes|

MR, HOVELL: May it please the Commission, I dont't thlhl:
T will talze the entlire five minutes. I Jjust want to reiterate
the position, particularly as to well ccmwletions and pose the
guestion as to what relief would the Commission grant should the
Commnission find that an onerator nad not completed a well in a
manner which would give that well 1ts greatest deliverability.
What relief would the Commission order, what power has the Com-
mission to tell an overator under those circumstances in the ab-
sence of any findings or determination that the manner in which
the well 1s completed has injured a nelighboring lease or a neigh-

Nl

boring well. What could the Commission do if 1t made that find-

ing? Could it tell the operator, "You svend 520,000 in refrac-
ing this well?" Supvose the Commission is wrong and it killed

{

the well. And I merely leave that one thought, what relief, whai
legal order that would be upneld could the Commission grant if

2 - o
it ¢id malrte such a finding. what encdorseable order could a Com-
mission enter to order someone to construct additional compress-
f

ion facilitles, to spend milllions of dollars required for con-
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struction of additional compression facilities? Does anyone here
thinlz that the Commlssion would have the jurisdiction to do that?
So we crelterate that the only purvose that this apvlication, If

granted, could achlieve wculd be to use this Commission as a soundy
ing board for any complaints that the applicants mighf have, e
think they are correct that for them the soundlng board is that

forum which determines matters of private contracts between

parties. Thank you.

MR. PORTER Mr. GCampvell, do you desire any time for
rebuttal?

MR . CAMPBELL: ©No, I don't have anything. Mr. Nirectoj

maybe to eep the record straight, I'd better =say this. I think

-

there ig relief that the Commiss’on can grant. If it finds that
a well is not adequately or reasonably completed, and 1s not re-
covering 1ts reascnable share of the reserves, 1t can certainly
in the vroratlicn allccation allocate that well the amount of

gas to which 1t would be entitlecd.VWere it properly completed, T
thin%z tne result ultimately would be an lmprovement in the de-
liverability of the wells which are Ilmproperly completed.

M. PORTER: The Commission will consider the argument
which have been advanced ccncerning the issues invelved, and we
will issue an order stating what issues, whether any or all of
these issues, whether the Commission will assume juriscdiction
over any or all the issues, and in thls order we will set forth

the -- 1f any are left, or in all events, we will set forth what

[72]
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issues will be heard, and the order will establish a date for
such hearing. I don't anticipate that the hearing will be before
the September regular hearing because of our loaded docket and
because of our legal staff being tied up in a Court case next
week, and which may take more than next week. Actually, we don't
know what our schedule will be, but that 1s our decision at this
time.

We will recess the hearing now until one-thirty.

3 3 K KKK
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STATE OF WEW MEIICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, J. A. Trujillo, Nctary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attacned Transcriot of Proceedings before the New Mexicq
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to tyDveltten transcript by me, and that the same is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

l_Jc
_.l

ty.
23

WITVESS my Hand and Seal this, the ~2f - day of Hi ,

195G, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalill °tate of

b

New Mexico.

P

7

My Cormlission Explres:

October 5, 1960




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1600

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691

March 18) 1959




BEFORE THE
0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
MARCH 18, 1959

o S W G s e e G e e e R NS R G M R AN e A P MR e AN AT G R G e M AR O gy R W L G S MG W G e T GM S G WD S G G

IN THE MATTER OF: :

CASE 1600 1In the matter of the application of M. A. :
Romero and Robert Critchfield concerning :
the operation of gas prorationing in the
Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and the ratable
taking of gas from said Blanco Mesaverde
Gas Pool in Rio Arribas and San Juan Coun- :
ties, New Mexico, as wel 1 as from the :
Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio:
Arriba County, New Mexico.
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k. L. Porter
Murray Morgan

TRANSCRIPRT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR, PORTER: Take up next Case 1500.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1600. In the matter of the appli-
cation of M. A. Romero and Robert Critchfield concerning the opera-
tion of gas prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and the
ratable taking of gas from sald Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool in Rio
Arriba and San Juan Counties, Wew Mexico, as well as from the Chozs
Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County, Yew Mexico.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell.

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, in view of

the fact that I have not as yet furnished the interested parties

with a bill of particulars, which the Commission directed me to

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




provide tinem, I would like to request that Case 1600 be continued
to the regular April hearing of the Commission. I will furnish
them with a billl of particulars within two weeks.

MR.PORTER: Any objection to Mr. Campbell!s motion
for continuance of Case 1600%? Case will be continued, and the
Commission will ask you, Mr. Campbell, to have that bill of parti-
culars to us within the next two weeks.

I understand that you have some duties in connection with
the legislature for the last month.

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes, sir, and we worked a little over<

time and haven't gotten to it.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERVALILLO )

I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the ¥Vew Mexico
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same ig a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.
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WITHESS my Hand and Seal this, the 5/ —
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My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960
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SEFORE THE
COMNSERVATION COMMISSION
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

CIL

IN TH: MATTER OF:

Case 1400 In the maititsr ol tThe application of M. A. Romero and
Rcvert Critenfleld concerning tne operation of zas
prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and
The rataclie takling of gas Iron sald 3lanco Mesaverde
Gas Pool in Rlo Arriba and San Juan Counties, Mew
dexico, as well as from the Choza Mesa-Pictured
Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio Arrivna County, New Mexico.

Hovos Audltorium
1300 East Scharvauer
noobs, New HMexico

BEFCRE :

April 15, 1959

HEARING

. PORTER: e will call next Case 1E00.

TL.PAYNE: Case 1600, "In “he matter of the application
of M. A. RAomero and Robert Critenflicld concernirg the operation
of mas prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Fool and tne
rataicle taiking of gzas from said Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool in Rio
Arriva and San Juan Counties, New Mexico as well as from the
Choza Mesa-rictured Clifrs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County, New

o

Mexico.”

tiea

i

Commissioner, we have received a communication

from ocon, or two interested parties in this case recommending
that tne case be continued either to the June or July regular

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL [LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEwW MEXicCo
Phone CHapel 3-6691




nearing. I would recommend that the case be contlnued to the July
regular nearing.

MR, PORTER: Any comments or any objections to the
motion for continuance of Case 1600

Case 1600 will be continued to the regular July

hearing date.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
: S8
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, JERRY MARTINEZ, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexlco, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attacned Transcript of Hearing were reported by me in
stenotype, and that the same was reduced to typewritten trans-
cript by me and contains a true and correct record of said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED this 18th day of April, 1959, in the City of

Albuguerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

My Commisslon Expires:

January 24, 1962
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of M. A. Romero and Robert

Critchfield concerning the operation of CASE NO,
gas prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde
Gas Pool and the Choza Mesa-Pictured 1600

Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, and the ratable taking of
gas from said pools.

e N Nt et N o Pt s St N N et N

BEFORE:
Mr. John Burroughs
Mr. Murray Morgan
Mr. A. L. Porter
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The Commission will consider next Case
1600.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1600. Application of M. A. Romero
and Robert Critchfield concerning the operation of gas proration-
ing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and the Choza Mesa-Pictured
Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, and the ratable
taking of gas from said pools.

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please --

MR, PORTER: M5 :Campbell.

MR. CAMPBELL: --Jack M. Campbell, Campbell and Russel

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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Roswell, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the applicant. As
I previously advised the Director of the Commission, we desire
to request a continuance of this case to the regular March hearing
due to the fact that, due to the press of other business, I have
not had an opportunity to be ready to present this case today.
It is my understanding that El Paso Natural Gas Company seeks to
have more detailed information as to the complaint of the applican
and I wish to state to the Commission that we certainly have no
objection to presenting them or the Commission or both with a bill
of particulars with regard to our complaint as to the taking of
gas from these pools.

MR. ERREBO: Burns Errebo of Modrall, Seymour, Sperlir
Roehl and Harris appearing on behalf of the Paciflic Northwest
Pipeline Corporation.

We are the operators of the wells covered by this applica-
tion and the units covered by the application. We certainly are
in favor of having a continuance of this matter. There is one
matter, however, I would like to call to the attention of the
Commission at this time, and that is with regard to Paragraph
6 of the Application. That states that the operators in substancy
have failed and neglected to complete the applicants' wells in
a prudent manner. Applicants are entitled to relief so that its
wells may be completed in such a manner as to provide maximum
deliverability.

If the Commission please,'we would like at this time to

ts,

&,
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move that the Commission strike that paragraph of the application
on the basis that the Commission does not have the authority nor

the Jjurisdiction nor the precedent to enterc into an. investigation
and to receive evidence and to judge the manner of completion of
a well, the pounds of sand that were injected, fraced, the type

of frac Jjob, the location of the perforations, and so on. We con-
tend that that is a matter between the interested parties and

is not a matter for consideration by the Commission.

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, it seems
rather odd that we spent a number of days in the Jalmat gas case
relating to deliverability, talking about the completion of wells,
additional costs required in order to increase deliverability of_
wells, looks like this 1s a one-way street. It seems to me thét
the word deliverability is a factor; nevér entered my mind that
completion wasn't also a factor, because deliverability is, as
was so fully brought out in the Jalmat case, which related to
the completion of the wells. The Commission has chosen to in-
clude deliverability as a factor in the pools involved here, and
we think it is very material as to the nature of the completion
of the wells and their present producing abilities in order to
provide the deliverability factor or the allocation of gas in
these pools. We certalnly don't think this paragraph should be
stricken.

MR. PORTER: Just one moment, please sir. The Com-

mission has before it the motion of Mr. Errebo. Is there any

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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TUTTNEr d1SCcUSS10n Ol ThE Motion 107 CONUINUANCEy
MR. HOWELL: Ben Howell, representing El Pasc Natural
Gas Company. We certainly concur in the motion for continuance.
We are purchasers of gas in the general area which 1s described
in the application, and we certainly feel that both the Commissién
and the industry are entitled to something in the nature of some
specific infromation of what these applicants are complaining
about. The application as filed neither states what their exact
interest is, nor are we able to determine exactly what interests
these applicants have.
The application refers, for example, to the Choza Mesa-
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, and the prorating order in the Choza
Meaa-Pictured Cliffs Pool. This application, as Mr. Errebo pointed
out, goes into the manner of completion, and it also involves
or seeks to have this Commission interest itself as a Commission
acting by itself, in the matters that are the unit, operators
of a unit, and we certainly think that the applicants should
be required to specify first of all their exact interest, and
second, what it is they are complaining about. I think that the
present application 1is so general in its nature that not only
Paragraph 6, but all of it should be stricken and the applicants
be required to make some specific statement of what they want this
Commission to decide.

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Howell, in regard to your motion of

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Pool not being prorated, that's
correct, and the advertisement should read, ".,.concerning the
prorating of gas production in the Mesaverde Gas Pool and the
ratable taking of.gas from the Blanco Mesaverde Pool and the Chozd
Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Pool, and if the case is continued, we will
readvertise 1t that way.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will continue this case
to the regular March hearing, and request the applicants to
furnish the Commission and the interested partiewm with a billi of
particulars, and as to the second motion, we will carry that
over until the March hearing, at which time we will rule on it.

At this time we willl take a short recess.

(Recess.)

L
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

-

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) >

I, Joseph A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State -of New Mexico, do hereby certify fhat the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexicd
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript, and that the same is a true
and correct record, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 22nd day of February, .1959,
in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New

Mexico.

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE ]

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SPECIAL HEARING
October 22,1959

IN THE MATTER OF:

s 20 e

The application of M. A. Romero and Robert
Critchfield concerning the operation of gas
prorationing anu the ratable taking of gas
in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico,

Case 1600

88 85 b B

BEFORE:

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Mr. Murray Morgan

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The case to be considered this morning is Case 1600, which was
continued from September 17th after a portion of the testimony
was heard.

The Commission will recognize Mr. Campbell at this
time.

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I have been
requested to briefly summarize the point to which the hearing has
proceeded to this time.

At the last hearing the witness, Henry Birdseye,
presented certain exhibits and testimony with regard first to some
unconnected wells in the two townships that are involved in this
hearing, and second, a series of exhibits relating to pipeline

pressures on each of the wells in the two townships involved, with
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particular reference to variations between pipeline pressures of
those wells connected to Pacific Northwest system and to El Paso
Natural Gas Company system; with regard also to the general inverse
relationship, as he called it, between pipeline pressures and pro-
duction from the wells in the two townships,

The testimony further pointed out that since the first
part of 1959, pipeline pressure generally in the two townships have
been reduced, and that El Paso Natural Gas Company and Pacific
Northwest Pipeline Company line pressures since that time have\
been fairly comparable; and finally, in that testimony, he stated
on each well the amount of underproduction that had been accumulateq
and the amount of underproduction that had been cancelled.

We had proceeded to the point where we were beginning
to make reference to wells and comparisons between wells in this arga
and wells in other areas not covered by the Bill of Particulars,
and at that time the El Paso Natural Gas Company and Pacific
Northwest requested that they be furnished with a list of wells to
which we intended to make or might make reference in this hearing.
We were furnished, or they were furnished with such a list, and at
our request furnished us with pipeline pressure data for 1958 and
the first six months of 1959 on all of the 115 wells.

We're at that point, and I would like to recall Mr,

Birdseye to at this time proceed with the presentation of testimony,
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HENRY BIRDSEYE

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, was recalle
to the stand and testified further as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

Q Mr. Birdseye, in connection with this case, were you
furnished by El Paso Natural Gas Company with a breakdown of pipe-
line pressures, average pipeline pressures during the year 1958 and
the first six months, 1959, on the wells in Township 28, 4, and
29, 4, which are involved in this case?

A Yes, sir.

(Applicant's Exhibits No. 3,4,5, 6,
marked for identification.)

Q I have handed you what has been identified as
Applicant's Exhibit No. 3 and ask you to state what that is, please

A This is a summary provided by El Paso Natural Gas
Company of average pipeline pressures per well per month, which
are connected to the El Paso system in Township 28 North, Range 4
West, and Township 29 North, 4 West, for the 12 monthsof 1958 and
the first seven months of 1959,

Q I notice that there have been averages compiled on
there, those are your compilations, are they?

A These are my compilations worked out on a calculator.

Q I hand you what has been identified as Applicant's

Exhibit 4 and ask you to state what that is.
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A Applicant's Exhibit No. 4 is a similar tabulation of
pipeline pressures furnished by Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corpéra-
tion for the appropriate applicant's wells in Township 28 North,
Range 4 West, and 29 North, 4 West, showing the average pressure pe
well per month from July, 1958 through June of 1959, and on this
tabulation I have also averaged the pressures for all the wells in
a given month, and for each individual well over the series of
months.

Q Now, referring to Exhibits 3 and 4 and your compilatio
of averages, will you state to the Commission what the compilations
reflect with regard to average pipeline pressures between Pacific
Northwest wells and El1 Paso Natural Gas Company wells?

A Well, these compilations and averages show that in
1958 the average pressureg overall pressure of all the wells for
all the months these wells which are connected to E1 Paso Natural
Gas Gathering System was 532.04 pounds per square inch. For the
wells connected to Pacific Northwest, the overall average was
521,1 pounds, approximately eleven pounds less.

Now tor 1959, the months which these tabulations
include, which is January through July, for El Paso, and January
through June for Pacific Northwest, the El Paso Pipeline average
has been 544.75 pounds. The pressure for the wells, the pipeline
pressure for the wells connected to Pacific Northwest has been
491.4, a differential of approximately 53 pounds per square inch.

Q So over the period of time covered by these figures,

i
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there has been generally somewhat higher pipeline pressures on the

wells connected to E1 Paso Natural Gas Company than to Pacific

Northwest?
A Yes, sir.
Q Have you made any compilations with regard to produc-

tion from the wells connected to Pacific Northwest Pipeline Company
and the wells connected to El Paso Natural Gas Company?

A Yes, sir, I have,

Q For the year 1958?

A Yes, for the year 1958, there were six wells of the
applicants connected to the Pacific Northwest Pipeline system.
These six wells had a total deliverability of 2681 mcf per day
on the deliverability tests. The production in 1958 was 242,393
mcf. Now there were ten wells connected to and producing into the
El Paso system. They had a total deliverability of 3375 mcf. The
total 1958 production was . 195,940 mcf for the year 1958. If you
reduce this to a factor of production divided by deliverability, tH
wells connected to Pacific Northwest Pipeline produced on the avera
90.41 times their deliverability. The wells connected to El Paso
Natural Gas Company produced 58.056 times their deliverability,
roughly two-thirds as much on the production deliverability factor
basis.

Q In your opinion is there any possible relationship
between the fact that the El Paso Natural Gas Company wells did

not produce as much as Pacific Northwest wells in relation to

ge
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deliverability and the pipeline pressures to which you have referre

A I think there was a clear relationship. We have
satisfied ourselves, at least, in previous testimony, that there
is a rather consistent inverse relationship between production and
pipeline pressure, and that the higher the pressure goes the lower
production is for the correspormning month. This seems to hold
true over the period of a year which we have just mentioned.

Q Mr. Birdseye,at the last hearing‘you were requested
to furnish the pipeline companies with a list of wells to which
you might make reference and comparisons in connection with your
additional testimony in this case; and that list of wells was fur-
nished to pipeline companies, was it not?

A Yes, sir.

Q I refer you to what has been marked Applicants’
Exhibit No. 5 and ask you to state what that is, please.

A This exhibit is a map of that portion of the San Juan
Basin which includes all of the Blanco-Mesaverde Field., It is on
a scale of two miles to the inch, which my not be very visible to
some who are myopic like myself,

Each of the wells which was specified as one of the
116 which we would like to discuss at this hearing is encircled in
red. These are the applicants' wells in Township 28 and 29 North,
4 West. The balance of these additional 116 wells were chosen as
best we could throughout representative portions of the Blanco-

Mesaverde Field, in order to illustrate points which we will

~
d?
f
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illustrate.

Q Now in connection with the 116 wells to which you have
referred and which are identified on Exhibit No. 5 as circled in
red, were we furnished by the pipeline companies with average pipe-
line pressures for those wells in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool?’

A Yes, sir, we were,

Q Have you made any comparison between the average pipe-
line pressures -- first let me ask you this. What was the general
basis on which you selected those wells, Mr. Birdseye?

A Well, these wells were chosen out of some 1660 wells
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Field because they illustrate one of our
primary points in our Bill of Particulars; namely, non-ratable
take, that is, in comparison with our own wells. They were furthen
chosen because they represent a wide geographic distribution within
the length and breadth of the Blanco Field.

Q Go ahead and state if you can what comparisons you
were able to make between the average pipeline pressures furnished
to you for these wells as related to the average pipeline pressures
to which you have testified concerning the two wells in the two
townships directly invblved in this application.

A What I have done is this: We have a list of pipeline
pressures from El Paso Natural Gas Company showing line pressures
per well per month for the years 1958 and 1959, from January throug
August insofar as pertains to the 107 wells which are connected

to the El Paso system out of the 116 wells which we chose for this
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study. I have averaged the pipeline pressure for each well over thk
twelve-month period of 1958 and the eight-month period of 1959;
then, in order to come at some even more glorious general conclusiofns
I have taken these 1958 figures for each well, 107 wells, added
them all together and taken an arithmetic average to show what
the actual monthly pipeline pressure was for each of those 107
wells for each month on the average in the year 1958.

I have done the same thing for the eight months of
1959, The results are that in the average pipeline pressure,
averaging all months for all wells, these 107 wells connected to
the El Paso system in the year 1958 was 495.7 pounds per square
inch. For the first eight months of 1959, the average pressure
for all wells per month was 504.5 pounds per square inch. You may

recall that this is by comparison;we might mention again our figure

[

for the applicants' wells in Township 28 North, 29 North, Range
4 West, the wells connected to the El Paso system for all months
in 1958 averaged a line pressure of 532,04 pounds versus 495.7
pounds for these 107 wells.

In 1659, the first seven months of this year, the
applicants were facing a line pressure of 544,7 pounds, compared
to 504.5 pounds for these other 107 wells.

Q Do you believe, Mr. Birdseye, that the thirty to
forty pound pressure differential would have or coula have a bearing

on the .amount of gas that the applicants' wells are able to prouuce

as related to the amount other wells of comparable deliverability
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are able to produce?

A I think as a matter of common sense we would definitelly
say that, ana as a statistical analysis we can prove it without
any question.

Q Have you mace a study of the 116 wells to which your
list made reference, with regard to the production from those wells
as compared to the reported deliverability of those wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Birdseye, I have handed you what has been identifi

D

as Applicants! Exhibit No. 6, and ask you to state what that is
please.

A Applicants' Exhibit No. 6 is a list of the 116 wells
in the BRlanco-Mesaverde Pool, aside trom the applicants' wells,
which we have brought up for consideration in this case, shows the
well number, the location, the operator. I have added to this
tabulation the deliverabilities per well as taken from the State-
wide proration schedule., 1 have also added the 1958 total productipbn
for each well. In the right-hand column shows the production of
each well cumulatively for the year 1959 froﬁ August through July.

Q From January?

A I am sorry, from January through July, 1959, the colupn
to the left is for the entire year 1958 except where there is s
number in parentheses to the right of the production; this indicatels
that the well produced less than a year and it shows how many

months it did produce.
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Q I notice at the bottom of the list there are at
least four wells, including the Johnson Federal Nordhaus, the
Trigg, and the Turner State wells, that are included in this
list, but seem to have considerably higher deliverability than the
other wells. Would you state if there is a distinction between
those wells and the wells that we're going to refer to here
initially?

A Well, there certainly is a great distinction between
the magnitude of those other four wells., The 116 wells, actually
there are 112 wells, neglecting those four very large wells,
there are 112 wells which were chosen by me specifically because
they fall within the deliverability range of the applicants' wells.
That is, somewhere between zero and roughly 1700 mcf. The remainin
four wells, which you see on here, are included not because there's
anything remotely comparable to them in the applicants' wells,but
simply because they are spectacularly large and are shown for
purposes of comparison. To illustrate this statement, the 112
ordinary size wells, as you might call them, on this list, have a
total deliverability of 71,669 mcf. These other four wells at the
bottom of the sheet have a deliverability of 73,626 mcf, or con-
siderably more than the other 112 combined.

Q Does the fact that there is a marked difference, very
wide variation in deliverabilities apparent from this list and in
the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool make the pipeline pressure situation in

your judgment a critical factor in the production that is obtained




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 11

from the low deliverability wells?

A Yes, I think pipeline pressure has been clearly demon-
strated to anyone who will study it, the fluctuations in pipeline
pressure have a much greater effect on a well of moderate or low
deliverability than it does on a well of high deliverability;
consequently the so-called weaker wells are much more greatly
affected by fluctuations in line pressure and they are effectively
choked back in production by increases in line pressure.

Q Is there any particular well on this list to which
you could make reference to point out a basis for your conclusion
that the line pressures have an effect upon the production that
a well with low deliverability can deliver?

A Yes, sir. As you will note on this Exhibit 6 there
are quite a number of wells which are included which are certainly
in no danger of blowing off the wellhead fittings. There's one
which has a deliverability of 13 mcf; one of 33, and several others
in that range. Now, there is a well in Township 30 North, Range
12 West, which is approximately 17 wells from the bottom of the
page. It is tne Northwest Production No. 1-A Blanco Unit in
Section 4, Township 30 North, Range 12 West. This well has a
deliverability, according to the test, of 33 mcf per day. One
would ordinarily not expect much production out of such a well.
However, we also examined the line pressure against that well,
if I can find it in this ream of material, and we find that for

the year 1958 the average line pressure, monthly line pressure
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against that particular well with a deliverability of 33 mcf was
238 pounds per square inch, and for the first eight months of 1959
the average line pressure against that well was 225.8 pounds per
square inch, In other words, slightly less than half of the
average line pressure of all the other wells which we are including
in this study.

Q Have you made any comparison between the production
from that well and production from wells of comparable deliverabili
in the townships in which the applicant owns an interest?

A Yes, sir. In order to arrive at some scientific
and some consistent basis of comparison of the production of the
wells which we're including in this matter, we have arrived at a
proauction versus deliverability factor which is taken very simp}y
by dividing the production for a given period of time, in this
particular instance the year 1958, by the deliverability of that
particular well.

Now if you take this well in Section 4 of 30 North,
12 West, with a deliverability of 33 mcf, and you divide that 33
into the production for the year, which was 11,184, you see that
it has produced somewhat more than 300 times its actual deliver-
ability in the year 1958. We have comparable wells amongst the
plaintiffs' wells. I'1ll pull the information out in just a minute.
While we are looking at this entire sheet, this
Exhibit No. 6, let me point out that of these 112 wells with a

total deliverability of 71,669 mcf, the total production for 1958

ty
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was 10,702,740 mcf. Divide the production by deliverability and
you arrive at a factor of 149,335 times the deliverability is the
actual amount of gas produced.

Now the applicants' wells produced in the same period,
1958-9, a ratio of production over deliverability of roughly 90,
compared to 149. These are the wells connected only to Northwest
production. The wells which were connected to the El Paso system
produced a factor of production over deliverability of slightly
over 58, with an overall average for the sixteen applicants' wells
of 72.38, compared to an overall average of these other 112 typicay
wells of 149,335,

Now, we have one of the applicants' wells here to
compare what we have in the way of production -- if I might take
applicants' well 28-4, Unit No. 1-18, Section 18 of 28 North, 4
West.s This well has a deliverability of 31 mcf, very close to the
33 mcf which we have discussed with this other well. Its total
production in 1958 was 1790 mcf. This other well, with a deliver-
ability of 33 produced 11,184, which if my heady arithmetic is
anywhere right, 1s approximately eight to one on this factor basis
of production over deliverability, which after all should be an
accurate parameter, since in gas proration in New Mexico it is
assumed that deliverability has a direct relationship with the
reserves and productive capacity of the wells.,

So it is therefore, we assume, reasonable to work on

such a factor and to compare the production of our wells, our




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 14

applicants' wells versus these or any other wells in the Blanco
Field.

Q Have you made a similar analysis of other wells in-

cluded in this range of deliverabilities that you refer to and

shown on Exhibit 6 as the 112 wells where you have made comparison?

A Well, the only other wells on Exhibit & which we have
not mentioned are the four.

Q Now I'm referring to the 112, have you made comparisof
between the wells of the applicants that had deliverabilities
comparable to those listed here for various wells and made comparig
with the amount of production from the wells listed in the amount
of production from the applicants? wells?

A Yes, I have.

Q Do you have some other examples that you wish'to point
to?

A Yes, indeed. I would point out by compariscn as a
typical example, and this is not an unusual example, applicants!'
well No. 5-32 in Township 28 North, Range 4 West.

Q Which system is that connected to?

A I'm sorry, No. 9-32 in Township 38, Range 4 West.

Q What system is this connected to?

A It's connected to the El Paso system. This well No.
9-32 in 28 North, Range 4 West, has a deliverability of 1686 mcf

per day. You will find many wells of comparable deliverability on

) S

ons

this Exhibit 6. There are perhaps thirty wells, forty wells of
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comparable deliverability. Now applicants' well No. 9-32 with
a deliverability of 1686 mcf per day produced in 1959, the total
year, it actually produced only ten months, but in the total
year of 1959 it produced 59,000,
M. HOWELL: Ten months hasn't passed in 1959. Do

you mean '587

A I'm sorry, 1958. Thank you for the correction. Thesgd
are all 1958 figures to which I am now referring. In the ten
months in which it produced in 1958 it produced 59,662 mcf,
Suppose we pick another well of comparable deliverability. The
first one that strikes my eye is the El Paso No. 1 Dawson, Section
30, Township 31 North, Range 8 West, approximately forty percent
of the way down the page. This well has a deliverability of 1662
mct, which is for all intents ana purposes identical to that one
of the applicants. It produced in the year 1958 165,271 mcf, whic}
is very slightly less than three times the amount that the appli-
cants' well of the same size produceu. Now if you will scan your
list you'll see many similar examples.

Q (By Mr. Campbell) Refer to the El Paso Grambling A,
no, Grambling 2G2729 about halfway down the page, with a 1663
deliverability.

A Yes.

Q What was the production from that well?
A The production =--
Q

In nine months of 1959.

i
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A 156,109 MCF in nine months, our well with a deliver-
ability of 1686 MCF; in other words, 23 MCF greater deliverability
in a ten months period compared to this nine months period, pro-
duced slightly less than 60,000 compared to 1956, so the discrepancy

MR. HOWELL: May I interrupt again and icentify the
last well?

MR. CAMPBELL: It's the first of the four Grambling
wells listed half-way down the page, 2G2729,

Q (By Mr. Campbell) O©n down the page, refer to the
Kelly A well, which is code identified on the schedule as 3G153110.
Do you find that well?

A Yes.

Q Will you make a comparison there? That well appears
to have a deliverability of 1680 MCF.

A Which is virtually identical to the deliverability
of the applicants' well which we're now discussing with 1686
deliverability. This Kelly A well produced in 1958, 191,478 MCF.
Applicants' well produced 59,662, slightly less than one-third as
much.

Q Refer then to a well further down on the list which is
297 San Juan, identified by code as 52-H7297, it's in the third dang
section, fourth dark section up from the bottom of the exhibit,
with a deliverability of 1328. Will you make a comparison there?

A The production of that well which had a deliverability

of some 360 MCF per day less than the applicants' well which we're
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discussing, produced in 1959, in 1958 209,139 MCF, compared to
59,662 MCF; and for the first seven months of 1959 that well has
produced 154,404 MCF.

Q That is 134,000 -~ no, excuse me, 154,0007?

A I think it's 154,

Q Do you have a comparative figure on the other well?

A No, sir. Well, no, I have only appiicants' wells!
production for the first five months.

Q Have you made similar comparisons between the applicad
wells with comparable deliverabilities and the balance of the wellg
listed, the 112 wells to which we have been referring on Exhibit
No. 67

A Yes, sir. In fact, that was the method by which these
112 wells were chosen.,

Q So that you have made comparisons with wells of com-
parable deliverability on the total production in 1958 from those
wells, as related to the applicants' wells in these two townships,
is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q And based upon those comparisons, Mr. Birdseye, withou
going into each and every one of the comparisons on the 112 wells,
what conclusions do you draw with regard to the wells listed on
Exhibit 6, the 112 wells to which we have been referring, and
the applicants! in Township 28, 4, and 29, 47

A Well, the only conclusion that you can draw is that

ts!
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by a straight statistical analysis, is that these 112 wells both

individually and average, have produced generally on the average

very considerably more than twice the amount of gas in 1958 for a
given deliverability, more than twice as much as the applicants!

wells have.

Q Have you been able to determine yourself any reason
why this apparent statistical discrepancy exists between the pro-
duction from these wells and the production from the applicants!
wells?

A Well, one of the reasons unquestionably is the differd
ential in line pressure where these, for example, these El Paso
wells, 107 out of the 112 wells, had an overall average line pressy
of 504 pounds per square inch, whereas applicants' wells connected
to El Paso in 1958 had line pressure of 532 pounds.

Q Do you think that thirty-pound approximate difference
in line pressures will make a difference in the amount of gasrthat
can be delivered into the line?

A Yes, sir. I certainly would say that and that the
effect of higher line pressures will certainly be greater on the
wells of lower deliverability.

Q Do you have any other comparisons, specific comparisoH
you wish to make at this time with regard to the wells listed on
Exhibit No. 6, the 112 wells to which we have been referring?

A I don't think so at the present time.

Q Mr. Birdseye, did you make an analysis previously of

Ire

s
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comparisons between the average deliverabilities and average pro-
duction of wells in the townships in which the applicant owns an
interest, and in the immediately adjacent townships referred to
in the Bill of Particulars?

A Yes, sir.

Q I'1l refer you to Exhibit No. 1 and ask you to make
those comparisons for 1958 as to the two townships immediately
west of the townships directly involved in this hearing.

A This map is to the scale of two miles to the inch,
has the townships in which applicants' wells are located outlined
in red, as you may be able to see here, The township adjacent
to the west, Township 28 North, 4 West; in other words, Township
28, 5 West, in that township the average Mesaverde well had a
deliverability of 521 MCF compared to the average deliverability

of applicants' wells in Township 28 North, 4 West were 454 MCF;

in other words, in 28 North, 5 West, the deliverability was slightly

larger, 527 versus 454, The production in 1958 per well, per
Mesaverde well in 28 North, 5 West, was 57,353 MCF on the average
versus 26,115 MCF for applicants? wells in 28 North, 4 West,

In other words, in these two adjacent townships, the westernmost
township 28 North, 5 West had average deliverabilities of some
twelve percent higher than applicants, but the average production
was approximately 112 percent higher. I don't know how many copies
of this masterpiece are floating around, but there are other maps.

Q So far as the two townships are concerned as mentioned
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in the Bill of Particulars, what is your conclusion with regard
to the statistical basis, on the average, on the basis that you
have between the ones involved in this case directly?

A Well, it's quite obvious from a statistical analysis
that more gas is being taken from wells of comparable size in the
township which is adjacent to the west.

Q With regard to your list of wells, 116 wells on
Exhibit 6, you referred to the fact you had included four wells
in that that were obviously exceptional wells in the Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool, did you not?

A Yes, sir. These are probably the four largest wells
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool,

Q Did you make any analysis to check the deliverability
on those wells, the comparative deliverabilities over a period of
time?

A For the year 1958 I did, I came up with this produc-
tion versus deliverability factor which we have applied previously
against the other wells. It shows that the four wells averaged
together, despite the fact that they had a tremendous delivera-
bility of 73,626 MCF per day, they produced 5,217,002 MCF in 1958,
which gives us a ratio of production over deliverability of 70.8
compared to the ratio for the other 112 wells of production over
deliverability of 149.3, compared to the applicants' production
versus deliverability rate of 72.38,

~

Q So based on reported deliverabilities, the four large
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wells to which you have referred are not out of proportion with
regard to the amount of production as related to deliverability,
are they?

A Not as far as compared to applicants' wells.

Q Now with regard to the Johnson Federal Well, what
information do you have with regard to the deliverability of that
well?

A The deliverability of that well up until August of
1958 had been 2235 MCF, In September of 1958 it jumped to 24,253
MCF.

Q That was an increase of about ten times in deliver-
ability, was it not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know of any particular reason why that well's
deliverability might have been increased so drastically in that
period of time?

A I don't know the reason for it. There are several
possible explanations, but I don't know the reason for it.

Q It is the latter deliverability figure on which you
based your calculations to the portion of the production from the

pool that this well was permitted to have in 19587

A That is quite true. Actually the higher deliverabilit

obtained only for the last four months of the year, and the lower
deliverability of 2235 MCF obtained for the first eight months of

the year.

Y
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Q Now, referring to the Nordhaus Well that you have
listed on Exhipbit 6, what is the situation with regard to deliver-
ability on that well?

A In the Nordhaus Well in Section 12 of 31 North, 9
West, had from April through August of 19958 a deliverability of
5681 MCF. From September, 1958, on, the deliverability is listed
at 16,242, an increase of roughly three times.

2 Do you presently know of any basis for that marked
increase of deliverability of that well at the test taken at a
later date over the prior deliverability?

A No, sir, I don't know what the reason is.

Q Your computations, again, with regard to the share
of the allowable from that well that it has been allowed to pro-
duce, are based on the larger deliverability figure, are they not?

A This is quite true. In other words, if we had taken
a weighted average of the deliverability of these wells which we
have just discussed, weighted them for the eight months at the
lower deliverability and four months at a higher deliverability,
then the ratio of production versus deliverability would have
been much higher than seventy, certainly it would have been
probably over the 149 which is the ratio pertaining to these other
112 wells,

Q Based upon your analysis of the allowapbles and the
deliverability and the production from the wells in this pool

which you have studied, in relation to the applicants' wells, what
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is your conclusion with regard to the amount of production that
has been permitted from the amount of gas that has been taken from
the applicants' wells?

A I am sorry, will you go by that again?

Q I had better. Based upon your study of the pool, the
Mesaverde Pool, in relation to allowables, deliverability, anu
actual production, what conclusion do you draw with regard to the
treatment of applicants' wells in these two townships as related
to other wells in the pool of comparable deliverability?

A The statistics we have introduced here show rather
clearly, I don't like to use that nasty word, "discrimination", but
at least a vast discrepancy between wells of comparable size of
applicants compared to comparable wells of other operators.

Q Based upon your studies, does it appear to you that
pipeline pressures do or do not have some relationship to this
situation?

A They very definitely have a relationship to produc-
tion.

MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to ofter in evidence
Applicants’ Exhibits 1 through 6.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell --

MR. CAMPBELL: The series of exhipits is 3 through
whatever the last letter was. The first exhibit I offered today
was No. 3.

MR. PORTER: 1Is there objection to the admission of
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the exhipits?

MR. CAMPBELL: I woulu like to put in one adaitional
piece of testimony, if I may.

MR. PORTER: The exhibits will be admitted to the
record.

% (By Mr. Campbell) I believe when you went through

Exhibit 2 on each individual well that you stated at that time for
each well what its status was with regard to underproduction and
with regard to underproduction that had been cancelled, and at
this time was uncancelled. Have you got those figures for the

overall number of wells in these two townships?

A Yes, sir.
Q What is that figure?
A For these sixteen applicants' wells which are and

have been producing into the pipeline systems of Pacific Northwest
and E1 Paso Natural Gas through July, 1959, the accumulated total
underproduction as related to allowables was 244,521 MCF, and
there has been cancelled back allowables in the amount of approx-
imately 85,400 MCF, which have been cancelled due to failure to

produce the gas.

Q Failure to make it up?
A Yes, sir.
Q So that leaves approximately how much underproduction

from these wells that is presently not cancelled?

A At the end of July, 1959, the figure was 159,135 MCF.
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I have not made a subsequent tally.

MR. CAMPBELL: That's all.

MR. PORTZR: Does anyone have a question of Mr.
Birdseye?

MR, HOWELL: I might have a question or two. I would
like to ask for a recess of about ten minutes to review briefly
some of these wells, the data on some of the wells which were
mentioned.

MR. PORTER: I-think this is very well timed, Mr,
Howell.

(Whereupon, a short recess was taken,)

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please.
Mr. Howell, I believe you said you had a few questions,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Mr. Birdseye, in your testimony you have frequently
referred to applicants' wells. Just for the sake of getting the
record straight, isn't it a fact that every single one of the
wells that you're discussing in Townships 28, 4 and 29, 4, were
wells which were drilled either by El Paso Natural Gas Company,
Pacific Northwest Pipeline Company, or purchased by those two
companies from the people who did drill them, and not a single
well was actually drilled by the applicants in this case?

A This is quite true. However, speaking --

Q You have answered the question, sir.
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MR. CAMPBELL: Let him go ahead.
MR. PORTER: Let him qualify his answer.
A Applicants' wells in the same way you say "my well®
if you have got a five percent override, In this case, it's mostly
an abbreviation, so as to not go through the routine,"the wells
in which the applicants have an interest or overriding royalty."
Q Actually the major portion of the production of all
of the wells is either that of El Paso Natural Gas or Pacific

Northwest Pipeline Company?

A This is very true, as pointed out in the Bill of
Particulars.
G What studies did you make, Mr. Birdseye, in reaching

the conclusions to which you have testified here? Will you tell
the Commission just exactly what studies you did make?

A Which conclusions are you referring to, Mr, Howell?
There are quite a few.

Q Well, let's take the question of the pipeline pressurg
as related to the production of wells. What studies did you make?

A Well, the fruits ot that particular study are shown
in the Applicants!' Exhibits 2-A through T, or so -- here, these
graphs on which are plotted pipeline pressures, allowables and
actual monthly production.

Q Now, tne pipeline pressures were the pressures which
the meters maintained or the charts, rather, maintained at the

meters reflected for each month of the year, as furnished to you

b g
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upon your request for that information from the pipeline companies?
A Is that a question?
Q Is that correct?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now then, the production which you took and which
you used as a graph is the total production for each month from
a particular well, is it not?
A In most cases, yes, sir.
Q Let's see 1: there are any cases in which it isn't
the total production from that well for the month on this Exhibit 2
A These are production figures which were drawn in the
case of -- prior to December, 1958, they're production figures
from the annual production summary of the New Mexico Oil and Gas
Engineering Committee in some instances; however, the wvast bulk
of the proouction statistics are from the monthly schedules of
tne Oil and Gas Commission,
Q All right. Let's look at this exhibit, I believe it's
2-A, that refers to the Well 17-20. You have one line of your
graph which is cnarted production, isn't that correct?
A Yes, sir,
Q What is the basis that you set your points for each
month from which you drew that graph?
A The basis is the scale on the left side of the graph.
Q How did you determine that you woula put your point

here or here or here?
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A According to the recorded production figure.

Q Now that is the production for the entire month?

A I presume so.

Q Well, what 1s the figure you used? That's what I'm

trying to get.

A I have the figures right here. Time did not permit
having a draftsman put each of those figures on here. This figure
here, which is at approximately thirty --

Q You misunderstand my question. The point I'm getting
to, Mr. Birdseye, is this; that in making these graphs the only
figure that you considered for production was the total production
shown for that well for that month, was it not?

A Yes, sir, I can think of no exceptions to that.

Q That's true of every graph you have on your series
two exhibits?

A These are figures taken from the records of the C.C.C.
as the monthly production for each of those wells.

Q All right, now, let us refer to Exhibit No. 2-A,
which is the top exhibit there. From that study which you made a
comparison of the pipeline pressures and the production figures,
you concluded that higher pipeline pressures reduced production
from this particular well, did you not?

A In a general sort of way, that is correct, with that
well and other wells. However, if you recall, there were other

circumstances which also can affect production, simply the turning
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of a valve is the simplest one.

Q Did you consider in this particular instance that
in the month of December of 1958, that well produced twenty-seven
days in order to achieve this figure: that in the month of January
it produced fourteen days; in the month of February it produced
seven days; in the month of March it produced eight days; did you
consider those factors?

A We were very much aware of that, Mr. Howell, not

the exact number of days but that the number of days which these

different wells produced fluctuate very much according to how they!
operated.
Q Now, your testimony up to the present time doesn't

reflect any such consideration, does it?

A We don't have detailed day by day data as to a daily
breakdown within a given month of the production history of the
well.

And you didn't attempt to get any, did you?

e

A I don't believe we did on these particular wells.

Q Now referring to your Exhibit 2, either N or M,
which is 11-31, the Well 11-31, this I believe was the well that is
connected to Pacific Northwest system?

MR. PORTER: Is that Exhibit 2-N or M, Mr. Howell?
MR. SETH: They're not all marked.
MR. HOWELL: It looks as if it's 2-N.

A N, I think it is.

re
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MR. PORTER: Thank you.

Q (By Mr. Howell) I believe you referred to a mechanicj
difficulty in connection with this well, but as a matter of fact,
you were advised beforehand that the difference between the chart
or the manner in which the charts are taken on Pacific Northwest's
pipeline and El Paso's pipeline is that the meter is placed up-
stream of the choke on Pacific Northwest and downstream from the
choke on El Paso's wells, is that correct?

A That's what we're informed.

Q And that instead of any mechanical difficulty, it's
just simply a fact that when a well is first turned on, that the
pressure between the well and the choke is going to be higher than
it is in the pipeline?

A Well, when we discussed this particular graph a month
ago, this point was brought out after we had been informed by
Pacific Northwest the reason for that extraordinary line pressure.

Q Now in reaching your conclusions as to the relative
effect of line pressures and production, did you consider, Mr.
Birdseye, that in the month of August, 1958, that this well was
on the line, in the month of July, 1958, and in August, 1958, this
well was on the line one day each month; that in September it was
on the line sixteen days; that in October it was on the line two
days; that in November it was on the line three days?

A There are some months in which they weren't on the

line at all, Mr. Howell.

1
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Q Did you consider those factors in reaching your
conclusions?

A Very definitely.

Q What weight did you give them?

A Very little, sir.

Q That seems apparent. Now, Mr, Birdseye, dida you
consider the ability, the physical ability ana capacity of wells

to produce under conditions that may exist within the well bore?

A Yes, sir.
2 What data did you have to base that consideration on?
A We had rather incomplete data, enough to lead us

to the conclusion that some of tﬁe wells should have mechanical
difficulties because of their archaic completion methods, archaic
in present-day terms; that others should have virtually no productid
difficulties.

Q Did you consider the relationship of the actual pro-
ducing capacity of various wells, the way they perform when tied
into the line, as compared to tests?

A Wh2n you say actual producing capacity, when they're
tied into a line, I think that you apparently are talking about
something which is quite similaf to deliverability.

Q May I tind out, Mr. Birdseye, if you determined, made
any effort to determine the average daily actual producing capacity
of any of these wells?

A The State has done that in taking average deliverabili

n

ty
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tests. We have not obviously gone out ana run capacity producing
tests or deliverability tests on each well. As you have pointed
out, the applicants are not working interest owners.

Q All right, now, let's compare one of your exhibits
as to the actual producing capacity of a well and tie pipeliue
pressures as they are to Exhibit 2-E,.

A What well number is that?

Q I believe this is E-1429, it's either E or L.
Unfortunately, I can't read Oliver Seth's --

MR. SETH: That's L.

Q (By Mr. Howell) Now as shown by your graph for the
months of March, April, May, June, and July, 1999, the pipelinev
pressures were on rather flat plane there running from 525 pounds,
515 pounds, 506 pounds, 510 pounds, 492 pounds. Did you consider
that the daily producing capacity of this particular well as deterd
mined by the actual production during those five months was 270
MCF per day at a pipeline pressure of 525;was 176 MCF per day
at a pipeline pressure of 515; was 200 MCF per day at a pipeline
pressure of 506; was 211 MCF per day at a pipeline pressure of
510; and was 181 MCF per day at a pipeline pressure of 492 pounds?
Now assuming that those figures are correct, and we expect to put
them into testimony, that well doesn't indicate any decrease in
production resulting from flucéuation in pipeline pressures, does
it

A On the face of it, it would certainly seem not to.
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Q Now, Mr. Birdseye, in considering your, making your
determination as to cancellation of over and under production and
your cancellation of underproduction, I see you have included a
number of wells that are marginal. Are you aware, sir, that under
the rules of the Commission that the allowable for a marginal
well is the amount it makes?

A Yes, sir. I think that the reason that some of these
wells are now marginal is that they were not allowed to produce
their allowables when they were non-marginal and consequently
they were reclassified and back allowables were cancelled,
future allowables were reduced.

2 But a marginal well is permitted its allowable,
actually, as that which it makes?

A In general terms, I think that's‘correct.

™

Q You have included a number of marginal wells in deter-

‘mining the amount that you contend was cancelled for underproductid

in this particular area?

A Well, I have numerous individual well records here
which show where allowables were,back allowables were cancelled
and future allowables were reduced and the well was classified as
a marginal well precisely because it did not make its previous
current allowable.

Q Let's see how well you did go into this question of
allowable on your chart. What effort did you make to pick up the

Commission's supplemental allowables and put them on your chart?

n
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A As of what month?

Q As of the beginning of your chart. Let's refer to
your Exhibit No. 2-11. Did you khow that the -- by supplemental
order this well, which is well No. 14-29 was given an allowable
retroactive to the month of April of 5,035,000; month of May,
5,035,000 cubic feet; month of June, 6,667,000; that the allowable
for July was reduced from the figure you show to 1,573,000; that
that month there was a redistribution of allowable to the well of
4,862,000; the month of August the allowable was 200, was increased
to 249 MCF; and that the month of September the allowable was
2,797,000 instead of the 7,944,000, Did you go into the Commission
files and get any of these supplemental allowables and correct |
your figures accordingly?

A Not to the extent of going to the ledger book and
getting an up-to-date day by day revision of them, because this
case has been going on now for some months and it's quite a project
to go through the ledger book for all the wells each month.

Q Did you show any well on your list in which a retro-
active allowable was granted in the year 1958, and this exhibit
covers the year 1958, the months which I have just mentioned?

A Would you mind repeating that?

G Did you get any supplemental allowable and post it
on your schedule here, on this exhibit?

A These figures were taken in July, 1959, from the

records of the C.C.T.I.B.M. figures, or whatever they are.
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Q You didn't include in your figures any supplemental
allowables which the Commission issues after a well comes on pro-

duction, did you?

A Well, this well has been on production since June =--
May, 19580
Q Exactly, and your graph doesn't show any allowable

for the months of May and June. You didn't consider any allowable
whatsoever for those two months, did you?

A I simply, because I had no record of it; the first
record --

Q You didn't get any supplemental records, did you?

A The first allowable of which I have record is June
of 1958, and it shows on the graph;if there was an allowable in
May, 1958, I did not have that information. I can't imagine why
in June, 1959, when this well was already 17,000,000 feet behind,
it would be given a supplemental allowable.

Q Mr. Birdseye, apparently you are not aware of the
way that after a well is completed and commences production, that
some two months later the Commission assigns an allowable to that
well back to its date of first production. You weren't aware of
that?

A I'm sure that's therintention of these allowables
which are assigned after the well has been producing.

2 Well, you didn't attempt to find and include in your

status any of these supplemental orders granting any of these
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allowables, did you?

A Partially. as a matter of time and partly as a matter
of common sense, it seemed unnecessary to go through the ledger
book for each individual well, each individual month, and get this
information. I would say that these datas are substantially 95
or 98 percent correct. Now a mere arithmetic mistake, as there
will undoubtedly ~-- will be in error;an omission of that type
certainly does not dixredit the whole technique.

Q Let's see what else you did, how carefully you made
this study; what consideration in computing your figures for the
year 1958 did you give to the status of the individual well in
which you studied as to whether it was overproduced or underproducy
at the beginning of the year 19587

A Well, a great many of these wells were not producing
at the beginning of the year 1958.

Q Just tell me one well in all the studies that you've
made that you gave any considération to the status of that well
on January 1, 1958,

A Well, actually i gave attention to all of the wells
as of January 1, 1958, insofar as the production was concerned
for the previous year. As far as revised allowables or supplements
allowables 1s concerned, this data was not available to me in the
twenty-four hours which exists in a day.

Q Is there one of your exhibits that shows the status

of a single well as to over or underproduction on January 1, 19587

> d

1
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A Which shows the status of a single well after January,
19587

Q As of January 1, 1958, as to whether or not that well
was overproduced or underproduced on that day.

A Why, ves. Number 7-8 in 29, 4, is one. Number 11-31
in 28, 4; number 12-33 in 28, 4; number 2-17 in 28,4; number
5-32 in 28, 4.

o] Where in the exhibit, just show me the exhibit which
shows the status of that well as to over or underproduction?

A These exhibits behind me went back only to January,
1958, just because they didn't make that size graph paper.

& Where on one of these exhibits is the over or under-

produced status of the well on January 1, 1958, shown?

A Not there, but I have them right here.

" It hasn't been introduced in testimony, has it?
A No, sir.
Q Now then, let's take and see if you considered that

factor in some of the conclusions which you have testified to here.
I believe your testimony was to the effect that during
the yeax 1998 the Pacific Northwest connections, six wells, were
produced to a greater degree than the ten wells connected to the
£l Paso system?
A That is very true.
Q Did you consider that at the end of 19958 the six

wells connected to the Pacific Northwest system were undergroduced




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 38

a total of 45,249,000 cubic feet, and the eleven wells, or the
ten wells connected to the El Paso system were overproduced a
total of 5,078,000 cubic feet?

A Are you including cancelled back allowables?

G We are including the status of the well at that par-
ticular ooint.

A Then you aren't including cancelled back allowables
because those do not show on the net current allowable., This is
a substantial difference. If you look at the net current allowabld
underproduction as of the present, as of the end of July, these
sixteen wells have an underproduced back allowable of approximately
246,000,000 feet, and there have been 85,000,000 feet of it
cancelled which does noct show at all.

3 Well, now, Mr. Birdseye, are you aware that the
Pacific Northwest wells which had been completed were shut in for
a period of time starting the year 1958, with a substantial over-
production; therefore, under the proration system in use, it's
entirely oroper to produce -- that it had a substantial underpro-
duction, I am backwards in my statement, because they had not
been taking the quantities initially to which the wells would be
entitled. Are you aware of that fact?

A I am not aware, as I pointed out, of the individual
day by day reasons for a well's non-production.

2 Let's take some testimony as to your particular well,

I believe the horrible examples that you used, you selected in
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Township 28, 4, the number 9-32 well.

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you aware that on December 31, 19958, that that
well was 15.2 million overproduced and it had no cancellation
during the year 19587

A Well, now, I might become aware of it if you'll give
me just a minute., As of when?

Q December 31, 1958.

A Oh, yes, it was very substantially overproduced.

kI

Well, that's one of the wells that you are complaining
about not getting its share of production, isn't it?

A I am. If you would care to look at the status as df
July, 1959, you'll find that it is seriously underproduced.

» Mr. Birdseye, you are aware that the law and the
Commission's rules provide six months balancing period in which
wells may be balanced, and that it is a customary and usual thing
for a well to go from overproduction to underproduction, and under-
production to overproduction?

A Well, if you check the monthly production figures, the
montnly allowables and the cumulative allowable and cumulative
production figures, you'll find that there are fluctuations only
in the eight months production which are tied into fluctuations in
the line pressure, The allowables were not seriously changed,
except if anything they increased very substantially.

Q Nevertheless this well which is one you are complainin

9
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about, ended the year 1958, which is the point covered by your
testimony, in an overproduced status, isn't that correct?

A This is correct. May I point out that in the five
months ending January, 1959, this well produced a grand total of
slightly more than 500 mcf in five months; in that same five
months its allowable was 1638, around 60,000,000 feet.

Q Around how much?

A About 60,000,000 feet in the same five months in
which it vroduced 500,000,

Q And as of July, you say it is, your testimony is now
that it was in an underproduced status?

A As of the end of July, Jjust as it shows on the graph.

Q Let's refer to the No. 1 Dawson which you compared.
Are you aware that at the beginning of 1958, the No. 1 Dawson was
in a status of 37.8 million overproduced?

A I shouldn't be a bit surprised.

< That at the end of 1959, it was 12,000,000 overproducg
but had been in balance in both balancing periods?

A Well, this is something --

Q Well, are you aware of that?

A No, I'm not aware of that.

2 Just answer that question.
A No, sir.
Q Did you consider that in your testimony?

A No, I wish that time had permitted it, Mr. Howell,
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but it didn't.
Q Are you aware of the fact that on August lst, 1959,
that well was in a status of 1.9 million overproduced?

A August, 19597

Q 1959,
A No, sir. These figures do not go that recently.
Q Well, you like to use them in '59 for the well pre-

ceding, but you don't like to use them for this well, do you?

A I have figures through July, 1956, on that well, Mr.
Howell.

Q Let's go to the Grambling No. 2-G, which is the next
well you testified about. Did ycu investigate enough to discovér,
Mr. Birdseye, that this Grambling No. 2-G is a transfer well
involved in a pressure build-up test to which allowables from
other wells have been transferred because the cther wells were
shut in?%

A No, I'm not aware of that until now.

& You didn't consider the fact that this well was pro-
ducing its allowable and some of the allowable of shut-in wells,
did you?

A I'd say more power to that well, Mr. Howell,

3 Well, you drew a conclusion from using that well witho
taking the trouble to investigate enough to determine it was a

test well, As a matter of fact, on your list of 112 of those welld

there are at least a dozen of those wells that are test wells in

ut



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 42

of that well?

similar situations, aren't there?

A How about the other hundred wells?

G But you included the test wells?

A I had no way to know whether they were being shut in
for some sort of test or not.

Q You didn't examine the Commission's orders to find
out whether any of these wells were given an order by the Commissig
granting them special allowables because they were involved in
tests, did you?

A No, sir.

u Now let's go to the Kelly No. 83 well. Are you aware
that on the 1lst of January, 1958, that well was 27.8 million over-
produced; that it was balanced in both proration periods; at the
end of 1958 it was 35.9 million overproduced, but on July 31,
1959, it was 1.2 underproduced, and balanced in all three producing
periods?

A I'm aware of it now, Mr. Howell.

) And that the line pressure against which it produced
in 1958 was a 501 pound line pressure. Now let's go to the 29-7
San Juan No. 52. Are youaware, sir, that at the beginning of 1958
that well was 2,9 million overproduced?

A Excuse me, would you mind repeating the designation

Q That's the 29-7 of the San Juan 52 well, the last

of your horrible examples.

]
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A All right.

2 The beginning of 19958, that well was 2.9 million
overproduced; at the end of 1958, that well was 43.8 million
underproduced.

A Well, I don't for the moment question your figures,
Mr. Howell. Do you have an explanation for them?

3 Have you in any of your testimony? It happens that
you are the witness, not I, Mr. Birdseye.

MR. CAMPBELL: That's questionable.

(By Mr. Howell) You are the expert.

A

MR. CAMPBELL: I'm just wondering about that.

Q (By Mr. Howell) Have you considered in any of your
testimony, have you made any study that includes considering the
overproduced status of wells or the underproduced status?

. A We attempted to do this by procuring and bringing with
us an up-to-date proration schedule which shows the net status
of that well at the present time, Mr. Howell. We were physically
incapable of going back through all the records of all of these
wells, 116 wells, in the time since the laét hearing, and carrying
on a month by month tabulation the way we did on ar own wells,

Q Did you attempt to even consider a year by vear
tabulation as to the over or underproduced status of a well?

A As I say, time did not permit us to do that. What
we were faced with was pulling out production figures on wells

at a given deliverability of our applicants' wells, wells of a
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wide variety of deliverabilities of other operators widely distri-
buted through the Blanco-Mesaverde Field and drawing therefrom
a comparison and a conclusion,

Q And you didn't take into consideration in reaching
your conclusion the beginning status of the wells as to whether
in the period which you covered by your study the wells were unders
produced or overproduced at the beginning point of your study, did
you’?

A No, sir.

Q Ckay. I'm glad that you finally answered that one.
Now did you give any consideration whatsoever to any elements of
force majeure in connection with winter months, with reference
to the wells located in Townships 28, 4 and 29, 47

A Yes, indeed. I'm very familiar with that country up
there.

Q And you are aware that that's high country with deep
canyons and in the snow at times it's impassable?

A Very definitely.

Q And you will concede that in winter months theré are
going to be periods in which it is impossible to reach those wells
for switching purposes?

A We all, as a matter of common sense and knowledge, ara
aware of these troubles and that is one reason why we are a little
bit at a disadvantage to understand why Pacific Northwest, which

operates in rougher country generally speaking, in 29 North, 4
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West, than El Paso does, how they are able to take fifty percent
more gas from their wells than El Paso was.

Q Mr. Birdseye, apparently you aren't aware of the fact
that by contract the El Paso personnel operate all of the wells
in that area, and that there isn't a single Pacific Northwest
employee that goes out there to do any switching; that all of it
is done by El Paso. Were you aware of that?

A I shouldn't have doubted it a bit.

Q Were you aware of 1t?7 You just made a statement
that indicated that you --

A Well, we are shown that six of these wells are tied
into, quote, Pacific Northwest Pipeline Company, ten wells are
tied into, quote, El Paso Natural Gas Company, although for a long
time they have been practically an entity, so without getting into
company politics, I have no idea as to whose hired hand goes out
there.

Q You were interested in making statements without
knowing anything about it just a minute ago, in which you stated
that Pacific was able to do it and El Paso doesn't?

A Well, this is the record.

Q Well, let's look at the connection system a little
bit. I refer to your testimony given at the recessed hearing, on
page 8 of your testimony you refer to a well located in Section
26, Township 28 North, Range 4 West, as one of the unconnected

wells. Are you aware, sir, that that well was, had water in both
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the Mesaverde and the Pictured Cliffs?

A Would you give me a moment to check?
Q And had never been completed?
A Would you give me a moment to check? This is Section

26 and 28, 4, Mr. Howell?”

Q Yes. The portion of your testimony at the bottom of
the page; El Paso No. 4-26 Well.

A According to my records on that, Mr. Howell, while
they were gas drilling the Menefee, they ran into water, a wet
zone which prohibited further drilling; the logs and other data
indicated it would have been a successfully completed well if a
casing had been run through the Mesaverde and perforated and
fracked.

Q However, it has never been drilled and completed as
a producing‘well?

A Not to my knowledge.

Q It's one of the wells that you are complaining about
not being connected?”

A This is one of the wells which we specified for query,
this is correct,
Q Let's go over to vage 9. I'm just interested in seeing
how much investigation the applicants in this case made as a basis
for complaint.

MR. CAMPBELL: What's the number of the first well?

A No. 4-26, Section 26, Township 28 North, Range 4 West1
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Q (By Mr. Howell) Go over to your testimony on page
9, the first question refers to the No, 6-11 Well in Section 11,
28, 4,

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you aware, sir, that the Pictured Cliff showed
a gauge of 631 MCF per day, and not the Mesaverde, and that the
well is connected and producing in the Pictured Cliff system and
not in the Mesaverde? It was never completed in the Mesaverde,

A They attempted to complete in the Mesaverde with
three sets of perforation; the last information I have on it, Mr.
Howell, is that they were planning to work it over.

Q And that was plugged and abandoned on January 16,
1958, which was some months before you began your investigation?

A That's entirely possible.

Q Your investigation didn't go far enough, though, to
discover the plugging and abandonment of this well, did it?

A Unfortunately the scouting services are not always
very efficient.

2 Now referring to your testimony on page 9, the Well
No, 12-18, did your investigation ever proceed far enough to
determine that this well was never completed -- was never connecteq
let me correct that -- has never been connected to a pipeline
system? Your testimony was to the effect that it was.

A The pipeline map, I believe, shows that well connected

We are complaining becnause if it is connected there has been no
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gas taken from it. All of our information shows that it is a
completed well and should be connected and should be producing.
Q All right, now, referring to your map over here, you

show a well in 28, 4, in Section 14; that's the 3-14 --

A Is that a Pictured Cliffs or Mesaverde Well?”

Q -- are you aware, sir, that it's a plugged and abandon
Mesaverde?

A I don't think that we represented it as being produciq

Q. Your plat shows it connected to the system, connected

to a pipeline.

A I don't think we made any allegations about that
well, Mr. Howell., Cur records show that it was drilled to a total
depth of 6619, plugged back to 4363, and was a natural completion
in the Pictured Cliffs, and it may have been subsequently abandoned
but it is not shown as one of the wells in any of our testimony or
on that map.

Q All right, your map discloses a well located in the
Northwest Quarter of Section 34 of 29 and 5, the well 8-34. Are
you aware, sir, that is temporarily abandoned, has never been
connected or completed?

A No. 8-34, I think it is a well of which we have said
nothing.

Q Let's go up to Section 22 in the same Township. Your

map shows it connected to a pipeline system. Are you aware, sir,

that well was plugged and abandoned?

ed

g.
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A Mr. Howell, all these last three wells that you are
Chose rMesa
pointing out are, or were, in the Chosama-Pictured Cliffs Field,
and this is not, as I understand it, pertinent.

Q Will you point out where the Chosama-Pictured Cliffs
Field boundaries are, where it was included over there?

A Well, this is in the producing area, the Chosama-
Mesaverde Field, whether the bounda£ies reach down to hers or up
to here I don't know, but we have never represented this was an
unconnected Mesaverde well, even though it was drilled to the
Mesaverde and plugged back, Frankly, our opinion is that those
wells could be properly completed1in the Mesaverde.

Q Would the applicants desire to furnish the capital
to rework the wells?

A I'm not one of the applicants, Mr. Howell, I don't
know.

Q If they'll say so strongly enough, I can say that the
door is always open.

A I would say it is certainly good economics to spend
five thousand on a well and incfease its deliverability by five
hundred percent.

G Mr. Birdseye, in that area there, some of the deliver-
ability that you would increase, accérding to the completion data,
would be of water instead of gas, but we'll pass that by.

lir. Birdseye, let's see if we can summarize generally

the conclusions which you have reached and the facts that you have
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made from the study you have made upon which you base your con-
clusions, you have taken into consideration the Mesaverde wells
located in Townships 28-4 and 29-4, and you have used for one
basis of comparison the State deliverability tests, is that
correct?

A Definitely.

Q Now, for example, in your testimony as to the well
located in 28-4, Well No. 1-18, you testified this morning that
the State deliverability was 31,000 MCF --

A No. 1-187

Q Yes.

A No, sir, I certainly didn't say it was 31,000 MCF.

It might have been 31 MCF.

Q Well, 31 MCF, pardon me. What was the year of the
test upon which that deliverability was based?

A Well, let me pull out the August prération schedule
and see if perhaps that's the one given as the current test. This
is a September proration schedule, and it doesn't show the delivér-
ability test.

Q2 As a matter of fact, Mr. Birdseye, did you know that
test was taken in 19567

A No, sir, I did not.

Q And you are comparing this well, with a 19%6 test,
which hasn't been able to pass a satisfactory test in the last two

years, with other wells. Mr. Birdseye, you have taken the
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deliverability tests, and as shown at least in this instance, you
used deliverability that's somewhat out of date. You have averaged
deliverability as one factor in reaching your conclusions, is

that correct?

A Yes, sir, definitely.

Q Then you have taken gross production, and you have
used that generally as the other factor in reaching your conclusion

A Versus deliverability, yes, sir.

Q That is, you've compared deliverability versus producH

tion and drawn your conclusions from that comparison?

A Yes, sir, in a general sort of way, that's quite
correct. The reason being, among other things, that deliverability
does not change rapidly from year to year unless there has been a
remarkable drawdown in the well; and certainly the rate at which
that one well had been produced, which has been as high as, that
one particular well has produced as high as 350,000 feet of gas a
month, I'm sure that it has not depleted the reservoir, and if a
deliverability test was taken now on the same basis as it was

taken three years ago, it should bz nearly the same.

= It is a marginal well, is it not?
A I believe this could pass as one.
= Yes, and you haven't eliminated from your allowable

calculations the marginal wells, have you? You have used in your
calculations for marginal wells the initial allowable which was

given a well, regardless of whether or not the well was actually

s7
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able to produce that allowable, have you not?

A Well, as far as I know, we have a complete table of
the monthly allowables, These data are taken from the records of
the Cil Commission, and if a well is given an allowable of ten
million feet a month and for a period of many months it produces
two million feet, then it gets looked at, regardless of the reason
for why it produced only a very small vortion of its allowable.

Q Well, in your considerations of allowables, the
figure that you have consistently used has been the initial allow-
able given to marginal wells, has it not?

A No, sir. Not at all. These graphs here show great
fluctuations in allowable. It looks like Mount Everest side by
side with Mount McKinley,

Q But in computing, you have testified to cumulative
allowables given to certain wells in the case of marginal wells,
Mr, Birdseye, did you or did you not compute that cumulative allow-
able by using the initial allowables, I mean the allowables given
to the well prior to its being declared a marginal well?

A I think I can answer that with an example here, Mr,
Howell,

Q I believe you can answer that question, sir, yes or
no. Did you or did you not use those figures? It seems to me
that i1s the simple question,

A Yes, sir, I certainly used the monthly allowable

figures as appeared in the proration schedule of the 0il Commission
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I have one well here, for example, that was given an initial allow-
able of 10,054 MCF per month; after seven months it was failing to
make that allowable for reasons which we don't know, but which

may very well be tied in with the line pressure and the allowable
was dropped to 744. A year later, it was still not making that
allowable, so that the allowable was reduced to 527 MCF, still in
a time of which we have no record of line pressures or operation
of the well,

And, finally, in September, 1957, this well's allow-
able was reduced to 94 KMCF and all we know since then is line
pressures, which have averaged well over 500 pounds.

@ All right, now, I believe you can answer this question
Mr. Birdseye. In the testimony relating to allowables as to that
well, the figures that you have used have not been those used
by the Commission after the well became a marginal well, but with
the allowables allocated prior to determination that the well wss
a marginal well, Is that or is that not true?

A I don't believe that is true. To the best of my
knowledge, we were using all allowable figures, and they are
represented on these graphs here, and they are represented on this
tabulation.

% With a marginal well, did you use in computing your
allowablecs a figure in excess of the prodﬁction made by that
marginal well?

A In computing which allowables?

by
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| Did you use the figures which included the allowables granted

~~

Q An allowable for marginal wells.
A I'm sorry, would you repeat the whole question, please?
I'm not sure I'm with you.
8 Mr. Birdseye, I'm simply trying to find out what
figure you used when you got hold of one  these marginal wells

and testified to the allowable which had been granted that well,

during the period that the well was unable to make allowables
and became classified as a marginal well, or did you do as the
Commission does and go back and establish the well's production
as its allowable, now which did you do?

A Well, I think we have accomplished both things.

We have theicurrent monthly allowable for each well for each
month, the cumulative allowable of that well, and also a notation
as to which of the back allowables have been cancelled.,

g | And, Mr., Birdseye, the conclusions which you have
reached have been based upon arithmetic averages, which represent
the totals df production for any given month from one well, is
that correcﬁ?

A . Yes, it's taken from the files of the Cil Commission.

Q - And you did not in reaching any of your comparisons
betweén delﬂverability and the production, consider the number of
days duringéthe month that that well actually produced?

A ; I think that's entirely irrelevant, Mr. Howell, as

you know, there are --
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~

Q . Please answer the question and then go ahead and
make the explanation that you want,

' MR. CAMPBELL: He has testified several times that
he did not; I think, Mr. Howell,

MR. PORTER: Will you answer the question again, Mr.

Birdseye?
A - We did not have that information.
MR. PORTER: Will you answer the question again?
A ; We did not,as far as ascertaining how many days each

well was oé production, we did not., We have it on scattered wells
throughout the Basin. We did not have it on all of our own wellé
or all of these 116 wells. It was a physical impossibility to
digest it in the time allotted.

Q (By Mr. Howell) And in connection with your line
pressures, the line pressures of course which were furnished you
were the averages for the time that the well was on production
during anyimonth?

A | That's correct.

Q © And that average which you have thrown into your
figures, you have given the same weight to an average line
pressure b?sed upon one day's production that you have given to
a line pre%sure based on thirty days production, have you not?

A ? Inasmuch as we were not informed how many days these

line pressures pertained to, that is correct.

MR. HOWELL: Thank you.
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A There were some months in which there was simply
a notation, "line pressures not available". Perhaps it means the
we 11s were shut in for thirty days, that I don't know.
Q (By Mr. Howell) But in your arithmetic computations,
you made no allowance whatsoever for the time factor?
A We had insufficient data to do that.
MR. HCOWELL: Thank vyou.
MR. PCRTER: Mr., Payne.

BY MR. PAYNE:-

@] Mr. Birdseye, in attempting to determine whether there
is discrimination between takes from wells of comparable deliver-
ability in the same pool, it would seem, would it not, that the
actual production rather than the number of days that the well pro-
duced would be the important factor?

A Very definitely. You know yourself, Mr. Payne, that
with an oil well, for example, and with many gas wells, you can
produce its whole month's allowable in one or two days.

Q- Now, Mr. Birdseye, in calculating allowables in the
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, the only factor in the proration formula
other than acreage is deliverability, as reflected by the deliver-
ability tests of the Commission, accepted by the Commission, is
that right?

A So far as I know.

Q So also in attempting to determine whether there is

discrimination, would it show that you should go to well's
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deliverability as reflected by such tests, rather than attempting

to determine a well's capability of producing against any assumed

line pressure?

A Well, actually that's what we have done, Mr. Payne.
This is a statistical -~ this statistical analysis is based on
the deliverability tests, and while we have ascertained line
pressure for our own information in an attempt to explain why our
applicants' sixteen wells, which are comparable, say, to somebody
else's sixtean wells elsewhere in the pool, why our wells have
produced less gas, we come to the inescapable conclusion that a
factor in this is line pressure, since we are fighting or have
been fighting a substantially higher line pressufe; but this

statistical analysis is based entirely on deliverability versus

production with no variable included as line pressure.
2 It would be very difficult, would it not,
the capability of the well's producing rate against an
variety of assumed line pressures?
A Ch, definitely, and there wouldn't, I can
point in it.
MR. PAYNE: That's all. Thank you.
MR. PORTER: At this coint we will recess
until 1:15.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

to determingd

infinite

see No

the hearing
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AFTERNOCN SESSION
October 22, 1959

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
Does anyone else have a question of dr. Birdseye? Mr. Greiner.
Mr. Greiner, are you associated with Southern Union?

MR. GREINER: Yes, Mr. Verity introduced me at the
first hearing. I m sure he will be glad to do so again.

MR. PORTER: It won't be necessary.

CROS5 EXAMINATION

BY MR. GREINER:

2 Mr. Birdseye, I wasn't entirely clear that I under-
stood all of the conversations betwsen you and Mr. Howell as to
just what these allowables were that you used in preparing youxr

D-A through D whatever -- I mean 2-A through whatever 2 -- your

ity

2 series of exhibits., As I understand it, on the Commission's
monthly ororation schedules, they will assign a well an allowable
which is based on nominations and then a couple of months later,
when they find out what the actual production from the well has
been, why, there will be a revision of the allowable as originzlly
assigned so that the total allowable for the field for that month
is substantially identical to the total production of the field
for that month?

Is this in accord with your understanding of the
way that works?

A Approximately, aside from the six month periods of

re-evaluation of past allowables --
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Q Yes.
A ~-- and the subseguent six months period.
Q Leaving out of consideration these cancellations of

underproduction and re-assignment of those, generally speaking
there is for each month an allowable assigned, and then two months
later a revised allowable assigned on the basis of actual productid
is this in line with your thoughts?

A Is that correct, Mr. Porter? Frankly, I can't
answer that question.

MR. PORTER: What was the question, Mr. Greiner’
MR+ GREINER: I was asking whether or not the original
allowables as assigned to the well were not assigned mechanically,
as the Commission proration formula works, if they are not
corrected some two months later when actual production figures
come 1n so that we know what the total production was.
MR. PORTER: I believe that was two months later
when actually the actual production becomes allowable,

Q (By Mr. Greiner) My question, then, is, Kr. Birdseve,
whether the allowable figures that appear on the charts comprising
your Exhipit 2, whether those were the ones as first assigned, or
sort of tentatively assigned to the wells on the basis of nomina-
tions, or whether those are the corrected allowables as assigned
to wells after{he oroduction for the period has become known.

A dell, it is my understanding that these allowable

figures as shown on those exhibits are month by month allowables.

n,
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for this well. We got an allowable for the well in January, in

In cther words, the January allowable is the cone which is shown

in the January proration schedule, February, et cetera. You will
note if you have scrutinized some of this month-by-month informatig
carefully, that periodically some of the unproduced allowable has
been cancelled, and then we start out on a whole new basis in

many cases with the applicants' wells with a much reduced allow-

able because the production did nst reach the provicusly assigned

allowable.
4 And yet it's not until two months later, according to

what !Mr. Porter tells us that we know what the final allowable is

the January schedule for the month of January, but it's not until
two months later when we get to the March schadule that we actually
know what the well did produce in January and know what the final
allowable for the well for that month was, isn't that correct?

.

A I think that probably is correct, vyes, sir.

)

2 id you take that at all in account in the preparation
of your exhibits?

A Well, that was taken into account in the method of
preparing these exhibits, these graphs, over an eighteen months
period, so that while there may be a two months lag as regards
one specific month, that within the subsequent two months you
would note an adjustment of the allowable‘to make up for that.

So that over any given period of greater than a few

months, you should arrive at approximately a net figure.

n
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{ So that it may not be right on a month-by-month
basis, but over a period of time you feel that your method 1is
correct?

A I think it's a valid method over a period of time,

Q I believe you also said in response to guestioning
by Mr. Howell this morning that you understood that in the case
of wells which were classified as marginal, that their allowabkle

was what the wells actually were able to produce?

A This was Mr. Howell's statement.

- Don't I understand your testimony this morning --

A Which I think, as I understand prorationing, this is
correct,

3 You are not quarreling with the statement, whether

it was your own or Nr. Howell's?

A No, sire.
® Or mine?

A No, .possibly through the technique of this month-to-
month business.

G Are any of the wells which are represented on thése
graphs comprising your exhibit 2 now classified as marginal wells
or have any of them been classified during the period covered by
those charts?

A Yes, sir.

2 Which ones would those be?
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A I wish you hadn't asked that. There'll be a short
delay here. As a matter of fact, I'm not sure without referring
to a proration schedule that I can tell you that.

Q Well, maybe we can go at this a little bit differently
then. Would you be good enough to turn to Exhibit 2-G, please?

A Do you know the well number? No, it's got "G" on
it there., I was just looking at it a few minutes ago. I think
it's the next one from where you are.

Q Yes, this is the one. This shows a well which has
a perfectly flat allowable all the way through, and this is the
well No. 2-17, according to the markings on the exhibit. Can you
tell me whether or not this well is a marginal well?

A Well, in order to get the answer to that, we'll have
to -- since this is an older producing well, we should go back
to its producing history prior to January, 1658.

This well first produced gas in April, 1955, and the
first allowable assigned to it was 1054 MCF per month. In December,
1955, that was, the allowable was reduced to 744 MCF because of
the well's failure to produce its assigned allowable in the pre-
ceding interval,

By November, 1956, the allowable had been reduced to
527 pounds --

Q What?

A To 527 MCF, again because it had failed in the pre-

ceding period to produce its allowable. Finally, in December, 1957,
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note the line pressure on the well for ths period from January,

which -- subsequent to which this graph covers the entire period,
the allowable since then has been 94 MCF per month.

Q Now this, then, surely cannot be a figure which
relates at all to the actual production of this well., If it is
marginal, the final allowable of the well should be just the same
as the production figure which we see here, should it not, Mr.
Birdseye?

A Well, under ideal conditions the well should produce
this allowable each month.

Q2 Now if it's a marginal well, however, the allowable
is what it produces, is it not, so that in that sort of a situatior

the two lines would be in complete parallel, if we took into

account this two-month time lag which you have indicated you didn't

feel to be of much importance?
A Well, let me come around through the back door for
a minute in discussing this. As of the end of July, 1955, this
well had produced a cumulative total of 22,288 MCF., Its cumulativd
current allowable at that time was 17,961 MCF, so on the face of
it it had overproduced some four and three-tenths million feet.
However, back in October, 1955, 8,330 MCF of under-

production was cancelled, so this is a peculiar system. You can

1958, on which generally was in excess of 500 pounds, and which
certainly has,as you can see here, a direct relationship to the

production; the line pressure decreased, the production increased.

)

b
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When the line pressure increased, the production decreased.

This rather consistent inverse relationship, now, we
do not have records of line pressures previous to January, 19Z8,
for a period of two and a half years, and therefcore it's difficult
to see why this well which originally had a monthly allowable
which averaged 1,050 MCF was over a period of two and a half years
reduced to 94 MCF, which is its current allowable.

Q I wasn't attempting to get into that. You have told
us about a lot of things here that I didn't think were implicit
in my question. Would it be possible for you, by checking your
records, to determine -- I mean, do you have information here which,
say at the next break, would enable you to deter@ine whether this
well is or is not a marginal well, and if it is one, when it was
so classified? I think that this information is rather important
as to this group of wells.

A I guess we could find that out with the 0il Commission.
I do not, I presume it was classified as a marginal at the end
of November, 1955, when its allowable was reduced and 330 MCF
production was cancelled due to the failure to make that.

Q& That would be my assumption also. Here, turning to
this Exhibit 2-H, I assume,because it's the next one after 2-G --
we again have a situation, do we not, where a perfectly straight
allowable line running across the face, the lower face of your
chart here; now that plainly is not a thing which compensates

even on a two-month time lag basis, is it, for actual allowables
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attributed to this well,the actual final allowables attributed to
it, if it is non-marginal, or actual production if it 1s marginal?

A Well, unfortunately, again this is an instance where
our line pressure data commenced in January, 1958, and 1t was in
September, 1957, that the allowable, monthly allowable for that
well was reduced from an average of four million feet per month
to 334 MCF, I'm sure as a result of the well's failure to produce
its previously assigned allowable; so it must therefore have been
reclassified as a marginal well at about that time,

@ If it i1s a marginal well, then it just can't be right,
can it, that the allowable would be running along on so different
a plane than the jagged line of production which is shown on the
chart?

A Well, I don't know what the total producfion in this
period will amount to, as compared to tle total allowable. In some
places it's above, it zigzags up and down, it looks to me offhand
as though the total production in that period was slightly under
the total allowable assigned the well.

G Wwhat 1 was getting at, Mr. Birdseye, I thought that
we had come to an understanding that in the case of marginal |
wells the allowable is the production. Now I'm trying to find
out if that 1s so, that the allowable is the same as the produc-
tion, how these charts can consistently show an allowable different
from the production?

What is the reconciliation of those two things? That!
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really the whole basis of my line of questioning.

A In other wocrds, why does the production of a gas
well fluctuate, and why is it not a constant figure?

G No, no, that is not my question. My question is
how, why and how can there be a different allowable line than
the production line? I'm assuming that you have correctly charted
the production on here. Why is it, when the allowable is the
same as the production figure in the case of a marginal well,
that this allowable line i1s not super-imposed completely at every
point on the production line? How does thls straight one come
into being?

A Let me restate my previous -- your previous question.
What you are asking me is why is not the allowable the same as
the production?’

Q That's a good way to put it.

A CUr in other words, why are there fluctuations in
production?
Q No, that's not the same question. I'm asking, in the

light of the proration mechanics as adopted and effectuated by
this Commission, and which provide very specifiéally in the cése
of these marginal wells thaf they get as their allowable what they
do produce, so long as they are marginal wells, how we can have

a chart which shows different figures for allowable and production
when the Commission says the two are going to be the same?

A Well, sir, I wish I could answer that question, but
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I cannot, because my clients do not operate these wells.
Q They don't operate the Commission's proration system,
either, I gather.You don't know why this is that the two lines
are not together?
A I can think of mechanical reasons for it, but I do
not know the real reason.
MR, GREINER: Thank you.
IM/R. PCRTER: Does anyone else have a question? Does
that conclude your questioning, Mr. Greiner?
MR. GREINER: Yes.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

2 Mr, Birdseye, on your charts ycu simply showed on the
chart month by month what the allowable schedule reflected the
allowable for that well to be, didn't you~

A Exactly, and for the same month, the allowable and
the production as recorded in the records of the Oil Commission.

Q Any reason why, considering the two-month lag, that
the allowable and the oroduction are not the same, you don't know
why that's the case” That's just what the proration schedule
shows, is that correct?

A That's what the production schedule shows.

3 Well, your allowable line, you plotted that off the

allowable for the wells, didn't you?

A I am not sure I am with you, Counsellor.
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2 How did you get your allowable line?

A It was set up in the monthly proration schedule of
the Cil Commission. In this particular instance, it's been
334 MCF for that well per month since Cctober, 1957,

MR . CAMPBELL: That's all.

MR. PORTER: I would like to say at this point that
my answer to Mr. Greiner's question applied only to marginal wells|

MR. GREINER: Yes, sir. I thought that I was making
that clear that I was inquiring only about marginal wells.,
Certainly as to others, what I was saying about production being
the same as allowable would not be the same.

MR. PCRTER: Does anyone else have a question of the
witness? You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. CAMPRBELL: If the Commission please, that's zll
of the evidence we have at this time. I do want to get into the
record the latest deliverability data on the wells in these two
townships, but Mr. Rainey tells me he intends to offer testimcny
in that regard, so that will take care of that.

MR. PORTER: Who wants ‘o be next? Mr. Howell.

¥MR. HOWELL: If it please the Commission, Qe are
preparad, since we apparently are the target here. I *hink we
might as well come on the stand next.

We have two witnesses; we may have another, possibly,

but I believe our testimony will be presented by Mr. Rainey and

v
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Mr. Logan.

MR. GREINER: Mr. Porter, I would like to enter a
motion at this point that the application be dismissed in its
entirety for want of evidence, before we go any‘further with this

I think it's rather clear what we have had presented
up to now 1s merely a set of statistical data which as clearly
revealad in the cross examination have failed to take into account
some rather important and significant aspects of the basic problem
going to why certain wells produce more than other wells and why
certain wells have more allowables than other wells and why certai
wells have greater deliverabilities per test than other wells.

We have had no indication up té6 the present time of
any relief which is sought here. Ve have had nothing'specific
cresentad to us in the way of correctiva or curative action
desired of this Commission.

I just don't see what the Commission has to proceed
on at this oparticular point., We have just had a sort of a gen-
eralized problem stated to us, and nothing has to be done about
it.

Now 1 don't see how the Commission can grant the
relief at this point, where nothing has been asked for, and I
therefore move that the application be dismissed.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Greiner, the Commission will deny

your motion,

)
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DAVID H. RAINEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath,
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWELL:

G Will you state your name for the record, please?
A David H. Rainey.
Will you also state briefly, Mr. Rainey, your technica
educational experience, and the position which you presently hold¥
A Yes, sir, I was educated at the University of Texas

for B.S. in Geology. After leaving school I worked for the
Railroad Commission in the Midland District Cffice of the Railroad
Commission for approximately one year. During about six months of
that time I was Acting District Engineer for that West Texas
District for the Railroad Commission, and I had charge of over-
seeing all the tests that are required by the Railroad Commission
in the State of Texas.

In October, 1952, T waent to work for El Paso Natural
Gas Company as a Petroleum Engineer in their Reservoir Department
and served in that capacity for approximately three and a half
years in their Houston Office in the Reservoir Section, during
which time I made studies of various types of reservoir work,
particularly emphasizing the San Juan Basin Area.

In April, of 1956, I moved to El Paso as Administrativ

Assistant in the Proration Department, which position I still hold.
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i Does the Proration Department in E£1 Paso have super-
vision of determining the quantities of gas taken from wells in
the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool?

A We determine the quantities to be taken in accordance
with the proration rulass as established by the Commission. It is
our business to try to help the field, to see that we produce
the proper wells at the oroper time.

g In order to cut a little time in the record, I shsll
ask you generally were all of the exhibits which vou propose to
introduce in your testimony prepared under your suodervision and
direction?

A In a general way, yes, sir.

W, Do they correctly reflect the facts which they relate
to? |

A As near as the files of El Paso Natural Gas Company,
Pacific Northwest Gas Pipeline Corporation, and the Commission
reflect, they are the true facts as they now exist.

Q Now, bshind you on the board is placed an exhibit
which we shall designate as El Paso's Exhibit No. 1. Will you

please state to the Commission what El Paso's Exhibit No. 1

reflects?
(El1 Paso's Exhibit No. 1 marked
for identification.)
A Yes, sir. This is a system map showing both El

Paso Natural Gas Company Pipeline System and Pacific Northwest

Pipeline System in the San Juan Basin Area. B
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Cutlined in red over here is the four township area
that we first thought this hearing was going to be confined to.
The purpose of this exhibit is merely to show the existence of
the pipeline system and the distance from the Blanco Plant, which
is the plant into which all the wells in this area produce and
are connected.

The distance from that plant out to these units, both
from El Paso Blanco Plant and Pacific Ignacio Plant, these arcs
across here are five mile increments drawn generally down the
pipeline.

If you will notice, on the El Pasoc System pipeline,
it doesn't go straight through here, it comes up and goes back
down, and the other portion connected in here goes down this way.
Generally, this will give the relationship between thié area
and the planto‘

Q What 1s the function of the plant with reference to
the determination of gathering and the commencing of main line
transmission?

A All of these many gathering laterals and trunks and
individual well ties collect the gas and feed them into a main
trunk, any one of several main trunks, as a matter of fact, going
into the plant.

At that point, the gas is compressed and is treated,
I mean it's treated and then compressed, and geces into the main

line system. The pressure at the plant, the so-called suction
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pressure at the plant must of necessity be less than the pressure
at the end of the line, or the gas is not going to flow. It's just
like water flowing uphill. You have to have something to move it
along.
Unless the pressure here is less than elsewhere in

the field, the gas will not flow, it will sit there static in
the pipeline, and it can, if this pressure got too high, cut off
somewhere in the field, because the well is not capable of flowing.

a What would be the effect of maintaining in a gathering
system the same identical pressure from one end of the system to
the other?

A The gas would just sit there, there would be no flow.
G In order to gather and produce the gas from the wells
into a point in which it is compressed for long range transmission,
the very physical facts require that the pressures closer to the
plant be lower than the oressures at a distance from the plant?

A Yes, sir. That's correct.

Q What is the location of Townships 28, 4, North, and
29, 4, North, with reference to the field, generally? Are those
townships located at an extreme edge or are they somewhere near
the center?

A No, sir, those two townships are located at the
extreme eastern edge of oroduction in the Blanco-Mesaverds Pool.
There are a few wells, and that's a pretty small scale, but there

are a few wells to the 2ast in 28 and 3, and about four or five
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wells to the east in 29, 3. East of that there's no Mesaverde
production in the 28 or 29 Township.

Q2 Mr. Ralney, are you familiar with the arrangements
under which both the Pacific Northwest and El Paso Natural Gas
Company gathering systems are operated in the Blanco-Mesaverde
Pool?

A Yes, sir, in a general way. There is what we term
our agency agreement with Pacific Northwest Pipeline, which was
entered into in an effort to cut out duplication in switchers
and various other types of personnel that operate, actually operate
the field. Under that agency ‘agreement, El Paso personnel switched
the wells and controlled the production of the wells which are
connected to Pacific Northwest Fiveline system.

We have no control, under this agency agreement,
over any physical changes that may be necesséry to be made in
the well. 1In other words, the separation equipment or intermitterg
or if the well needs a workover, anything of that type does not
come under this agency agreement.

It's purely a prod%ction agency agreement is all it
is.

Q Well, for all practical purposes, is the gathering
of Pacific Northwest and El Paso Natural Gas conductad as if it
were one system?

A Yes,sir. That's, of course, subject to the demand

of each pipeline system, but as far as the actual physical operatio
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of putting the gas into the pipeline, it's all one system.

Q Does the same man switch é Pacific well or an Ei
Paso well when they are located in the vicinity?

A Yes, sir.

Q2 Does your proration system also make studies concern-
ing the status as to overproduction or underproduction of Pacific
Northwest wells in the same way as you do with El Paso wells?

A Yes, sir.

i Is there any other matter in connection with that
map that you would like to testify about, before we leave the
first exhibit?

A I might point out on this map, since this will be
an official exhibit, the other copies that have been passed out
don't have this on here, We did it basically for our own purposes
to start with, but I thought since the other wells are going to
be discussed, we might have this here.

The wells circled in red on this map are the wells,
the so-called 112, 116 well list; Now you'll note that some of
the wells also have a red square around them. Those wells are
wells which are involved in pressure buildup tests. There are
eleven of them shown on this that also have red circles.

If the well in a red box and a‘red circle is colored
in green, it is the test well itself. It's not a transfer well,
not the offset well, it's the test well itself. For purposes of

reference, or for our own benefit more than anything else, we
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boxed in the test wells in green, to show their relationship

to the wells that were on the list, if the test well wasn't
actually on that list,

Q Mr. Railney, now have you prepared a more detalled

plat or map of the area which embraces the four townships which
were originally listed as the only items in the Bill of Farticulars

A Yas, sir, I have. It's Exhibit No. 2-A.

(El Paso's Exhibit No. 2-A
markad for identificaticn.)

2 Will you please refer to E1l Paso's Exhibit No. 2-A
and tell the Commission what that exhibit reflects?

A This exhibit is a large scale plat, I believe it's
approximately an inch and a half to the mile is what it looks
like, of the four Township area comprising Townships 29 lorth,
Range 4 and 5 West, Township 28 North, Range 4 and 5 ¥est. It's
the same ar2a that was outlined in red on the larger map we put
up a2 minute ago.

This plat shows the existing pipeline systems of
El Péso Natural Gas Company and the Pacific Northwest Fipeline.
The El Paso system is the solid line on the plat, the dashed line
through here.

Q2 That's through the left-hand lower corner of the map?
A Yes, sir. And connecting to the wells in the southern
most edge of the 28-4 Unit is the Pacific Northwest Fipeline

system, and the line running eastward from Section 17, 22, and 5

to connect to the 7-2847-8 Well in Section 8, which is shown by a

T
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i the pipeline connection. Those wells are not connected to the

dashed line and a dot between the dashes, is a temporary line
which has been in there for about two years, as I recall, and was
originally laid to deliver drilling gas to drill the wells in this
area and it was left in there, and the 7-8 well is now producing b4
the other way through that line at the present time. It's a
temporary three-inch line, I believe, laid on top of the ground.

Q What do the colored circles or blocks on Exhibit
2-A indicate?

A The orange circles show the completed Mesaverde wells
in the 28-4 and 29-4 wunit. If the pipeline goes to them, why,

they are connacted to the system. There's no line drawn showing

system.

I think Mr. Birdseye's map showad two or threes wells
connected that are not actually connected. It's possible that he
got hold of one of the preliminary maps, and there was a tentative
plan before the walls were completed, vrobably.

The hexagonal design colored a yellow are wells that
have penatrated the lesaverde, but are temporarily abandonasd in
the Mesaverde.

The wells that are cclored, just the well symbol
itself that are colored in yellow are wells that are officially
plugged and sbandoned in the Mesaverde. They are wells that have
penetrated the Mesaverde and are officially plugged and abandonsd

in the Mesaverde.

ck
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3 Have you prepared at fhis gcint, or would vou like
to go into a discussion of the individual wells,or would you prefex
to go ahead with the other exhibits under the saries 27

A These are the other exhibits under Exhibit 2, the
well data sheet.

@ You would like to go ahzad with that?

A Yes, I would.
(El §Jaso's Exhibits 2-B and 2-C
marked for identification.)

® Would you please testify what the exhibit 2-3, El

Paso's Exhibit 2-B is?

A 21 Faso's Exhibit 2-B is a well data sheet showing
certain tyves of completion information on the wells in the 28 and
4 unit.

Exhibit 2-C is a well data sheet showing certain
types of completion information on the wells in 29 and 4 unit.

If I might, I will try to hurriedly run down these
data sheets and indicate the location of the well on the map at
the same time that I'm doing it.

Referring first to Exhibit 2-B, the data sheet for ths
28-4 unit, the first well is the 1-18 well, located in the Northeast
Quarter of 18, 28, and 4. This well was completed Cctober 26,
1952, at a2 total depth of 6898 feet, and the initial potential

on that well was 785 MCF in the Mesaverde.

This well was connected to the system in Cctober,

1954; because prior to that time the system did not extend that
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far east, as I mentioned before, this is very sparse development
out in this area and had first delivery on October 29, 1954,

The second well on that list is the 2-17, located
in the Southwest Guarter of Section 17, 28, 4. This well was
likewise completed in the Mesaverde to a total depth of 6821 --
excuse me, I failed to give the completion date on the well; it
was Augpst 31, 1953, It had an initial potential of 872 MCF in
the Mesaverde, and was connected and first delivered on Cctober
20, 19%4, as was the 1-18, which -- those are the first two wells
in the area.

The No. 3-14, located in the Northwest CGuarter of
Section 14, 28, 4, was completed December 21, 1953, at a total
deoth of 6619, and is plugged and abandonad in the Mesaverde.

The gas was tco small to measure; the well was plugged back to
-~ H g -

(]

the Pictured Cliffs and was flowed with an initial potential in
the Pictured Cliffs of 114 MCF and declared non-commercial for
purposes of unit production.

The Well No., 4-26 in the Southwest Quarter of 26,

(@

28, 4, was completed March 17, 1954, at a total depth of 6535;
at the time this data sheet was made out was designated as tem-
porarily akandoned. This well was drilled by Phillips Petroleum
Corporation and they encountered water in both the Mesaverde
and Pictured Cliffs,

If I might digress and go over to page 2 of the

exhibit and call your attention to the last well on the list, the
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24-246, which is located in the Southwest Quarter of 26, 28, and 4.
Q Just a minute, 1s that practically a twin location?

A It is a twin well to the No. 4-26, which Mr. Birdsevye
testified to earlier today, he thought could and should be com-
pleted as a Mesaverde completion. That well is not complete on
this data sheet because it was made out some month or more ago.
That well is now plugged and abandoned. It was completed to a
total depth of 8752, shot the Mesaverde at various intervsls from
6,004 to 6602 and fractursd the entire section, every interval
that looked good on the log was heavily fractured. There were
no shows whatever in that well.

» Was that projected as a Dakota-Mesaverde test?

A Yes, sir. It has been abandoned in both the Dakota
and Mesaverde.

The next well, back on page 1, is the 5-32 located
in the Northeast Quarter of 32, 28, and 4. This well was com-
pleted March 17 -- excuse me, September 29, 1954, at a total depth
of 6700 feet, had an initial potential of 1,33% MCF. It was
connected to the Pacific Northwest system on August 10th, 1957,
and first delivered on September 11, 1957,

The next well is the 6-11 in the Southeast Quarter
of Section 11, 28, and 4. This well was completed April 23,

1656, to total depth of 6580; it is now officially plugged and
abandoned in the Mesaverde, would not flow. The well, as MNr.

Birdseye testified earlier, we repeatedly attempted to make that
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well flow, and we couldn't get anything out of it. The well was
tested and had a very small show of gas. I don't recall what it
was. 1 notice I don't have it on this sheet, but that test was
turnaed in to the Commission.

The well was connected because of the Pictured Cliffs
completion;upon notice of connection the Commission assigned an
allowable to that well in the Mesaverde in January -- I believe in
December, 1957, The well was officially plugged and abandoned in
January, 1952, and by a supplement that,we finally caught on to the
fact that it was still being carried on the proration schedule,
by supplement issued in January, 1959, all previous allowables of
that well was cancelled and the well was officially designated
as ovlugged and abandoned.

The next well is the 7-12 located in the Southeast
Quarter of Section 12, 28, and 4. This well is a Pictured Cliffs
completion and did not penetrate the Mesaverde.

The next well is the No. 2-36 in the South -- that's
in the Southwest Quarter of Section 36, 28, 4. This well was
completed December 21, 1995, at a total depth of 6388, absolute
open flow on this well in the Mesaverde was 2,489 MCF. Tﬁe wél
was connected December 31, 1957, and first delivered December
31, 1957.

The next well is the 9-32, located in the Southwest
Quarter of Section 32; this well was completed September 18, 1956,

total depth of 6231 feet, had an absolute open flow of 8,442 MCF ij
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the Mesaverde. The well was cconnected on August 27, 1957, was
not delivered until December 7, 1997, and when I discuss the
individual wells later, and their production, I'll explain that.

The next well is the 11-31, located in the Northeast
Quarter of Section 31, 28, and 4. This well was completed in May
29, 19%7, at a total depth of 6577, had an absoclute open flow of
5,114 MCF in the Mesaverde. This well was connected to Facific
Northwest August 29, 1957, and was first delivered August 29,
1957,

The next well is the 12-33, located in the Southwest
Quarter of Section 33. This well was completed July 25, 1957,
total depth of 6629, The initial potential -- absolute open flow

on that wesll was 3,894 MCF in the lesaverde. This well was

connected to Facific Northwest on August 12, 1957, and first
deliverad September 11, 1957.

The next well is the 13-20, located in the Southwest
Quarter of Section 20, 28, 4. This well was completed November 7,
1957, total depth of 6712 feet, absolute open flow was 5,640 MCF
in the Mesaverde. The well was connected to El Pasc May 15, 1958,
and first delivered May 19, 1958.

The next well is the 14-29 in the Northeast Quartern
of Section 29, This well was completed January 7, 1958, at a total
depth of 6740. The absolute open flow was 4,463 MCF in the
Mesaverde. It was connected to El Paso May 15, 1958, and was

first delivered May 19, 1958,
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The next well is the 15-29 in the Southwest Quarter
of Section 29. This well was completed July 9, 1958, total depth
of 6553 for an initial potential, absolute open flow in the
Mesaverde of 5,024 MCF., It was connected to Facific Northwest
on September 30, 1958, and was first delivered on Octqber 22,
1958,

The next well is the 16-30, located in the Northeast
Quarter of Section 30, 28, 4. This well was completed August 12,
1958, total depth of 6672, had an absolute open flow of 5,570 ICF
in the Mesaverde; connected to EIl raso on Cctober 6, 1958, and firgt
delivered Ncovember 18, 1958, |

The next well is the 17-20 located in the Northeast
Quarter of Section 20. This well was completed September 4, 1958,
at a total depth of 6690, absolute open flow was 3,174 MCF in the
Mesaverde; connected to El Paso October 6, 1958, first delivered
November 18, 1653.

The last well that I haven't discussed is the 18-31
in the Scuthwest Juarter of Section 18, 28, 4. This well was
completed Sevtember 16, 1958, at a total -~

MR. PCRTER: I believe you misread the location.b

A Southwest Quarter of Section 31, 28, 4.

MR. PORTZR: Yes, sir.

A Excuse me. At a total depth of 6560, absolute open
flow of 7,582 MCF in the Mesaverde; connected to Pacific Northwest

on October 2,, 1958, was first delivered October 22, 1958.
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That's all the wells that have been drilled to date
in 28 - 4 unit. I would like to point out at this juncture that
it's pretty evident that essentially all the production in this
township and range is in the western half of the township, except
this one lone well down in the Southeast Quarter.

Now if I might, let's go to Exhibit 2-C, which is a
completion data sheet on the wells in the 29- 4 unit.

The first well is the No. 1-30 located in the South-

. west Quarter of Section 30, 29, and 4. This well was completed

September 16, 1953, total depth of 6769, for an initial potential
of 428 MCF. That's in the Mesaverde. The well was connected to
El Pasc Natural Gas on May 21, 1956, and had first delivery on
May 22, 1956,

Q (By Mr, Howell) May I interrupt just a minute, Mr.
Rainey’

A Yes, sir.

Q Had the Mesaverde Gathering System been extended to
this area at the time of the well completion in 1953%

A No, sir. The first trunk into this system at all,
based on the date that is shown for the 28 - 4 well completioh
data sheets show that the 1-18 and 2-17, were connected on October
29, 1954, and that was the first., 1 don't know exactly when the
line itself was completed in there, but those were the first
connections in this area. This well, due to its low productivity

probably wasn't connected in for some period of time, as is
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evident by its connection date, May 21, 1956.

The next well is the No. 2-35. This well venetrated
the Mesaverde. It's in the Southwest Quarter of Section 35, 29,
and 4; was completed at a total depth of 6449; it was shot in
the Mesaverde, and was plugged back from the Mesaverde as being
non-productive because of water.

Q Plugged back to what?

A Flugged back from the Mesaverde because, as being
non-productive because of water. It is now a Pictured Cliff com-
pletion if my memory serves me correctly, it was the discover
well in the Pictured Cliffs area out to the east edge of the
township and ranges;had an initial potential in the Pictured Cliffs
of €,928 HCF.

The next well is the No. 3-22, in the Southwest

Quarter of Section 22, 29, and 4. This well was completed

November 21, 1953, at a total depth of 6155; the well is now plugged

and abandoned. It was drilled by Phillips Petroleum Corporation,
and the Mesaverde was non-productive because of water; Pictured
Cliffs was shot and tested, and tested 57 MCF.

The next well is the No. 4-35 located in the Norfh-
east lQuarter of Section 35. This well was completed October 6,
1655, at a total depoth of only 4111 feet. 1In other words, it
did not peneatrate the Mesaverde. It is now a connected Pictured
Cliffs well,

The next well is the No. £-7 in the Southwest Quarter
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of Section 7, 29, 4. This well was originally drilled by Pan
American Petrcleum Corporation; at that time Stanolind Cil and
Gas, as their Valdez No. 1-A. It was completed Cctober 31, 19353,
and they shot the IMesaverde and gas was too small to mesasure.

The next well is the No, 6-10 -~

& Bafore you leave that, what is the status of that well
has it or has 1t not beeh connected?

A At the present time that well is carried as temporaril
abandonead.

Q It has not been connected?

A No, sir, it was not connected and no gas shown in

the Mesaverde; and whatever gas was there was too small to measure.

No. 6-10 located in the Southwest (Quarter of Section
10. That well likewise was drilled by Pan American Petroleum
Corporation as their Valdez No. 2-A, was completed December 12,
1953, They shot the ljesaverde and gas was too sméll to measure.

Well No. 7-8, located in the Northwest Quarter of
Section 8 was completed December 15, 1955, at a total deonth of
6595, The initial potential on that well was 2,249 MCF. The
well that I referred to a moment ago that is connected to the
Pacific Northwest temporary line that used to be the linz that
delivered gas for drilling in that area. It was connected on
July 9, 1957, and had first delivery on September 12, 1957,

I might add that that well is a Mesaverde-Pictured

Cliffs dual completion, Pictured Cliffs is not connected, and for
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some reason or other, we didn't put the Pictured Cliffs potential
on there., It is my recollecticn that the well has not been poten-
tialed in the Pictured Cliffs, but there were shows of gas in
the Pictured Cliffs.

The next well is the No. 8-34, which is in the
Northeast Quarter of Section 34. It was completed July 18, 1957,
at a total depth of 6444, This well was heavily fractured with
water and sand, Mesaverde gaugd 253 NMCF with a heavy spray of
water. Pictured Cliffs was heavily fractured and gauged 395 NCF.
The well is presently carried as temporarily abandoned in the
Mesaverde and as unconnected Pictured Cliffs completion.

The next well is a No. 9-3 in the Northwest Quarter
of Section 3. This well was completed December 23, 1955, at a
total depth of 6850. It was temporarily abandoned, as can be seen
on the data sheet. It was heavily fractured in all portions of
the Mesaverde;when it went on test it died in four minutes, and
further attempts to make it flow failed.

The next is 10-36 located in the Southwest (uarter of
Section 36. This well was completed July 16, 1956, as a Pictured
Cliffs completion at a total depth of 4210; did not penetrate the
Mesaverde.

The next well is the No. 11-6 in the Southeast
Quarter ofFSection 11, This well again did not penetrate the
Mesaverde and was completed in the Pictured Cliffs; it is an

unconnectad well at the vresent time.
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M. PORTZR: Did you say Section 11%

A Yes, sir, in the Southeast Jjuarter of Section 11.
MR. HOWELL: Section 6.

A It's Well No. 11, Section 6.

F. PORTER: I think he had his location mixed up

[

)

with the date.
A The next well is the No. 12-18 located in the
Northeast Quarter of Section 18, 29, and 4. This well was com-
pleted Cctober 1st, 1957, had an initial potential of 1,117 MCF.
This well is not connacted and there is no permanent gathering
system in the area. If you notice, it's just south of the 7-8,

which is connacted into the temporary line.

3 (By Mr. Howell) MNr. Rainey --

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that an El Paso well or a Pacific Northwest well?
A No, that's a Pacific drilled and operated well. In

fact, both of these units, Pacific Northwest Pipeline is designate
as the operator,only under the agency agreemant we operate the
units, »The well is a Pacific well, it is not an El Paso.

Q As to the completion or production, that's a Pacific
matter and not an El Paso matter?

A Yes, sir. The next well is the No. 13-29 in the
Northeast Cuarter of 29. That well was completed November 21,
1657, total depth of 6575, and was plugged and abandoned in the

lMesaverde, as will be noted on the data sheet, the Cliff House and




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 89

Point Loockout, which are members of the Mesaverde formation, were
heavily fractured, and the well gauged 365 MCF only.

The next well is the 14-31 in the Northeast Quarter,
Section 31. This well was completed December 3rd, 1957, total
depth of 6680, for initial potential in the Pictured Cliffs of
1,523 MCF.

Q Is that a=--

A I beg your pardon, Mesa Verde potential.
Q Is that an initial potential or absolute open flcw?

A That's an absolute open flow, excuse me. The well
was connected to El Paso's sysfem on May 13, 1958, and first
delivered on May 14, 19%98.

The next well is the 15-25 in the Northeast Quarter
of Section 25. This well does not penetrate the Mesaverde and
is olugged and abandoned as an unsuccessful Pictured Cliffs
attempt.

The last well is the 16-36 in the Northeast Quarter
of Section 36, This well was completed Cctober lst, 1958, total
depth of 4,035 feet, and potentialed at 647 MCF in the Pictured
Cliff,

o Again is that a potential?

A I think that is a potential, Mr. Howell.

" Ckay. Mr. Ralney, of the wells in which El Paso is
the well operator and well owner, let us say, realizing that the

unit operator is the operator of the entire unit but insofar as
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the ownership and determination as to certain wells, as to those
ownad by El Faso, to which El Paso is antitled to the major portion
of the production, have all of them been connected which are

.

regarded as being commercial wells’

g
v
w
[#3]

.
[62]
H
m
L]

2 Is there any well in these two townships that El Paso
owns the production, cor is entitled to take the production, which
it regards as commercial that has not been connected?
A No, sir.
Now, Mr. Rainey, will you pass to your next exhibit,
if you please
A Yes, sir.
3 Is there anything further, before you do that, is therd
anything further you would like to testify to with reference to the

saries 2 exhibits?

A No, sir, I think not.
& Aoparently -- before you leave that, Mr. Rainey,
referring to Exhibit 2-C, there seems to be a typographical error

on that top line. Will you locok at the map, on the second page --
A Second page.
" The Well 13-297
A It's shown as being in Section 13. It's in fact
Section 29.
3 It's actually in 297

Yes.

T
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Z The Exhibit should be corrected to show --

by

A If in reading it off, if I testified that it was in

wn
()
[@)
+
}d
O
D
-

3, I would like to correct myself, please.

« Now, 1s there anything further that you would like
to discuss in connection with Exhibits 2-A, 2-B, and 2-C?

A No, sir, I believe not, other than to reitesrate the
fact that ths Mesaverde oroduction is very obviously all pretty
well restricted to the western half of the two townships and
Tanges.
< Would you now refer to your next exhibit, No. 3-A7

(El Paso's Exhibits No, 3-A,3-B,3-
marked for identification.)

=)

Yes, sir.

N
=

T
\

Th

=Y
)

=

s El Paso's cxhibit No. 3-A, and will you state

[

£

t the Commission what this exhibit roflects?

pes
m

xhibit 3-A, and its companion exhibits, which I
think have been passed out, 3-B and 3-C, all reflect the average
allowable, croduction, deliverability, and actual producing
ability of the wells in the 28, 4; 29, 4; 28, 5; and 29, % units.
The first Exhibit, Mo. 3-A, shows the wells, shows

those averages for the wells in those four units which were pro-
ducing in the units prior to July lst, 19%8.
q' ilhy do you leave out those wells which began produc-
tion in thelatter portion of 19537

A Well, those wells that came on in the latter portion

of 1958 might have distorted an averags because wells when they

L2}
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first come con the line, generally have a pretty high deliverability,

and until they can stabilize and drop off, as a matter of normal
orcduction, they will distert the average.

Also we ware trying to get enocugh time period in the
averages to make some sort of a valid average, so we just arbitrary
ily decided that a well should be on at least half a year before
we plotted in the average for 1958,

Moo CAMFBELL: May I interrupt and inquire if these
are Jjust the Mssaverde or other wells?

A Tnese are only the MNesaverde wells in these units,
the wells under discussion.

Q (By lMr. Howell)} 1In order to clarify that a bit,
have vyou included all of the Mesaverde wells for the sams time
period from both the 28-4, the 29-4 units and the 28-5 and the
29-5 units”®

A Yes, sir, all those wells, all the wells in those unit{
that were producing prior, all the Mesaverde wells that ware pro-

ducing prior to July lst, 1958, are included in these averages.

. Now, does the average which is shown hers for those
wells include the average of those wells for the entire year?
A Yes, sir. Or for the portion of the year that they

were on. Somez of the wells possibly came in, say, in April or
May, 1958. They are included in the averages, and that portion
of the yesr that they were in there, they are included in the

averaqge.

vl
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These averages, as you will note, show the total
allowable for the 2ntire yesar for the average well in the first
block of four bars.

< Now tell the Commission how you obtained those
avarages?

A We merely determined the total allowable, total
current allowable assigned to wells in those units and divided by
the number and subtracted the marginal allowable which had been
assigned on the schedule; then we divided the remaining allowable
by the total number of non-marginal wells in the poonl, and then
added back in the averags marginal production to get the total
average allowable per well.

» Now, did you use the allowable figures as established
by the Commission after production, or did you use the estimated
allowables?

A We used the allowable on marginal wells which was
the production, not the so-called preliminary allowable which is
set in the proration schedule as a starting point, as it were.

I'1l discuss that in a little more detail later.

- All right, we will go on to that in some detail later
as to the individual wells,

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, as to the actual daily average producing ability,

4 .

how did vou determine that factor?

T

That is by taking the total production for all the
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wells in tha units and dividing it by the total number of days
that production was obtained in the unit. If I'm not exactly
clear on that, we added up the total days produced for sll the
wells produced in the unit and the total production, and divided
ona figure by the other, and arrived at the average daily prc-
ducing ability.

» Now, Mr. Rainey, in determining the averages both as
to such matters as line pressures, producing ability, what
generally is the effect, if vyou give to a well that had only one
day's production the arithmetic average, the same weight as you
give to ancther well that may have produced for thirty days during
the month%

A In my opinion, giving the same weight in an average,
to an average based on a few days is not as valid as the same
figure based on a great number of days. In other words, giving
the same weight to one day's production or one day's line pressure
on a well that may have been high, that you give to thirty days'
production on a well or thirty days' line pressure on a well where
the pressure may have been low,is not a valid average.

3 Is that a little bit, Mr. Rainey, like the fellow
that advertised the rabbit sausage that was fifty percent rabbit
and there was one rabbit and one horse?

A Yes, sir, that's very similar.
o Now, your Exhibit No. 3-B --

A May I -- let me discuss 3-A just a little bit more,
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A What the exhibit is intended to show is the general
relationship between the four facteors that we have picked out,
the allowable, production, state deliverability and actual prc-
ducing deliverability, if you'll note that the allowables with
respect to each other varied very closely as the production with
respect to each other, as does tha state deliverability and the
actusl producing ability with respect, from one unit to another.

o Well, now, before you lzave that, Mr. Rainey, are
there instances in which the deliverability,bescause of the low
initial pressure where there may be liquids in the well, doesn't

reflect the ability of the well to actually produce into the line?

A Yes,sir, in an arca where you do have a liquid problem,

and therz's very definitely a liquid problem in this area, as I'll
show later, your shut-in pressure after seven days 1s freguently

distortedly low with respect to what the true shut-in pressure

-
ot

of what that well might b

[}

When you calculate the state deliv

[§)
n}
o}
o2
I_J
-
-
ot
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h
’..J
—
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vercent of the measured wallhead shut-in przssure, vyou scmetimes
get abnormally high deliverabilities with respect to the actual

ability of the well to produce, even though the actual shut-in

pressure of the well, the trus shut-in pressure of that w: i1l mavy
we it ooinrtiorhood of a thousand pounds, which would make

.

its calculated state deliverability at approximately 500 pounds,
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which is approximataly what the line pressure is in this area,

you may sometimes get deliverabilities calculated at half of 700

1

pounds, say, because there's fluid in the well bore and there's
an abnormally low apparent shut-in pressure on that well.
Q Where you are operating nipelines in the neighborhood

of 500 vounds, why, the deliverability calculated which is below
the 500 pound average just doesn't exist when it's facing a 500
pound line?

That's correct, N

S

2 Is there anything else vyou would like to refer to in
connaction with this Exhibit 3-A7?

A Ne, sir, I think not. Exhibit 3-B is a graph exactly
similar to the vrevious one, showing the averages for 1959, and fon
compariscon purposes, on Exhibit 3-B we use the averages for the
same wells that were used on Exhibit 3-A. In other words, the
same wells that were used in the 1658 averages. It is even more
apparent that the allowable, the rzlationship in these units
between allowable, production, state deliverability, and actual
producing ablillity fcllows exactly the same pattern in each unit;

in other words, the 238 and 4 has a fairly high allowable with

N

respect to the allowable in the 29, 4.
Its oroduction is fairly high with respect to the
production in the 29-4, its state deliverability is high with

respect to the deliverability in the 29-4; and its actual pro-

ducing deliverability is high with respect to the deliverability
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in the 29-4, That relaticnship, that pattern of relationship
fits in all four of those categories.
& Well, gensrally how do the wells in Range 5 compare

with the

1§97

wells in Range 47
A In general, the wells in Range 5 are better wells
than the wells in Range 4. They are nearer the center of the fiesld
Thera's more deliverability throughout, in general, as you go
towards the center of the field.

a3 Do you have any other points you would like to discusg
in connection with Exhibit 3-BY

A Ne, sir, I believe not.

" Will you ncw raefer to Exhibit 3-C, and state what that
reflacts, First of all, what is the periodof time covered by
this exhibit?

A The period of time covered both by Exhibit 3-C and
3-B is the period from Januvary lst, 1959 through July 3lst, 1959.

Now, Exhibit 3-C is exactly the same type of exhibit

as the previous two, except that it shows all the wells that
are presaently connected in that unit, in each of those units.
The averages, because there may have been big wells or small Wells
connected in in the first part of '59 that were not shown in the
'58 offerings, why some one of the averages may have changed
slightly from the previous averags figure; however, the same
relationship of magnitude of all those factors between those

units is the same.
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Q So that the difference between Exhibit 3-B and
Exhibit 3-C is that althougnh they cover the same period of time,
Exhibit 3-C includes all Mesaverde wells in the four townships,
and Exhibit 3-B includes only the wells which were completed grior
to July 31lst of 19587

A Prior to July lst, vyes,

] July lst of 19587

A Yes, that's correct.

Q And do you find in general the same relationship
between the groups of wells, considering all the Mesaverde wells,
as you did between the Mesaverde wells that were completed earlier?

A Yas, sir, the magnitude of that relationship may have
shifted sligh*ly because of the addition of new wells, but the
general relationship still exists. In fact, I might say the
direct relationship still exists.

Q Are there any further matters that you would like
to testify about with reference to Exhibit 3-C?

A No, sir, I think not.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Howell, we will take about a ten
minute recess.

(Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please.

Q (By M¥r. Howell) Mr. Rainey, will you direct your
attention to some of the specific allegations contained in the

applicants' 2ill of Particulars, and I call your attention to the
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allegation which is in the fifth paragraph: "That the El Paso
Natural Gas Company purchases from eleven wells in which applicants
have an interest." I believe you've already clarified tha record
on that, that thers are actually ten wells because the well 6-11
was carried on the proration schedule by error and never produced?
A Yes, sir, and one other factor about that particular
allegation, I might point out that it states, as I recall -- 1
don't have a copy of it right here, but as I recall, it states that

El Paso purchases from a certain number of wells in these units and

I
ot
hvl
Q
w0
O
o

ces not purchase any gas in here, this is El Paso's gas,
they produce it.
2 And is the same thing true with Pacific Northwest?
A Yas, sir,

Now referring to the next paragraph in the Bill of

K

Particulars, the allegation is made *that El Paso purchased less
gas from eleven wells than Pacific Nerthwest purchased from six
wells, although the total deliverability of the eleven wells was
in excess of those six connected wells,

A Yes, sir.

@) Without reiterating that it is produced and not
purchased, will you please compare the status as to overproduction
or undervroduction on proration for the year 1958 between the
Pacific wells and the £1 Paso wells?

A Yes, sir, my recollecticn is that Mr. Birdseve's figur¢

as to the comparative deliverability between the two pipeline
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companies was essentially correct. However, it should be pointed
out that the wells connescted to Facific's system, which ha said

produced more gas *han the wells connected to El FPaso's system

of 1958, December 31, 1958, had a net underproduced

Q.

as of the 2n
status of 45,249,000 cubic feet, whereas the net status of the

ten walls connected to El Paso had a net overproduction of
5,078,000 cubic feet.

By operation of the proration formula, and following
the rules and regulations of the Commission,. both companies wete
endeavering to get their wells in balance, and it appears to me
to be only natural that El Faso would have produced less gas than
Pacific would have produced, even though there was a difference in

the number of wells because they were endeavoring to bring them
=

into balanca.

F—

might also point out that except for the 9-32 Well,
which is the only well in either of the units which has a deliver-
ability in excess of 1,000 MCF, the deliverability of the wells

connacted to El Pasc's system, the remaining nine wells connected

to Z1 Faso's system is only about two-thirds of the deliverability

connected to the Pacific system. That one well with its highv
deliverability is the only thing that makes the deliverability
connected to El Pass greater than the deliverability connected to
Pacific.

That well was only on a small portion of the year

1953 and wound up the year over 15,000,000 cubic feet overproducedﬁ
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In spite of the fact it was shut in the major portion

o)

<
®
[42]

Now is there anything else you would like to testify
with reference to the taking of gas, as compared between the
Pacific taking and the El PFaso's taking at this time%

A lo, sir, in my opinion that just about answers that
allegation because, it was because of the proration status of
thoss wells, and it was necessary that Pacific take more gas.

G Now, the next paragraph of the Bill of Particulars,
number seven allegation, that the wolls in the 29-5 Unit had com-
parable deliverability to the wells located in the Range 4 units
under considaration, and alleges also that they produced more than
the wells in the Rangs 4 Unit.

A To my knowledge --

Q Will you vnlease comment as to that?

A Yes, sir, I think that the series 3 Exhibit pretty
well answers that. This shows the average deliverability for
both '58 and for 1959, and the relationship of the deliverability
and production in those units.

I am prepared, if necessary, to go into individual
wells and show that proration status where there was an actual
difference in current production for the year 1958, that proration
status was largely the basis for that difference in current

production.
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Howevar, in the interest of time, unless somebody
wants to go into that thing on a well by well basis, I see no

neg

®

d at this time, but I'm prepared to do so.

2 Is the policy of the company that the prime considera+

tion is given to the proration status of a well as to whether it's
over or underproduced, in determining which wells will be produced
at any given time?

A Yes, sir, insofar as practicably possible, and actuall
the only deviation, other than human error and a switcher turning
on a well when he should have turned it off or something like
that, is when wells are on test.

Cf course, with the tremendous amount of wells up
thers, and having to test them each year, it's somestimes necessary
to have overproduced wells on production, or conversely, because
of the shut-in provisions of both the deliverability test order
and the packer leakage test order, it's sometimes necessary‘tov
haverunderproduced wells shut in.

G Will you go into a little more detail as to that
matter, particularly with reference to theeffect that testing one
well may have on other wells in the same lateral trunk area?

A Yes, sir. In some instances -- well, let me predicate
it a little back of that, even.

3 First of all --

A Excuse me.

Q First of all, let me ask one or two questions. What

Y
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is the period that a well must be produced in determining the
state deliverability test?

A Twenty-one days.

Q When the time comes to test, is it necessary to test
that well and produce it, even though it be greatly overnroduced?

A Yes, sir, I was going to get into the point that
we have to test wells by areas because of the tremendous number
of wells and the relatively limited number of days in a yszar in
which to test 3600 wells, We have to test them by areas, so in
testing by areas, if some of the wells in that area are over-
produced, when it becomes time for the area to be tested, they
still have to be tested; otherwise, we don't have time to gat back
to the area and pick them up again.

® I¢ there 3 period of time during tests in which wells

A Yes, sir, on the state deliverability test, a well
must be shut in at least seven days prior to taking the shut-in
pressure, and a number of the wells in the applicants' 112 well
list are dual completions, and in the San Juan Basin testing pro-
cedure for dual completions, each side of the dual completion
must be shut in at least twenty-one days during a packer leakage
test.

2 Now, then, when you have several wells feeding into
the same gathering lateral --

A Yes, sir.
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3

4 -- and you have a well with high deliverability
that's being +tested, what effect may it have cn other wells
attached to the same lateral with lower deliverability?

A Well, sach of our laterals and trunks in the San
Juan Basin area, as I understand it in talking to our pipeline
design department, are designed for certain loads, certain capacity
to move gas.

Those were designed, some of them, at periods when
there was not as much develooment in given areas as thers is now.
When wells are on a deliverability test, they are producing at
the maximum rate at which they are capable of ﬁroducing,.in order,

of course, to get a3

w

good a deliverability as vossible.
Some cof the laterals and trunks, if you had a great
number of wells on test, it's necessary that some of the other

wells connected to the same lateral or trunk may have to be shut

[

n, sven though they wasre not on test themselves.

joy
D

In other words, the physical facilities and
physical hookup of the gas sometimes makes it necessary, if several
big wells are on test at the same time, that some other wells

i~ RS [ P o KRN [P S
may NoT 4Gy TAND PO T o groaiie,

%Y

A'so, some of the big wells in the Basin, and when
I'm talking about big wells, I mean wells of, oh, two to three
million deliverability -- I don't mean the great big horrible

examples they have at the bottom of the list here. Those wells

have pretty good high pressures, and when they start oroducing
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the big volumes of gas in high pressures in there, there are some

weaker wells in the same general a: it may back them off the

3

]

o}
-

Pty

line so they don't gat the normal type of production under the
normal load conditions, when all those wells are not on at the

same tima.

kD

.
¥
H

ﬂr.'Rainey, in your opinicnhas the production of
wells from the 29-5 unit been comparable with comparable wells
in the Range 4 Units?

A Yes, sir, very definitely. And as I stated before,
if necessary 1 can go to specific examples and show it.
Now, the next paragraph in the Bill of Particulars

refers, makes the same allegation with reference to the wells

(6]

in the 28-5 Unit, contending that they are comparable delivera-
bility and produce more gas than the w2lls in the Range 4 units.
What comment do you have as to that?

A This analysis that I have is based on all the wells
that we could find that had essentially comparable deliverabilitied
for tge same period of time in all four of the units in question.
It's my further opinion that the wells in the 28 and 5 unit have

not produced any more gas proportionately than the wells in +he

9] Now the next paragraph in the Bill of Particulars,
Number nine --
A Let me add something right there, Mr. Howell. In a

short range look at production of individual wells, there may be
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discrevancies within the framework of the proration formula and
the proration rules, though wells are permitted to get in balance

in ths succeeding six months.

{

Some of these wells may be overproduced or under-

O

nroduced in one veriod, but we can show that they have gotten kack
ha ’

e

in balance in the succeeding period.

Tt's extremely difficult to make -- in fact, I would
say practically impossible to make a statement that wells have
not produced ratably in looking at a very short range picture of
the thing. You have to look at it over a year or itwo year period

to say that wells have not produced ratably because within the

+

framework of the proration formula and the ratable take rules,
you are permitted to produce underproduced or overproduced wells
as the demand or occasion may arise, and you are supposed to get
them back in balance.

G Is it possible to make a valid comparison between

wells without considaring the status of the well as to the over-

+

<

production or underprcduction at the beginning and end of the
period?

A Ne, sir, it is not.

® Now, the next allegation 1is to the effect that the
wells in the entire Mesaverde Pool with comparable deliverabilities
produced more than the wells in which the applicants have an

interast. Let's refer--we will limit our discussion to the wells

which werz testified about today, and let's generally refer to
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those 112 wells.

In the time since Mr. Birdseye's testimony this
morning, in which he made compariscns, have you made a brief
analysis of the wells in the 112 group with reference to the
deliverabilities of those wells as compared to the wells in the
Range 4 Units that we're talking about? First of all, let's look

at good wells, wells with a state deliverability test of a3 million

or more.
A Yes, sir.
3 Will you --
A ¥r. Birdseye drew one of his basic conclusions this

morning as to what he termed his production deliverability ratio
on thess wells, and testified that in this 112 well srea that
the wells had produced 149 times their deliverability. He said
that the wells had produced 10.7,-I believe, M cubed, or 10.7
million cubic feet during the year 1958, and had a deliverability
of 17.7 million.,

Now of those 112 wells, 37 of them, or 33 percent,
had deliverabilities in excess of 1,000 MCF per day; that's
stats deliverabilities,‘as being actual count from his list,
and this list ourports to be a list of wells with comparable
deliverabilities to the wells in the four units that we are dis-
cussing.

In the 28 and 4 and 29 and 4 Unit, there was one well

out of 16, or six overcent, that has deliverability over 1,000 NCF,
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that's s comparison of 33 percent to six percent that had deliver-
abilities over a thousand.

As to the marginal wells, he hit it pretty close.
There are 27 marginal wells in this group, and we took as an
arbitrary breaking point wells with a deliverability of less than
100 MCF as being a marginal, I don't know if they are officially
classified as marginal; we took it as an arbitrary figure, wells
with deliverability of less than 100 MCF. There are 27 out of
112 on his list, marginal, which is 24 percent.

Thare are three welle -- wait a minute -- that's
actual classification is 27 marginal, actually classified marginal
wells, or 24 percent, and three wells that are actually classified
marginal, or 19 percent of the 16 in the 4 Unit.

o MNovi, for the purvoss of the record, Mr. Rainey,
because I'm sure the Commission understands this, but isn't it a
fact that a well may be a marginal well with a relatively high
deliverability, even though it has a relatively high deliverability,
if over a3 period of time it's unable to actually produce that
deliverability?

A Yes, sir, that's quite true.

G So that a marginal well in one area may be a well
with substantially higher deliverability than a marginal well in
another area?

A Yes, sir, because of various producing conditions and

pipeline pressures, again depending on proximity to the plant as
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to the productivity, actual productivity into the system of that
well.

Q All right, now --

A Fluids will frequently influence that thing, the
state deliverability test will be abnormally high because of the

fluid condition when you obtain the shut-in pressure, the well is

actually incapable of producing that high calculated state delivery

ability.
G All right, now, did you compare the number of wells

that had a state deliverability of less than 100 MCF per day in

the two groups, that is, the hundred --

A Yes, sir.

i -- that is, the 112 wells and the Range 4 wells.

A Yes, sir, of the 112 wells, 21 of them had deliver-
abilities c¢f less than 100 LCF or 19 percent of the total, in tha
28-4; 29 and 4 Unit, ' five of the 16 walls had deliverabilities of
less than 100 MCF, or 31 percent of the total.

If I might further voint out that the applicant has
made much of the cancelled underage and so forth on these wells,
and has said that these, this other 112 wells has not been pro-
duced in accordance with the vproduction of these 16 wells in the
28 and 4 and 29 and 4 Unit, it's not at all uncommon that a well
will lose underage because of cancellation from any number of
factors which I'll go into on individual wells shortly; but to

show that this group of 112 that he's picked out is not particular]
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unigue in that respact, 37 of 85 wells, that's taking thes 112
and subtracting the 27 marginal welle from it; in other words,
85 walls which would have been subject to cancellation;of the

85, 37 actually had cancellation in 1958, or 44 percent., Only two

9]

of the wells in the 28 and 29-4 Units had cancellation, or 15

= Cne other point before we leave the analysis of that
group c¢f wells and the testimony that was offered this morning,
how many of those wells that wers selected by iMr. Birdseye are
wells that under orders of the Commission are involved in
pressura build-up tests?

A There are eleven of those wells, and I mentioned
before, they are the walls that are circled in red and also have
a red square around them on the, on ocur Exhibit No. 1.

& Well, now, again for the purposes of the record ohly,
because I'm sure the Commission understands it, when a well is
shut in ovaer a long period of time in order to determine what is
the maximum pressure build-up,which is information that I beliesve
most naople agree is desirable, what is done with the allowable
for that shut-in well?

A Well, thatallowable 1

w

allowed to accrue to that well
as underproduction without being subject, under the orders of

the Commission, without being subjsct to the normal over and under-
production balancing requirements of the field rules, until such

time as the test 1s completed. At that time, the underproduction
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which has accrued to the test well is permitted to be transferred
to offset wells or wells on the same basic lease to that test
well, and those wells -- it's our intent and purpose to have those
wells overoroduced sufficiently to use up, as it were, the undesr-
productien which has accrued to the test well.

So that --

A Excuse me, sir. As a consequence, these wells that
are on this list and under on=z or the other of the test orders
may be greatly overproduced and underproduced, depending cn whethex
they were test wells or transfer wells.

] And any transfer well is permitted to produce not
only its own allowable but the allowable that is given to a shut-irn
well? .

A Yes, sir, that's the exact intent and purpose of it,
that the offset wells will produce the underproduction of the
other well, or allowable of the other well.

Q Now, passing from some of these specific paragraphs

and going to specific wells, I'1ll ask you, if you will, to look
at the copies which were given us of the applicants' series of
Exhibit 2, and take those wells one by one and just give your
comments as tc the data as shown, or that has been omitted from
those exhibits?

A All right, sir. What we have done is gone through

the transcript of the previous portion of this hearing, and I

have sheets here where I have copied Mr. Birdseye's testimony, and
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I will rafer briefly to it and then attempt to explain the dis-
crepancies in his analysis of the situation.

Cn page 9 and 10 of the transcript, he refers to *he
12-18 well in 29 and 4, and says that that well is connectad, but

v

apparently has not been vroduced, and it has been previously
testified to that it is not connected, there is only a temporary
gathering system and there is no facilities to connect it.

His Exhibit 2-A pertains to the 284-17-20 well. The
first discrepancy I note in his testimony is that he says the
first allowable was set for this well on January, 1959; as a

matter of fact, this well was connected to the El Paso system on

November 18, 1958, and a supplementary allowable was issued sub-

8}

sequant to that time granting it back to November 18, 1858.

¢

x

Yr. Campbell then asked him"now with regard to the
line that you have shown as production, what does that reflect in

relation t

o

the line pressure, generally?" "Well, it's a very

nteresting coincidence, but as the line pressure is increased

pde
@]

S

[=n

to a maximum at this time of 7650 psi, approximately, which

the month of Fe

b)

bruary, 1959, rather than 500 psi in a month when
the allowabla assigned to this well and this line here, the allow-
able was 6507 MCEF."

Now there I think Mr. Birdseys is a little in error,
the actual allowable assigned to that well in the month of February
was 4683.

2 At that peint may I interrupt, Mr. Rainey? Has
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by

Mr. Birdseye generally used in all these graphs the preliminary

allowables, rather than the actual allowables?

fact

(]

A Well, in the case of this well, it's not th
that he usad praeliminary rather than actual, because this one is
not & marginal well, what he has done here, he has included in the
redistribution which was effective February lst, but was actually
only allocataed to this well as of April lst,I believe.

The actuzl allowable on that well in that month was
4683; however, it i¢ a rvelatively high allowable for that month.
The production from this well declined to 780 WMCF.

R . BIRADSEY

¥

1 980,

A I beg ycur pardon, 280 MCF. I might point out that
during that month the line pressure did go high; however, the
wall was only on the line seven days.

Its actual average producinzy aoility during that "ime was
140 NCF per day. There are pressures during the remainder of the

year 195¢ which he has been furnished which show that at rmuch

lower pressures the deliverability of that well is not a darn

For instance, in June, say, of 1999, the line pressurd
was 524 pounds, and the deliverability was 100 -- not the deliver-
ability, excuse me, the actual producing ability of that well was

£~

118 MCF, which was considerably less than the well produced during

-

the period when the line pressure was at 658 pounds.

I don't think that any valid conclusicn can be drawn
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with respect to line pressure and production, without taking into
account the number of days the well was on the line. Granted,

the deliverability of the well is what the allowable is determined

oing to go down, when the average per day
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production on the wa2ll was greater than it was at much lower line
pressures.
The next exhibit is 2-B, Well No, =--

2 Cne thing before you leave that, did you say -~ I
didn't quite understand your last santence. Would you restate
that again? That last sentence there, that comparing thebaverage,
the actual daily producing deliverability at lower line pressures
later on in the year with the high line pressure picked cut by Mr;
Birdsaye in February?

A Yes, sir. The well had lesser daily avarage oroducing

{

ability in some months at line pressures as much as 125 pounds
less than that 658 pounds in February than it did in February.
The thing about that well, if I might add a little something else,
that well had a pretty good potential originally, it had an initial
potential absclute open flow of a little over three million;
however, that well has a state deliverability of only 249 NCF,
and that its oroducing ability is declining rapidly and has
declined rapidly since it first went on the line.

It's down now, the 1959, at an average line vressure

of 524 pounds, 1its average producing abkility, taking into account
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the days it vroduced during the year, is only 118 MCF per day.

The next well is the 15-29, there again I'll try not
to belabor this point con the remainder of the wells,Mr. Birdseye
testified that the allowable on this well was granted in February,
1958, when in fact the well was connected to Pacific Northwest

3

system on December 9th, 1958; and the allowable was granted effecti

9

as of that date. He alsoc makes a statement the allowable,since the
Uil Commission established its allowable, the allowable is approx-
imately, slightly in more than half the months has been greater
than the actual production from this well. The net result has
been the cumulative allowable is 38225 and the cumulative
production is 54866.

Now I can't quite follow his reasoning there. He
says in the szcond sentence that I read, though the production
is considerably in excess of the allowable, on the other side he
makes the pointrthat the allowable was more in some months than
the productlon was. It seems to me that's -- I just don't under-
stand the reasoning there.

I might alsc point out that that well at the present
time is 11.% million overoroduced and has been overproducaed ever
since it went cn the lins. That's as of the end of August, 1958,
that well, if it hasn't already had an order issued to it.

2 Is that August, 195¢, or '58%7
A '5G6, If I said '58, excuse me. If that well hasn't

already had an order issued to shut it in, it will have one very

\AS
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shortly. However, it has only produced 73 days during 19%9.

3 Now before we leave this well, Mr. Rainey, I believe
that this is cne well in which the line pressure remained at
practically a level status during all the period at which 1t was
graphed?

A Yes, sir.

o Now will vyou refer, have you determined what the
actual producing capacity was, the average daily producing capcity
during some of these periods?

A Yes, sir. Let me rzad one more sentence from Mr.
Birdseye's testimony. In reply to a3 question from Mr. Campbell as
to the effect of the line pressures on production, Mr. Birdseye
stated, "Well, theLhistory, the production history of this well
and the fluctuation and the line pressure do not make as graphic
a demonstration of the inverse relationship as pfoduction and
line pressure as it does in certain other wells; however, it is
clear that if onz month where the line pressure exceeded 500 poundg
which is March, 1959, it only went to 505 pounds, then the pro-
ducticn came vary close tc reaching an all-time low at the same
time the allowable reached an all time high for this particular
well."In March of 1959, the beginning of March, that well was
approximately 30 million cubic feet overproduced and produced only
two days in the month of March.

3 Now, HMr. Birdseye did not testify to the fact that it

was coverproduced, this is your testimony?

(¢
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A

A Yas, sir, it's my testimony it was overproduced, and
alsc my *testimony that the well was only on the line two days %hat
rmonth.,

In response toyur previous question as to the fluc-
tuations in producing ability of that well with respect to generall
stabilized linz vressure, I think a maximum fluctuation was back

in Cctoker of '58 when it dropped down to 436 pounds; in the

months when the well was actually on the line for an extended
pericd of time, which is --we have not tried to draw any conclusioq
from the fact that ths well might have been on only one or two dayd
out of the month, bescause the build-uoc on the well at that time
may, abnormally may give you an abnormally high apparent average
producing akility kecause particularly in the area out here where
fluid is aiproblem -~ but *ake for instance November, 1953, line
pressura was at 472 pounds, the average producing ability was
490 UCF par day, The line pressure went up to 491 pounds in
December -- incidentally, it produced twenty-nine days in Novembar)|
well produced twenty-two days in December -- the line pressure
went up to 491 pounds, the producing ability dropped off to 322
MCF per day.

In Januvary, 1959, the line pressure was 490 pounds,

sure, only cne pound difference than in
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December; however, the well was -- 2xcuse me -- was on twenty-five
days in January; however, the average producing ability dropped

from 322 WCF ver day to 297 MCF per day. That can be accounted

Y
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for largely by the fact that the well was on the line a ccnsider-
able period of time, and as I testified to, these wells are not
particularly good wells, and if they stay on very long, the prc-
ducing ability drops very raplidly and they have to be shut in
frequently and blown to clear the fluids out, and in some instance
on soma »f these wells, they must be shut in for scme periods of
time to allow them to build up enough head to produce at all.

Cn his Exhibit 2-C, which is Well 14-31 in 26 and 4,
Mr. Birdseye testifisd that the well received an allowable in

952, when in fact it recesived an allowable on August
2, 19%8. He alco says, well, as vyou can see from some distance,
the line oressures have generally exceeded 500 pounds during the
producing life of the well. Well, it seems to me like it's half
and half, but that's purely a matter of opinion.

The monthly producticon shown by this lower line which
is here had been held at so much higher than the allowables
thercafter assigned to it by the Gil Conservation Commission, with
a net result tha*t in March, April, and May, 1959, allowables
were cancelled and there was a zero allowable assigned to this
well;bacause there was no production the allowables were cancelled.

As a matter of actual fact, the allowable was not
assigned during those months in 1959 because there was a delinquent
deliverapility test which was not filed until, I believe, May,
1959, The fizld people endeavored from the time that well went

3

on the line to test it. They never could get the well to stay on
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the line twenty-one days in order to get a valid state deliver-
ability test. The well continually logged off, it blew a spray
of fluid during the entire time they were trying to test it, and
during one overiod theywere trying to test it, it blew down to
90 pounds flowing pressure. It was an exceedingly poor well,
although it had an initial potentizl of one and a half million.
I beliave that's enough about that one.
Tha next well is the 12-33, I believe this is
Exhibit 2-D if I'm not mistaken., The Well 12-33 is in 28 and 4.
Again Mr., Birdsays says the allowable was assigned in December of

'57, it was assigned in Cctober of '57. I think this is the well 4

well, I don't know what point I wanted to make about this vparticuld:
1 I !

well. I'll state a few facts about the well.

The well has fluid and logs off continuously. An
intermitter was installed in this well in May of 1958, and it
blows the well tc nitch twice a day for eight minutes to unload
the liquids from the well. The well logs off again between inter-
mission, it doesn't have enough producing capacity to produce
the thing, to unload those flpids between the times the intermittex
blows the thing clear.

In several months during 19%8, and also in several
months during 1959, the well was assigned allowables in excess
of its actual ability to produce. This was another well that
there was some difficulty in obtaining a test during the summer.

This is the well connected to Pacific Northwest Pipeline, and

oy
L
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during the summer of 1958, Pacific had an exceedingly low demand
and this well was snut in some periods of time when, in accordance
with the general schedule, it should not have been shut in,
However, as I say, because of that very, very low

demand, it was not possible for Pacific to nroduce all the under-
produced wells that they should have.

& Mr. Rainey, would you refer to the exhibit from which
you have just testified here, and looking at the line pressures
during 1952 and beginning about November or December of 1958,

4
e pressures with the actual average daily pro-
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ducing akility of this well and see what conclusions can be drawn
as to the relationship of line pressure to producing ability as
to this well?

A All right, sir, this particular well, in the period
you mentioned from December, '98, through January of '59, the
maximum fluctuation in nressure was 31 pounds =-- 32 pounds, excuse
me, and it in general ran around 480 pounds. The well was on the
line almost consistently from December through June. There wers,
oh, I would say twenty days during that period of time when it
didn't oroduce; as a matter of fact, from December through July
the well producad 205 days out of a possible 212 ~- I mean from
January through July. So it was on the line essentially all
the time, there's no fluctuation to be attributed to the shutting
the well in and letting it build uo. It's purely the fluctuations

in this well, as I see it, are probably based solely on its ability




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

PAGE 121

at various times to unload fluids; the atmospheric temperature may
have had some difference as to whether it could unload fluid or
not. In Dacember, '58, it had s 244 LCF average daily pnroducing
ability at 487 pounds.

In January of '5¢, it had 169 ICF per day avarage
producing ability at 501 pounds, an increase of only 14 oounds.

In February at 48¢% pounds, it had an average pro-

ducing akility of 209 MCF per day; in March of 19959, at 46 cunds

O
o]

h

the maximum fluctuation we have hare, the average producin
fJ

ability was 226 MCF per day.

bt

n April at 476 pounds, only seven pounds more, the

Fiy

well drooped 2ff to 167 MCF per day.

In May at 481 pounds, an increase of five more pounds,
!

the well went up to 182 MCF per day.

In June when the temperzture got hotter and the well
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to unload
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was etter, at 488 pounds it pro-

duced at an average producing ability of 243 MCF pe- dovy.

Apparently, to me, there is no particular relation-
ship between line pressure and average producing ability on that
well, It has no significant effect.

I might peint out further, back here in September of

1958 whzn the well had a

s
s

-
e

ducing -- had a line pressurs of 592

()

pounds, according te Mr. Birdseye's exhibit, it had a preoducing

©

ability of 490 !CF ver day, and it produced twenty-twe days.
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of any time on the schedule?

A Yas, sir. That is not -- I mean you shouldn't draw
the conclusion from *that that when you get high line pressures you
are going to get high producing ability.

This is only one that is dropping off very rapidly,
it is a poor well and it had only been on the line a short period
of time and still had good oproducing ability.

The next well is the No. 8-36 in 28 and 4. Here
again Mr, Birdseye said the allowable was granted in August, '958
and it was granted July 8, 1958, This well was actually connected
to the system on December 31, 1957; however,ras will be ﬁestified
to later in more detaill, but for the record at this point, the
Winter of '57-'58 was extremely bad in the San Juan Basin; there
was lots of snow and ice and rain. This area out here is in a
relatively inaccessible_area, there are only two roads going into
the area, both of which have hills on them which are absolutely
impassable in wot weather, they tell me.

During the early part of 1958 it was impossible to
get in to test this well, which is down here in Section 36, It's
way off at the end of a road that swings out around here and goes
north from there, and there are two hills, there's a hill right
here and another one down here on it, which will be shown later:
and in bad weather it's impossible to get to that well.

They tried tc have the thing on, it produced one

day in January of 1958, and the switcher's logs, which is one
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‘well does not exhibit the conditions that fhey had found in other

thing that I locked at to analyze the conditions on these wells,
show for the months of February, March, April, and the first half
of May that this well was logged off frozen, and the roads were
impassable a big portion of that time, so that the well doesn't

o

actually get a test until July, 1958, although it was not through

v

lack of effort because the switcher tried at least once a week
during the four months to put the well on production for test.

Mr. Birdseye further says about this well,"notice on
this particular well that the inverse ratio that we had been re-
ferring to is generally appearing betwsen line pressure and pro-
duction during the period of low line pressure, which is in the
summar of 1958."% That three-month period -- walt a minute, excuse

me, that was a question from Mr. Campbell in which he asked why thi]

wells as to the inverse ratio between pressure and production. It
says"during the veriod of low line pressure, the three months to
which you referred, it does not appear to have increasad productio#
on this particular well?" "That's right, true." "Do you have

any explanation for that or what could be the reason for this
relationship not appearing in this particular well?" "Well, with-
out being in close contact with the Produétion Department, with

El Paso, I can't gate the specific reasons which this could be
attributed to." "Such as what?" "Well, the simplest one, shutting
in the well."

Well, he hit it right in the head. The well was
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overporoduced and they shut it in during the summer of 1958, the

well could have frozen off, well, it's a little unlikely that with
the outside temperature in the neighborhood of '95 degrees that
the well is going to freeze off; even if it's producing a lot of
gas through a small orifice.

In periods of high line pressure, it's cbvious that
the back pressure against the well will reduce its production.

Now, there are many other factors in this period of
high line pressure that could have influenced the production.
Let me read a few of the deliverabilities at relatively high line
oressure and some of the deliverabilities at lower ones. I'm
saying deliverability, I mean actual producing ability.

In April of 195G, well had a pressure of 554 pounds;
it produced at an average producing ability of 200 MCF per day.
In February of 1959 the well had a pressure of 642 pounds; producead
at average producing ability of 157 MCF per day.

In May of 1959 it produced at 558 pounds and produced
147 MCF per day. These are 3ll months that I'm picking out in
which the wells had a substantial number of days of production.
In other words, to repeat, in February at 642 pounds line preséure
it made 157 MCF; in May at 558, nearly a hundred pounds less, it
made 147.

The next well is the No. 5-32 in 28 and 4. Here
again Mr. Pirdseye draws some conclusions as to high line pressures

with respzct to production. He says a maximum pressure which we
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were informed was 700 psi, you can se2 rather sharply and at

some distance such as when the oiveline reached a peak, 700 psi
this month, which is November, 1958, the production dropped to
virtually nothing, which was 12 MCF. It actually did droo to
nothing, it was 12 MCF. In that month, in the same month when the
well had an allowable of 3722, and that may be a typographical
érror, it shows 3522, the same situation shows to a lesser extent
at this other peak.

During the pariod of time that he's talking about,
this well being at 701 pounds and only producing 12 MCF, the well
was on the line two and a half hours that entire month. It was
shut ~ff during the portion of November and portion of December
because of demand. That well is ceonnected to Pacific's system;
that seems a little incredible that it was shut in becausz of
demand at that period; however, the well since it has first gone
on production has consistently been assigned allowables in excess
of its producing ability and in excess of its state deliverability.

Now I might stop herz a minute and explain that fact;

h
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becausa there is an acreage in the allcoccation formula in

=

acto
the San Juan, in scme instances on very low productivity wells
the acresge factor, the twenty-five percent which is allocated
to acreage on an equal basis across the pool will be such that the
well will receive an allowable in excess of its ability to produce,

In other words, the twenty-five percent acreage factoxn

in the case of this well may have been, or in the case of any well
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in the nool, during some c¢f these months may have been, say, a
thousand. MCF a month.

Its deliverability factor, then, added on top of that)
will make it 2,000 MCF a month allowable -- well, the well -~ I
said its daliverability factor, it's 30 MCF is the State deliver-
ability fcr 1958 and that factor added to the acreags factor might
give it an allowable in excess of capacity of the well tc¢ produce.
That's what haopened to the well in one, two, three, in ten months
in 1658 and every month so far in 1959,

That well is one of two wells in 1958 that had
underage cancelled. The well has frequently logged off. It must
be blown frequently to keep it clear of liquids, so it will pro-
duce, and it nhas been blown frequently.

Let's see, I believe thst's all about that well right
now.,

The next well is the No. 2-17, I believe, in 28 --
yes, that's right, in 28 and 4, I don't recall Mr. Birdseye's
testimony exactly this morning, but it's my recollection that he
testified that that well was classified as marginal in September
of 1657, if I'm not mistaken.

M, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I believe
he said he might assume that, based on the production history.

A I'm sorry, then, I may have misunderstood him, but
I got that impression. In fact, that well was first produced in

19%4; as you all know, the proration began in San Juan Basin in
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March of 1925. That well has been marginal since proration first

r

began in San Juan Basin Aresa. It had a state deliverability test
with 24 MCF in 1996, Gince that time 1t has been exempt from
test by an official notice of the Commission.

That well, it's true, has fairly consistently produceq
at line pressures in excass of 500 pounds. Its actual average
daily oroducing ability in 1998 was 13 MCF per day. In looking
at month after month here, the well seems to have no relationship,
the producing ability seems to have no relaticnship whatever to
its line pressure, The well frequently freezes up and logs off,
and it's blown very frequently to enable it to maintain its pro-
duction.

As one or two specific examples, in April of 1958,
when‘&e well produced thirty days at 536 pounds, it averaged 14
MCF per day. In July of 1958 when the well produced at 496 pounds),

~

produced fo

3

thirty-one days, it averaged 17 MCF, a tremendous
increase of *the NCF.

During 1959 the well had an average producing ability
of 11 MCF and preduced in any number of months in 1959 at less
than 500 pounds, and the maximum producing ability in any one
month was 13 MCF., In August of this year when the atmospheric
temperature was high and the well could unload fluids and was
capable of producing more gas, got clear up to 13 NCF in that
month.

I might also, at this point, explain a little bit for
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the benefit of the record, since the Commission is well aware of
it, and possibly for Mr., Birdseye's benefit, that marginal allow-
ables are assigned to wells on the basis of the maximum production
that the well had in the previous six months proration period.

In the case of this well, it's had the same allowable
for over a year, I think, but frequently when the well is not even

approximating the estimated allowable on it, the Commission does

o+

not see that it's necessary to change it.

L

Mir. Rainey, excuse me a minute. Are you referring

J )

there to the tantative allowable which is assignad in the schedule?

»

A Yes, sir, I'm fixing to explain that. The Commission
assigns this so-called tentative allowable based on the maximum
production it had in the previous proration period, solaly for
purposes of determining the total volume of marginal allowable
which is assigned to the Pool to enable them to then allocate
the non-marginal allowable remaining to the wells in the Pool.
Under the proration orders of the Commission that
I'm familiar with, it specifically states that the allowable for
the marginal well is its production. Consequently, I'm at a
complete loss +to understand that fr. Birdseye has had an allowable
cancelled on it, it has no allowable other than ité production,
The next well is the No. 1-30 in 29 and 4. That well

has been marginal since the lst of October, 1957. It has con-
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per month allowable, reducing over a period of time to 334 MCF

per month, which is the allowable for the entire nineteen months
period we are talking about here, There again,.that is the pre-
liminary allowable which is assigned to the well only for purposes
of determining the amount of non-marginal allowable remaining in
the Pool,

Let's see, he mentioned the fact that the allowable

D

was cut from an avarage level, from so much to sc much becauss of
inability to oproduce it. Well, that in a sense is true, because
the well has been reduced to marginal status and its allowable

is its production.

He agaln makes a point of the fact that this well--
exhibits some exhibits -~ the fact that he's talking about the
inverse relationship between line pressure and production. I
might also point out that this well has also been exempt from
test since 1957 and 2t that tima tnoe state doliveragbilisy tost
was 22 MCF. It has an average producing ability in 1958 of 18
MCF per day, and in 1959 of 10 MCF per day.

The well at 623 pounds in February of 1959, which is,
I believe he shows 592, my records show 623, he has given me the
benefit of the doubt there -- that well made 17 MCF per day and
was on the line 19 days because it logged off the rest of the timel

Let's just take the next month, March, at 521 poﬁnds,
the 1-30 in 29 and 4 --

2 The 1-187
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A It seems that we have something ocut of order here.
You must have turned two. Fere is the 623, he's got it. The well,
as I stated, had an average producing ability of 16 MCF, and the
next month when the line pressure went down to 521 pounds, a drop
of a hundred pounds, its average producing ability increased two
MCF to 18 MNCF,

| In May when the line pressure got down to 44% pounds,
its average producing ability was 14 MCF for that month. The well
was on the line only fifteen days, I might add.

I believe that's all on that.

Now this is the 1-18 in 28 and 4, this well like =he
2-17 has been marginal since the beginning of prorationing. This
well is one that Mr. Birdseye mentioned this morning and said its
state deliverability was 31 or 33, I believe the figure I have is
31.

That's the deliverability test, it was taken in
Cctober of 1956, Since that time the well has been exempt from
test because it was felt that its deliverability was no factor
in determining its allowable, since it was marginal, and its
production is its allowable,

That well at the present time has an average producing
ability of & MCF per day, and that's at pressures down as low as
about 460 pounds.

Let's see, he also made some other statements here

with regard to the allowable and production on this. Its allowable,
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well, when -- well, I'm reading another one now. This is the 1-18),
he mentioned something about the allowable in May, 1998, that must
be a typographical error because I think the well came in in about
May of '54, Correct me on that, I am not sure.
MR. CAMPBELL: 1-187
A Yes, sir. This is not shown May, '958.
MR. CAMPBELL: October of '52, it was connected Cctobsg
of '54.
A Actually its first allowable was March, 1955, which ig
when proration began in the San Juan Basin. He says allowable
assigneg was an average of 2800 MCF per month. At that time the
Commission had the policy of taking the deliverability of a well
and during the year 19 -- for the allowables for 1955 this well
had a deliverability of 93 MCF, tested in 195%4. At that time the
Commission took its actual state deliverability and multiplied it
by the number of days in the month to get the allowable, and it
does average out to approximately 28 MCF per month, but that again
1s a preliminary allowable, that well was marginal during that
entire period of time.
Then in December of that year, the allowable --
» (By Mr. Howell) Mr. Rainey, for the purpose of
clarifying the record a little, will you be a little more careful

to identify when you are quoting Mr. Birdseye's testimony and when

you come to the conclusion of this testimony and give your commentg?

A All right. Let me quote from his testimony here.

r

..
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"The well was assigned for the first eight months an average allow
able of about 2800 MCF per month. The average production during
that veriod was 400 MCF per month. Consequently the allowable

was reduced in December, 1955, to 496 MCF, approximately 20 percent
of the previous allowable. It has been reduced in steps ever sincg
that time, due to its failure to make its assigned allowable.™

Now, end of quote.

i~ Is that the end of his testimony?
A That's the end of quote. That's exactly correct, the
well has been marginal and as is the practice of the Commission,
at least once a year they go in and assign a preliminary allowable
to the well in accordance with the maximum production the well had
at any one month in the previous proration period for the prelimins
allowable only.

Its allowable is then actually assigned as its pro-
duction; in other words, marginal wells carry no status, they
don't over or underproduce, as this line here indicates that they
do.

Now, to quote Mr. Birdseye again, "The net rasult
is that, that its cumulative allowable has been increased at the

oresent time to an 11,339 MCF, was cancelled in October, 1959,

was 12785, In July, 1956, another 659 MCF were cancelled. Therefor

ST

there is net underage in producticn of 28,436 MCF out of the total
allowable of 40,000 MCF."

There again a marginal well doesn't have any underage

Y

4
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cancelled under it because it doesn't accumulate any underage, it
has no status.

Q Cne other question, Mr. Rainey, when did proration
begin in the Rlanco-iazsaverde Pool?

A March lst, 1955,

2 Was it pecssible under the rules to have any cancellat
in Cctober, 19557

A No, sir.

Q Don't the ruleg provide that when a well is under-
produced for six months, it then has an additional six months
in which to make up the underproduction; failing to do that, there
is cancellation?

A Yes, sir. As a matter of actual practice, the first
balancing, so-called balance period in the Sah Juan Basin was
in July, 1956, I believe.
So that it was utterly impossible to have any can-

cellation in Cctober of 1955%

A Yes, sir.
Q As was testified to by Mr. Birdseye?
A Yes, sir.

3 The naxt well is the 18-31 in Town Unit 28-4.

Lon
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I quote from Mr. Birdseye's testimony again: "This well is tied
into the Pacific Northwest pipeline system. As you can see, you
can see extremely .high fluctuation in the monthly production. from
this well, from probably seven million to twenty=-one million to
six million to eighteen million and so forth."™ That, this is thein
fluctuation here of the allowable line right here. To continue:

"It is extremely high fluctuation. The line pressure has
not fluctuated that much so we must attribute these fluctuations in
production to other mechanical factors such as the well having been
shut in or freezing oil. The line pressure in each instance here
has been slightly lower than five hundred pounds per square inch.
Th e first allowable for this well was assigned in February, 1959.%

The first allowable was assigned in December 1958, and he
is exactly right on that well. It was shut-in for a considerable
period of time, and it also flowed for a considerable period of
time during November and December, 1958, When we were attempting
to get a test on the well, the test was broken right in the middle
of it, and was consequently delinquent in being filed and there
was an allowable cancelled during the month of February on that
particular well because of the delinquency of that test, because
the well froze off in the middle of the first test, and in accord-
ance with the practice of the Commission, they did not go back
more than 60 days prior to the time the test was received in the
Commission office.

I might also point out on that particular well, that the
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reason for the very low production and the wide fluctuation, is
that that's one of the better wells in this area, it's got a State
deliverability of over 755 M.C.F. per day, and that's another well
that has been overproduced continuously since it went on the line;
and if there has not already been an order issued ordering it
shut-in, there will probably be one in the near future, because

it did not come into balance there the first half of 1959, even
though it was only on the line 74 days.

The next well is the 16-30, let's see, quoting again from

|Mr. Birdseye's testimony: "This well produced for two months

before the first allowable was assigned which is the principal
reason that the cumulative allowable to date is forty thousand, the
cumulative production is slightly over forty-nine thousand, hence
it has been over produced by the amount of ninety-six hundred and
fifty-four m.c.f." There again, I might point out --

Q Now, is that the end of Mr, Birdseye's testimony?

A That's the end of Mr. Birdseye's testimony. Excuse
me. There again, I might point out that thét well will receive
an allowable restricted to first deliverability, that was Novem-
ber 15, 1958,

The next well is the 14-29, 29, 28, and 4. This well was

completed -~
Q Now, you are testifying, you are reading Mr. Birdseye!
A No, sir, I am not reading Mr. Birdseye's testimony.

I'm just reading this. This well was first delivered in May of
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1958, and was consistently overproduced during the year 1958.
The well balanced during the proration period in 1958; at the
present time, it is considerably underproduced, however, in one,
two, three, four, five months of 1959, the well has received an
allowable in excess of it's ability to produce, and the larger
portion of that underproduction has been because of that, The
well has been on the line 198 days out of a possible 212.

Q Is that in the year 19597

A That's iﬁ the year 1959.' Now, to quote from Mr.
Birdseye's testimony: "The well produced twenty million feet of
gas befofe its first allowable was assigned.”

The allowable was assigned effective date of first deliver-
ability. To quote again from Mr, Birdseye's testimony: "So far
no back allowable has been cancelled becauée of the short duration
of the producing life of this well.™

I might also point out that even during the short producing
life of this well, which as I said started in May 1958, this well
has declined in producing ability and State deliverability by 50
percent, It went from 482 M.C.F. State- deliverability at 1113-
pound shut~in, I might add in June of 1958, to 573 M.C.F. per day
at 627-pound shut-inj that's one of the ceases that I was talking
about earlier about having an apparent shut-in pressure lower than
the actual shut-in of the well because of the fluids in the well
bore, and many of the wells in the area will 1load up within seven

days; if they are not produced, within seven days they will load
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up and many log off, and because of its low apparent shut-in
pressure of 629-pounds, that well got a calculated deliverability
considerably off from what it had four months before, whereas in
effect its actual producing ability against approximaﬁely 525
pounds had declined from 466 M.C.F. average for the year 1958 to
201 M.C.F. per day average for the year 1959. It was just a poor
well, thatts all there is to it.

That's what happened to these wells out here in this area
out here when they are produced continuously, and as I said that
well was produced 198 out of 212 days, that'!s a decline like that.

The next well is 13-203 quoting from Mr. Birdseye! "There
was a percentagewise sharp increasevfrom about four million feet
the preceding month®™, and I presume he is talking about, he is
talking about the month of April and May 1959, "There was a per-
centagewise sharp increase from about four million feet the preced-
ing month to six million feet the other month due to the decrease
in line pressure at that time. By the same token, we note a
decided low in monthly production during most of the time of the
peak of line pressure. You can see the same thing in this instance
here when line pressure decreased below five hundred pounds the
monthly production, at least for that one month, increased sub-

s tantially."™ I presume -- end of the quote -~ I presume he is
talking about September '58. This well is again one that the
average producing abilitj has declined rapidly; its average pro-

ducing ability in 1958 was 479 M.C.F, against 536-pounds line




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 138

pressure; and in 1959 its average producing ability has been 170
M.C.F. per day, against 513 pounds line pressure. The well was
overproduced through November of 1958, it has been on the line
196 days out of 212 in the year 1959, and has been assigned an
allowable for four months of 1959 in excess of its actual ability
to produce. The well had allowable cancelled because it was just
flat unable to make it. As I said, it was on the line 196 days
out of possible 212.

The 11-31 in 31, 38 and 4, I don't think there is anything
particularly significant about that well, it had some very high

line pressures during the summer of 1958 --

Q Mr, Rainey ---
A -=~ that's one of the periods we were discussing.
Q -~ 1is that one of the wells connected to the Pacific

Northwest in which the meter chart reflects the pressure upstream
from the choke?

A Yés, sir, that's one of the wells we were discussing,
that the staticlpressure shdwn on the meter is actually more
nearly a reflection of the well head flowing pressure of the well,
particularly in periods of time when the well was on very short
periods of time during the summer of 1958. As shown by this high
line pressure in the shaded area on this exhibit, the well was on
four days in May, no days in June, we don't start this until
July, one hour in July, one hour in Augusﬁ, sixteen days in Sep-

tember, and two days in October, and three days in November; this
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well again was overproduced until the end of November.

Q In your opinion, Mr. Rainey, would even if the line
pressures in the gathering system had been this high, would they
have affected those wells during those months when it only pro-
duced one hour during that month?

A No, sir, it would nét have; at that time the wells
all varied from 13 million to 5 million overproduced, and even
underproduced; however, while the well has balanced in the first
half of the year of 1958, it failed to balance -- no, excuse me,
it balanced in the second half of the year 1958; in the year 1959,
the well has been assigned allowables in three months in excess
of its ability to produce, and it had some allowable cancelled in
July ~f 1959. We are nearly to the end of it.

The next well is the 9-32, in 28 and L; that well is one of
the ones that Mr. Birdseye was using as a comparison to other wells
in the Basin. This is the only well in either unit that has a
deliverability in excess of 1,000 M.C.F; this well has balanced
in each proration period since it came on the line, it was first
produced in December of 1957, or it was first connected, exeuse me.
It was first connected in December of 1957. The well produced a
very small volume of gas that month, due to the fact that it had
been shut-in for approximately a‘year since its initial completion
because the pipeline =~ now, this is the 9@52. There is a line
that comes here from way down south‘to pick that well up; this

well lies in the back end of a box canyon, and although it looks
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like it would be relatively simple to run a line across here to
tie tﬁat well in, they advise me in the field, and I think Mr.
Logan can testify as to more of that, it would be practically
impossible to put a line from here down to here, so that well was
not connected for some period of time after its original completion
till there was enough development here to warrant building a line
north of therej; because it was shut-in for a period of time, the
well was logged off with fluid and would not produce for several
months after it was actually connected. They continually worked
with the well, it froze off in January, February, and April; the
switcher reports instances where the road was impassable. The
road on that canyon, as I understand, gets, when it gets wet, it
gets muddy and it is impassable. There are a number of instances
in the switcher's log indicating that he couldn't get to the well,
so that well actually only had a test and allowable, it had a test
in July, and the allowable was assigned effective July 8th, 1958.
The well was overproduced 15 million cubic feet at the end
of 1958; it had very little production during the latter half of
1958, As a matter of fact, for the months of September, October,
November, and December, the well produced only one or two hours
each month, that's this period here where the production drops off
to nothing. It 1is here where production drops off to nothing, and
Mr, Birdseye figured generally, I dont't think he specifically men-
tioned in the case of this well, but ﬁe attributed generally to

high gas line pressures. In 1959 the well has balanced itself, -
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It. 48 a very good producer. As it declines, however, there is

going to be problems, it's got lots of fluids in it. The only
thing that keeps it from logging off right now is the good volumes
of gas it is capable of making, that high volume of gas, that is
enabling the well to keep unloadedjas it declines in producing
ability, we are going to have a problem with that well.

The last well, the 7-8 in 29 and 4, that's the well that
we have that I mentioned earlier today as being connected to the
temporary line that Pacific has laid in there, and as I say, the
line is only in there because it was there for purposes of deliverd
ing gas for drilling other wells in that area. And as I previously
testified also, it's laid on top of the ground. That well has
nothing particularlabout it, it is Jjust not a very good well.

I think Mr. Birdseye testified:

"Yes, this is quite a good well, and the cumulative allow=-
ables assigned to it are about one hundred sixty-four thousand
mc.f,, the cumulative production is one hundred thirty-seven thou-
sand m.c.f., leaving a net underage as of the end of July of
twenty—seven‘thousand m.c.fe™ End of quote.

The State deliverability test on that well is 255 M.C.F.
per day, at a shut-in pressure of 6ll-pounds. The well has got a
lot of fluid in it, and I personally don't consider it a good well
when it would only make 255 M.C.F. at SO.percent of 611 pounds.

I believe thatts the crop on the -exhibits that have been

presented by the applicant so far in this case. There are one or
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two more points, Mr. Howell -~

Q Yes, I would like ~-
A -— for me to cover,
Q@ Are there any more points in connection with this

exhibit here? Nothing more?

A There is some more in connection with Mr. Birdseye's
testimony. There is nothing specifically in connection with thése
exhibits, no, sir.

Q I wanted to ask you some questions on his testimony.
Now, referring to Mr., Birdseye's testimony this morning, he made
comparison between --

A Excuse me just a second, Mr. Howell, I got one more
point or two I would like to cover on his testimony from the last
hearing, if I might.

Q A1l right, go right ahead.

A He testified, quote: "In rough terms these wells

have had a total cumulative allowable of two hundred and forty-four
thousand m.c.f., and their total production has been about a hundred
and fifty-five thousand m.c.f. I have the exact figures here in
just a moment."™ End quote.

My impression from reading the transcript, and I wish he
would correct me now if I am wrong, but my impression from reading
the transcript, he was quoting these figures as being the total
production from these two units, was that correct?

MR. BIRDSEYE: From all the wells, Mesa Verde wells on

|
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those two units, that's correct.

A Back to His testimony: "The total cumulative allow-
ables, including the cancelled allowables, for this group of wells
through July, 1959 is two hundred and fofty-four thousand, five
hundred twenty-one m.c.f. The total cumulative production has
been a hundred and fifty-nine thousand, one hundred thirty-five
mece.f" End quote. That was merely correcting his estimate of
the figures he quoted previously, he found the actual figures.

To resume his testimony: ™Resulting in a net underage of
something on the order of eighty-five million cubic feet of gas,

a large portion of which has been lost due to the cancellation of
back allowables."

Q Is that the end of his testimony?

A That's the end of the part of his.testimony I would
like to discuss right now. I think possibly, through inadvertence
or something, Mr..Birdseye picked up the figures for only the 29
and 4 unit because those figures are approximately the figures
that I have for the 29 and 4 unit alone, and the total for both
units has been one million tweo hundred fifty-two thousand two
hundred and thirty-nine m;c.f. allowable, and nine hundred and
seventy~one thousand seven hundred and fourteen m.c.f. production.

MR. BIRDSEYE: You are correct on that, I figured
that right off.

A I think that possibly was inadvertence. Now, if I

might elaborate a little bit more on the figures he did use;
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however, in respect to the 29 and 4 unit, he is, he mentions 85
million cubic feet having been cancelled. I think there he's
picked up the figure for the total cancellation over the whole
shooting match again, because the figure that I have for the total
cancellation through July on through February of 1959, is 85 thou-
sand one hundred and sixty-six m.c.f. Now, the point I want to
make about that test is that he has disregarded completely the
fact that during that same period of time, there was 70,951 m.c.f.
of redistribution, showing a net loss of actually only 14,205 m.c.f]

MR. CAMPBELL: What was the redistribution figure?

A 70,951 m.c.f. I can't exactly duplicate his figufes,
but it is also my impression, in iight of other testimony, and the
fact that we can't exactly duplicate his figures, is he has prob-
ably again included the allowables that were assigned to those
marginal wells as preliminary allowables, and has included as a
portion of the cancellation the amount of gas that was not pro-
duced up to those preliminary allowables. Let us say I can't fol-
low his calculations there, and I'm not real sure what he ié
getting at.

MR. CAMPBELL: Excuse me just a minute. Mr. Howell,
3ince you have been discussing back and forth what. these figures
are, you took into consideration actual allowables, did you not,
as distinguished from preliminary,in arriving at your figures?

A The 85 million calculation? |

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes.
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A Yes, that's right. I believe thatt's all, Mr. Howell.
I wanted to make that point.

Q Before we go into the next phase of the testimony,
one other question, Mr. Rainey. In connection with these various
wells, are the reports filed with the Commission which are avail-
able as records, such that the number of days production during
the month is shown on these reports?

A Yes, sir, all the infofmation that I have on these
wells was obtained basically from our records in the proration
department in E1 Paso, and it was done in approximately three
weeks after we got a list of the wells. However, all this informa-
tion is available from, and either through direct information or
enough information, that the figures that I have can be calculated
from the information that is on file in the Commission office;

for instance, days produced is filed with the Commission.

d Along with the monthly production each month?

A Yes, sir.

Q And is available to anyone that is interested in it?
A Yes, sir. |
Q Now, let's refer to Mr. Birdseye's testimony this

morning with reference to his comparison of the 9-32 well in Town-
ship 28-4, with four other wells out of the list of a hundred and

twelve.

A Yes, sir.

Q Will you please testify for the record as to the sta?gr
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of the wells, and such other factors as to each of these wells
as are pertinent, in your opinion.

& A1l right, sir. My recollection is that the first
well he picked up at 28, 4 9-32 --

Q First, let's get to the 9-32, and let's put into the

record the testimony as to the status of over or underproduction --

A All right, sir.
Q ~-- on that well.
A That well had first allowable in July 1958, to be

specific July 8th, 1958, it, that's the well that I was discussing
a moment ago that was shut-in for about a year before it got con=-
nected, and they had a bad time to start the thing producing; once
it was connected, it actually had a pretty substantial production
during the month of May, however, they were unable to obtain suf-
ficient number of days of continuous production for,to satisfy the
production of deliverability test. That well in 1958, 15,195 m.c.f
that overproduced;in the year 1959, it has been underproduced every
month, however, the well has balanced. In other words, it has
overproduced its current allowable sufficiently in individual
months that it has balanced out. The status on the well as of the
end of August 1959, is 22,109 m.c.f. underproduced. As I pointed
out previously, that is a very good well, and I think there will
be no question that the well will balance again in the last half
of 1959.

Q All right. Now, let!s refer to the Number 1 Dawson

?
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well.

A All right, sir. Comparing that to the Number 1 Dawson
well, that well was first delivered in --

Q By "that well", you mean the Number 1 Dawson?

A Yes, sir, Number 1 Dawsan well was first delivered in
October of 1953; the well is in Section 30 of Township 31 North,
Range 8 West, which although you can't see it on the map Exhibit
1, it is actually right up in the heart of the Mesa Verde field.
That well has maintained a very good deliverability, and the State
deliverability against which allowables were assigned in 1957, I
mean, in 1958, was,the State deliverability test taken in 1957
is approximately the same as the deliverability test that was
obtained on the 9-32 in 1958. That well began the year 37,106
mec.f. overproduced. The well balanced in both proration periods
in 1958 and wound up the year 11,989 m.c.f. overproduced.

MR. CAMPBELL: Was that in '58?

A Wound up '58, 11,989 m.c.f, ovérproduced. However,
it did balance the total allowable, taking into account redistribus
tion for that well for the year 1958 was 191,088 m.c.f.. The total
production was 165,271 m.c.f. The difference there is approxi-
mately 26,000 m.c.f., the difference between the status at the
beginning of the year and end of the year is approximately 26,000
m.c.f. As of the end of August 1959 the well is 1,890 m.c.f.
overproduced; it has balanced in the first proration period of

1959,
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Q Just a minute, Mr. Rainey, what did you say, 1,890
m.gif., or 1,890 cubic feet?
A Yes, m.c.f, one million cubic feet overproduced.
Q One million cubic feet overproduced?
A Yes, sir, 1,890 m.c.f. overproduced§ it has balanced

during that proration period, however, it has been underproduced
during the first half of 1959.

Q Now, just show us the relative distance from the
Bianco Cliff where that well is located, as compared to these
wells out in 9 and 4.

A This well is out in Section 30 of 31 and 8; this is
8, 31, Section 30, that's the well right there, circled in red.
Here is the Blanco plant right here, excuse me, I'm punching the
wrong well. Now, here, it is considerably closer to the plant,
and Mr, Birdseye testified I think this morning that the line
pressures on the, out here in these units has been in the neighbor-
hood of-520 or thirty pounds, as I recall; line pressure on that
well has been about five hundred and, had been an average of five
hundred and thirty in 1958, and 514 in 1959, but it's about twenty
miles closer to the plant.

The next well, as I recall, was the ‘Gambling Number 2,
which was compared to the 9-32 in 28 and 4; before I get to the
Gambling 2, I might add in respect to the Dawson 1, that it
appears to me that in accordance with the Rules and Regulations of

of the Commission and proration orders, that we have more than
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complied with the ratable take brevisions of those rules in balanc-
ing each well each prorating period, whether it was underproduced
or overproduced.

The Gambling Number 2, as was mentioned this morning byl
Mr. Howell, is a transferred well to a pressure buildup test, that
Well began the year 1958 21,757 m.c.f. underproduced; it ended the
year 1958 3,922 m.c.f. overproduced. It balanced in both proration
periods. The test, well, in regard to that one, I don't have the
specific information right here as to when it was shut-in. However,
it is on the test provisions under Order 1300, which is the basic
order permitting us to test certain wells during the year 1958.

It is my recollection that those wells were, that the test wells
were shut-in approximately the first of August, 1958, Since that
time, that well has purposely overproduced to make up the under-
production, help make up the underproduction which has accrued to
the well that has been shut-in.

My recollection cf.the figures on the test well in that
particular case is that the test well is underproduced some two
hundred and five million cubic feet, and this well is overproduced
only one hundred thirty-one»million cubic feet, as of the end of
August, so that itt's not overproducing excessively in comparison
to the underproduction of the well that is on test.

The next well, I believe;.was the Kelly Federal 3-A. That
well is a very good well; began the year 1958, 27,775 m.c.f over=-

produced. It ended the year 35,956 m.c.f. overproduced. However,

~ - ! - B iee, -~y

2
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the well was underproduced during the year, during the first pro-
ration period. As a matter of fact, consequently it balanced.
I might also point out that the well balanced during the first
proration period of 1959.

The well's current status as of the end of August 1959, is
3,021 m.c.f. overproduced.

Q What was it's status at the end of July 19597

A A&t the end of July 1959 it was 1,180 m.c.f. ﬁnderpro—
duced. Let us say it has balanced in every proration period; it's
been overproduced, but it's also been overproduced during those

proration periods.

Q Before you leave that well, Mr. Rainey ~-
A Yes, sir,.
Q -- do you have the figure as to the average line

pressure during 1958 for that well?

A Yes, sir, that well iﬁ '58 was 50l-pounds, and in '59
it was 504-pounds. I might also add that although the well over-
produced its current allowable during 1958, it was only on the line

a hundred and eleven days, and it has only been on the line fifty-

five days to date in 1959.

Q Does that fifty-five days include the State test on
that well?
A That fifty-five days includes twenty-one days State

test. Actually, it was on twenty-seven days; they turned it on a

little bit before they actually started the test. Apparently the




18

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 151

one hundred and eleven days in 1958 also included twenty-one days
for State test.

The next well I believe was the 29, 7 Number 52. That well
began the year 1958, 2,909 m.c.f. overproduced. It ended the year
1958, 43,764 m.c.f. underproduced. The well balanced in each pro-
ration, I beg your vpardon, it did not balance in the second pro-
ration period, had allowable cancelled in February of 1959. It
balanced in the first proration period, and it has balanced irn the
first proration period of 1959. The current status on that well
is 17,690 m.c.f. overproduced, but as I stated, it balanced during
the first proration period. That well was only on the line 128
days in 1958, and on the line 114 days in 1959, in an effort to
make up underproduction in 1959. I don't guess there is anything
more to say about that well.

Q What about the allowable assigned in '58 for that
well, and the deliverability test upon which it was based?

A Oh, T knew, I was sitting here trying to think of
something else to bring out about that well. Mr. Birdseye testified
that this well was of comparable deliverability to the 9-32 well,
and the 24, 28 and A4 unit; the State test for 1958 was 1328 m.co.f,
per day, however, that is the test on which the allowables for 1959
are based. The allowables assigned to that well during the year
1958 were based on the '57 State deliverability tests, which was

2,359 mec.f., a whole thousand m.c.f. more than the deliverability

on the 9-32.

i
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Q Now, was the State deliverability test used for the
9-32, the 1957 test?
A No, sir, it was 1958 test, that well didn't get a
test until July 1958.
Q And in determining the allowables for the 9 -~ what
is it?
| A However, this well is capable of producing the allow~-

able under that '58 test, because it was overproduced a good, some
portion of the yéar, and the production which was charged against
that well during 1958 was production which was charged because of
the allowable assigned under that 2,359 m.c.f. deliverability.

Q So that the production history of the 29-7 well,
during 1958, was due to a much greater allowable than i5 comparable
to the 9-327

A That's right, so there is no particular validity in
comparing that well for '58 against the 9-32 for '58.

Q - Now, do you have anything further you would like to
testify to in connection with the comparison made by Mr. Birdseye
with the 9-32 well and these four wells which he selected?

A I might make just one comparison herej; in going back
to 9-32 well, I don't know the basis for Mr, Birdseye's comparison.
He, I think, testified this morning as to a bunch of ﬁotal allow-
ables on these wells for the years '58 and '59, and of course the
9-32 well didn't get any allowable ﬁntil the middle of the year.

Now, I don't know whether he was drawing any inference from that,
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or as to the comparison of these wells, or other wells, or not,

but some of these wells that do have approximately comparative
deliverabilities only have twice the production,they were only on
about twice the period of time that this 9-32 was.

Q Now, this morning I believe Mr., Birdseye selected out
of the 112 wells, one other well to comment about, which was the
Northwest Production Number 1 Well?

A Yes, sir,

Q Will you first testify giving the relative facts
about that well, as to when it was completed and how?

A Yes, sir. That well, the Northwest Production Blanco
Unit 30-12 Number 1 Well was completed in April of 1957, and was
connected and first delivered in May of 1957. That well, as I
understand it, and I will have to confess that I'm not too familiar
with the particular well, is connected to a portion of the system
that was built by Pacific Northwest, and connected directly to the
tail end of our Aztec gathering system., In other words, it is
going into the Pictured Cliffs system.

That well is a dual completion with a Fruitland Well in the
Flora Vista-Fruitland Field. Thefe are about four or five Fruit-
land wells out there, and it is one dual completion. The actual
producing ability of this well is only 40 m.c.f. per day. It's my
recollection that Mr, Birdseye'testified this morning that the
State deliverability was about 30 m.c.f. per day, and he was com-

paring it to the 1-18 well in 28 and 4 which had a deliverability
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test that was three years old, because it has been exempted from
test since then. This well did get a little more production than
the 1-18 partly because it's connected to that Pictured Cliffs
system, and also partly because it's got an actual production rate
of 4O m.c.f. and the other one has a production rate of & m.c.f.

@ Now, Mr. Rainey, 1s there any further testimony that
you would like to give as to specific wells, or comment about any
further pdrtion of Mr. Birdseye's testimony at this time?

.\ No, sir, I think not. We have a complete study of
all the wells on the so-called 112, 116 well list; the same condi-
tion exists with very few exceptions, of every one of the wells
shown in that list, that is, taking into account proration status
at the beginning of the year and the end of the year, and whether
the well balanced or failed to balance, or whether it had cancel-
lation on it or didn't have cancellation on it. The welis were
apparently operated within the scope and intent of the proration
rulés, and the ratable take orders, or whatever you want to call
them, and I'll admit that there are about four or five wells, and
I don't know which ones specifically, I thought I was going to go
through this whole list at one time -- there are about four or
five wells that, unquestionably there are some wells that were
overproduced and were on the line when they should have been off,
and two or three that were underproduced-that should have been on-
when they were off.

In other portions of the pool where there is liquid conditig

n,
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or where it is generally poor wells, they logged off, or froze, or
things like that. But I'd say that for 95 percent of the wells

on that 112 well list, they have operated in exact accordance with
both the purpose and the intent of the proration orders.

Q Mr. Rainey, will you detail to the Commission, just
what the proration department of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company does
to comply with the proration rules established by this Commission
for the Blanco-Mesa Verde Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir. We furnish to the field each month a report
which I call, I don't know what the field calls it, I call it a
Production Forecast Report. It is a report showing evéry well in
the Blanco-lMesa Verde -- well, in every pool in the San Juan Basin
but since we are discussing the Blanco-Mesa Verde pool here, I'll
confine it to that -- but it has every well in the Blanco-Mesa
Verde Gas Pool included in that report. The marginal wells are
put at the top. Well, let me back up just a second, that report
is designed, the wells are placed on there in the order in which
they should be produced in accordance with their proration status.

@ Now, let me interrupt you a minute there. What is
the basis of that report?

A The basis of that report is the official proration
schedule furnished to us each month by the Commissionj and to
enable us to get certain information of the field a little sooner,
we take the status for the last month that we have a status, and

apply on our own the over, apply on our own the allowable, the
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current allowables and the production that we have in our records.

That is a little later information, and information the Commission
has as a matter of public record.

We then take all that information and compile these wells
in the order in which they should be produced, putting the mar-
ginal wells at the top of the schedule, the underproduced wells
next, in the order of the magnitude of their underproduction. In
other words, the most underproduced well is at the top of the list
of the underproduced wellsi the least underproduced at the bottom,
and the balanced wells come in the category, they come in the
middle; then overproduced wells come last, with the least overpro-
duced being at the top of the overproduced category, and the most
overproduced being at the bottom. In other words, there are 1600
wells lined up in the Mesa-Verde Pool, or approximately 1600 wells
lined on this report in the Mesa Verde Pool in the order in which
they should be produced.‘

Now, Mr. Logan is going to testify further as to just
exactly what the field does when they get the report, but I might
elaborate a little further on the purposes of the thing and the
reasons that sometimes wells will be off when they ought to be on,
and be on when they ought to be off. One reason is testing; as we
mentioned earlier, all the wells in the pcol have got to be tested
during the year, so sometimes there is going to be some overproduce
wells that are on, and some underproduced wells that might be off,

I might also point out that in line with our demand, in
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other words, what the customers on the West Coast want; sometimes
if we got a certain number of wells on test and those wells happene
by coincident, because of the area they are in, are overproduced
and our demand is not sufficient to have all the underproduced and
overproduced wells that are on test on, it might be there some-
times that there will be overproduced wells off to make room for
the gas that must be produced to conduct these tests.

Occasionally, as I mentioned, there are about four or five
wells in the list of 116, there is occasionally, apparently there
is some human errorj; we got many wells out there that have approxi-
mately the same name, and the only thing we can figure, and the
boys in the Farmington office can figure, is that sometimes the
boys get confused, turn off the Case A4-2, when he ought to turn
off the Case B-2, because there are wells on this list, as I said,
four or five of them, when they were on when they should have been
off, and off when they should have been onj; but within the limits
of operational problems, that the entire field has, as I say, Mr.
Logan will testify to later. The field office and the main dis-:
patching office is in Farmington,producing the wells in accordance
with that sehedule, and that's --

Q What time of the month does that schedule get to them?

A That schedule gets to them om the 10th of the month,
and on the 20th of the month, and again on the 30th of the month.
The schedule that goes out on the 10th of the month has that curren

month's current status on it, it's got actually a two months later

[
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status than the Commission schedule has, one month later status
than the Commission schedule has because we add in the allowable,
and subtract out the production for the intervening month that
the Commission does not yet have on the schedule. Then about the
20th of the month, they take the charts that have come into the
El Paso office to that time, and subtract the production from the
permitted production up to that time, so that they get a new per-
mitted production, and the wells will change position on the
schedule as they are produced or as they are not produced. In
other words, if an overproduced well is not produced, it will
begih to move up on the schedule; in other words, it gets less
overproduced. Conversely, if an underproduced weéll is produced,
it begins to move down because it gets less underproduced, and it
moves down to the, toward the balanced portion of the schedule.

And every effort is made to keep that thing up to date and
as near accurate as possible, and it is sent to the field in
several different forms. We send them a consolidated report that
has every well on the patch in them, in- ali the field. We send
them another one that is broken down by pools; we send them anothen
one that is broken down by each field office, and I think there are
ten field offices, as I recall, in the San Juan B&sinj 11, excuse
me, 11 field offices in the San Juan Basin area. And that schedule
is broken down into eleven different portions, depending upon which
wells are under the jurisdiction of the different field offices.

So that every effort is made to keep those wells in balance, and
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to produce them ratably.

Q

Now, Mr. Rainey, do you pay any attention whatsoever

in listing the wells on the schedule, to anything other than the

over or underproduced status of that well --

A

Q

No, sir --
-- and the marginal?

~-- other than the marginal wells that go right on the

Do you give any consideration to whose wells it is?

No, sir, we don't ever give any consideration to

which field it is in.

MR. HOWELL: That's all from this witness.

MR. PORTER: It is 5:00 o'clock; we will recess the

hearing until 9:00 o'clock tomorrow morning.
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MORNING SESSICHN
Cctober 23, 195¢

¥R. FCRTZR: The meeting will come to order, pleass.
Anyone have a question of Mr. Rainey?
MR, CAMPBELL: Yeas, I have ore.

MR. PORTER:  Mr. Campbell.

CROSS EXAMINATION (Continued)

BY M. CAMPBELL:

" lir, Rainey, I'm confused, as usual, but at this time
about something I am sure you can clarify for me. In connaction

with the actual operating control of the welles in these two

o

~

township units, 28-4 and 29-4 --

A Yes, sir.

\
to
(@)

[

h of those are Federal units, are they not?

A Yes, )
- Each of them?

A That's correct.

3 Who was the original operator of the units,if you know?
A Phillips retroleum Corporation was the original opera-

PR
k.
oy
e}
t
@]
O
O
-

rred with regard to change?

A Then El Faso took over as operator, I don't know the
exact dates as to sequence, but Z1 Faso took over as operator and
was operator for a relatively short period of time, as I recall,
and since Facific Northwest has been operating in the area, they

have been the nominal operator of the unit.
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installation of intermitters is something within the province of

2 Now the nominal operator of the unit, as I understand
vour testimony, Z1 Paso Natural Gas Company has an agency contract
or agreement with Pacific Northwest, whereby El Paso actuslly

operates the wells to a certain extent, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. We switch the wells, as far as production,
that sort of thing is concerned.

» Do you have a copy of the agency contract here?

A No, sir, I do not.

® To what extent does El Paso have any control over
the actual physical -- suppose the wells were to be reworked,

would =1 Paso do it, or Pacific Northwest?
A That's entirely under the control of Pacific Northwes]
Our jurisdiction, as 1t were, over these wells ends at the wellhea
Q What about the authority for blowing the wells, for
example, is that yours?
A The switchers do that, vyes, sir.
Q The switchers handle the blowing of the wells or

control the intermitters that are on the wells?

A Yes, sir. Once the intermitter is on. Now the

Pacific, new equipment or something like that. Once the inter-
mitters are on there, El Paso switchers operate them.

o Is this true as to all the Pacific Northwest wells
in the Blanco-ilesaverde Fool, or just a portion of them?

A To the best of my knowledge, it's true with respect
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to every one of them.

& So actually the Pacific Northwest in the Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool does not do the switching or turn the wells on or
off?

A Mo, sir. As I explained yessterday, or intended to,
this so-called production schedule that I was referring to takes
into account the Facific wells, and we produce both systems essen-
tially as if it were one system.

Q So far as the controlling of turning the wells on and
off and balancing the wells i1s concernad, it's entirely under the
control of El Paso, by virtue of the agency agreement you have
with Pacific Northwest?

A Yzs, sir, that's correct.

2 In your testimony yesterday you presented your Exhibit
No. 1, which is still on the board there, which you referred to as
indicating that the wells in which the applicants have an interest
here are quite far removed from the plant facilities that £1 Paso
Natural Gas Company and Pacific Northwest have, is that correct?

A Yes. Yes, sir, that's correct.

G And you stated that it was necessary to éaintain line
pressures at some distance from the plants at a rate high enough
to permit tha gas to move into the olant, it had to be a higher
rate than the plant rate, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

Q2 Is there any method by which the pipeline company can
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control thosz rates at either the plant or in the line?

A Ch, ves, sir. Frequently in the San Juan Basin, in
particular, and this area we are discussing, there are fairly
violent load fluctuations for various reasons, and they can con-
trol the suction pressure on the plant by turning on engines or
turning off 2ngines, or there are areas in the field that you get
a bunch of very good wells on; if there are a few poor wells,
particularly up in this area, say 31 and 8 and 9, 10, up in the
heart of the field there are a lot of good wells, but at the same
time there are a few relatively poor wells; and turning all those
good wells on at the same time may have the effect of backing some
of the poor wells off. In that réspect, the pressure with respect
to an individual well mady be controlled by production from other
wells,

v What can you do to prevent that in a field as large

as this, with regard to facilities”

b

don't know cf anything that can be done to pravent

that, short of

-
8

sutting in a -- short of putting in compressor
stations all over the place.

2 Do you have any compressor s¢ations in the Blanco;
Mesaverde Feool at this time?

A No, sir, not t

&)

my knowledge.
2 Neither Pacific Northwest or El Paso Natural Gas
Company has any compressor facilities?

A Not at the Blanco-Mesaverde, other than at the main
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plants, the Blanco FPlant and the San Juan Plant.

= Do you think that the installation of compressor
facilities might make it more feasible for gas being produced some
distance from the plant to find their way to the plant?

A No, sir, I don't think it's necessary under oresent
operating conditions in the RBlanco-Mesaverde Pool, as I tried to
demonstrate yssterday, the line prassure has very little affect
on the actual producing ability of these wells.

9| We'll get to that in a‘little bit. Go ahsad.

A The shut-in pressure of the average wsll in the
Blanco-lesaverde Pool is in the nature of, oh, a thousand, elzsven
hundred pounds, producing at 500 pounds, I mean producing intc a
500 pound systam. There should be very little fluctuation of
actual producing ability due to line pressurzs in ranges zf 50 to

100 pounds, more than that.

& Mr. R3insy, I'm not quite clear, thzn, why you made
this illustration of the fact that the wells that we are involved
in here are situated some distance from the plant. What was your

reason for that, unless it had some bearing upon their accessi-
bility of that gas to market?

A The point there was, Mr. Campbell, that Mr. Birdseye

w

had made much of the fac® that thzce wells are producing of
pressures of around 520, 540 pounds. I was attempting to show by
this exhibit that is approximately the normal pressure that would

)

be expected that far from a plant that has suction pressures in
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the neighborhood of 450 pounds.
8] 3ut you can control those suction pressures and you

sures by use of compressors --

w

can control *the line pre

»
-

A Yes, sir,

3 -- if you see fit to do so?

A Yec, Now the cempresscr business brings in many
ramifications. Ve can't go out and put in compressor stations.

o I am aware of that. VYcu have to obtain approval from

the F.P.C. and you have to write it into your rate schedule?
A Yzs, sirt.

= I'm talking about the physical facilities.

& You also made referance, in connaction with that

exhibit, tc the fact that these wells are situated in terrain

ares whero it's difficult to get to the wells --

A Yes, sir.

& -- at time s’

A Yes, sir.

& Mr. Rainey, do you feel that the fact that gas wells
haooz2n to pe situated in areas that are difficult to reach for
operational purposes should have any real bearing upon the amount

of gas they are, covar a3 period of time, vermitted to produce?
A Within the scope of the rules and requlations and protk

raticn, I agree with you that there are times, although there are

times when you can't get to wells, in a general -- in general you
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should bz able to keep the wells on production enough to balance
them proration-wise.

In this particular area, the main point I was attempts
ing to make with regard to inability to get to the wells, was the
fact that there were several of the wells that had late tests, and
it was through complete inability to get to them to test them.

I was not meaning to leavethe impression that we didn't produce
the wells sometimes because we couldn't get to them. In fact,
in I beliave it was February, 1998, one of the periods I testified

to earlisr, there was a period when we went twenty-eight days

~

without being able to change charts, and we finally hired some
helicoptars out of Denver tc get into the particular area to be
akble to change charts on the wells.

We ar2 not falling back on the poor roads too much
there, we were endeavoring --

G Do you recall that,if there is underproduction
accumulated as a result of weather conditions or terrain conditions
and you are unable to make it up during the six months period,
partially for that reason,that that portion of underproduction
should be cancelled if it is for a physical reason other than the
inability of the well 1tself to pnroduce it under normal conditions}

A I think I would have to answer that vyes, Mr. .
Campbell, for this reason, that there are times and nlaces when

sometimes physical weather conditions will prevent you getting a

well in balance. If you tried to make an exception of every one
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of those, the Commission would be faced with such an endless bunch
of hearings for any number of reasons.

I mean, this particular area, bad roads is one of them.
There may be any number of other ohysical reasons rather than the
inability to produce it.

Now in our case, we have made every effort to produce
the wells if they have the ability to do it. These wells that
have lost allowable through cancellation do not have the ability
to produce it,

= Then do you think that the correlative rights of
people who hapven to be unfortunate enough to have interests in
wells in inaccessible arsas can be protected, assuming the allow-
able is cancelled due tc reasons beyond their control?

A I think the Commission should cancel the allowables
in accordance with their rules if thz well has failed to make it
up. If an operator or any other person feels that their correlative
rights have been vioclated, they can always come in and ask for
relief by way of hearing. I don't think that the Commission is
set up administratively to examine each well before they go ahecad
and cancel the allowable on it.

Q Do you think that perhaps a period of time might ke
permitted ty which anyone can come in and ask the Examiner to
investigste the circumstances surrounding the underproduction?

A Ch, I think that's permitted right now.

Q Now, Mr. Railney, with regard to your records as to
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the status of wells in this area --

A Yes, sir.

Q -- and your Exhibit No. 2-A, do you have a copy of

A I have a copy of it here, I'll be glad to put one back
up on the board if you want me to.

i It might be easier for us to refer to it. I beliasve,
after you put on your Exhibits 2-B3 and 2-C and discussed each
of the Mesaverde wells in thess two townships --

Yes, sir.

)

Y -- that you reached the conclusion that El Faso Natura
Gas Company had connected or was connected to every well that was
a commercial well, other than the one well in 29-4, which is south

of the temporary piveline there, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. £1 Paso or Pacific is connected to --
- Yes, DNow, how did you arrive at what you classify or

call a commercial well?
A I didn't.
G Who did?

A That is a matter that is decided -- well, as far as

El Paso is concerned, it's as a matter of normal routine, it is

{

generally decided in the Farmington office. If there is a question
about it, it's put up to management, and by management I mean
i

maybe the Division Cperating Manager or something like that.

Q How were you able to rsach that conclusion, if you
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don't know what s commercial well is%

A Well, let me put it this way. All the wells completed
in the lesaverde that had shows of gas sufficient to justify any
more exvanditure on them are connected.

you acguainted,

)
T
=
(4]

tailed completion data

in Exhibite 2-B and 2~-C%

or do you have with you the de-

on these wells other than what you presented

A No, sir, I don't have them with me. I have a little
more than I have on 2-A and 2-C in thess2 sheets.
“ Do you know what the presently accepted completion

orocedures are in the Mesaverde wells in this pool?
A In a general way, yes, sir.
Q How are they nermally completed, the new wells?

e

The new well

drilled to just above the top of

o))
jo)
Q.
by
L]
o
*__‘3
ot

the top of the Pictured
setting casing, they
tion with cil water

or and sand,

use water,som2 1nstances

] But they dc

is normally drilled, I

-

belicve they're
tha Pictured Cliffs with mud,

Cliffs down with gas. After

oerforate and ordinarily fractura the forma-

and in some instances they just

they use combinations.

selectively perforate and frac in the

Mesavarde nortion cof the formation, do they not?

A Yes, sir.

£ Do you know whether these wells tc which you have
referrad as apparently being non-commercial wells were completed

£
Mannery

in that
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A I know as to the wells which have been frackad in
these units. I don't know which onas you are referring to now,

Q Let's refer to some in 29-4, which I believe is vour
Exhibit 2 -~ let's refer to some in 28-4, which is vyour Q-B;
Mr. Rainev.

A All vight, sir.

Q Let's refer to your 3-14 well --

A Yes, sir.

i -- in Section 1l4.

A Yes, sir.

3 Apparently that wel

your Exhibit 2-B,

A Ne, sir, according

water in that well and fracking would probably have not done any-

thing but increase water product
i~ Was 1t an open hole

A I don't know, Mr.

» At that time they w

generally as they are now, were
A I think in general

Mesaverde completions.

the

Q You don't have

was never fracked,

Campbell.

1, according to the remarks on
certainly --

to my information it encountered

ion,
completion?
I don't

have the informas

eran't following the same procadurg
they?’

they have always cased those

data on whether this one was an
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open hole completion or not?

A NO, S1Ir.
a Whether it was perforated selectively, or the water
came into *the hole by virtue of an open hole completion, is that

corract?
A As I say, I don't have the specific information.
Just a minute, maybe I do have.
v In any event --
| A I didn't know we were going to delve into thes well
completions on this thing., I don't believe I brought the records.
Q I'm delving into them because you did in your well

completion data sheet that you introduced in evidence here,

A Yes.

. In any event, the Well No. 3-14 has not been fracked?
A Neo, sir.

Q And the casing, there's no indication in your records

of where it was perforated or anything like that?

A Not the records I have with me, no, sir. That well
has besn olugged back to the Pictured Cliffs at the presant time.
It was officially nlugged and abandoned in the Mesaverde.

G Now let's refer to some of the wells in yvour Exhibit
2-C.

A All right, sir.

In 2¢-4, take Well ©-7 in Section 5.

Iy

A All right, sir.




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 172

2 It appears that that well was drilled by Pan Americany
Do vyou have any well completion data on that?

A Cur information on that particular well is fairly
sketchy. The notation I have here, and I think this is about the
extent of it, actually, this well was drilled by Pan American and
completed in Cctober, '53; was shot in the Mesaverde and gas was

too small to measura.

=

You do not know whether that well apparently has not
been fracked, either?

A I

ot

has not been fracked, I do know that.

Q It is carried as temporarily abandoned, so apparently
it has not been plugged?

A I think the reason for that is the possibility of
Pictured Cliffs preoduction. As I testified vyesterday, 7-8 in
Section 8 of 29-4 is a Pictured Cliffs-Mesaverde dual completion.
I think it is carried as temporarily abandoned, as possible plug-
back to the Fictured Cliffs some day.

2 Do you have an opinion as to, if that well were fracked
as is the practice presently being followed in the Mesaverde
Pool uo there --

MR. VERITY: Just a minute, please. My understanding
of the Commission's ruling was that this hearing was to be con-
fined to ratable take, and 1t seems to me when we start delving
into the method of completion of these wells that we're getting

outside the scope that the Commission laid down as to the rules
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3rea of the tield; and the principal reason they haven't taken

that this hearing would be confined to.

I therefore object to this gquestion, and actually
move that these recent questions, these last three questions and
the answers be stricken,

M. CAMPBELL: Let me explain my basis for asking
these cuestions. In the first place, this witness quite obviously
it seems to me, attempted to leave the impression that these wells
with which we ars concerned about the amount of gas that's been

taken with relation to their deliverability, are situated in a poort

more gas is because the wells don't have the ability or éapacit
to produce it.

That scems to me-- to me, it throws into evidence
directly in crcss examination the method of determining whether or
not these are in fact ooor wells or whether they are poorly com-
pleted wells; but more important than that, the question has been
permitted here by the Commission as to whether or not there are un+t
connected walls, and this witness has testified in some detail and
has offered evidence tc show what they did with all thess wells,
and has reached the conclusion that the wells that aren't connected

with one exception, are all non-commercial wells.

P
The only way we can determine as to whether that is
correct and whether they are esntitled to a connection is to

determine what a commercial well is and whether, if these wells

had been completed properly or were reworked, they would be

b4
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commercial wells and entitled to connactions.

M. HOWELL:  If the Commission please, El Paso
Matural Ges Company Joins in Mr., Verity's motion, and I think the
last sentence of Mr. Campbell's is good ground for granting our
motiosn and striking any further testimony along this line, because
it certainly is not the function of this Commission to determine
what an cperator should do in the drilling of a well.

The tesstimony that has been introduced has been intro-
duced with reference to wells that wer2s not connected, is the statds
at which those wells exist.

The Commission has alraady ruled that it's not going
into the determination of whether the individusl operator should
spend his money to frack a well, or whether he should shoot it, or

what techniques he should use in recompletion or reworking.

-

We believe the motion is well taken, and wish to join

fode
o]
[N
ot
°

MR. VERITY: Yes, if the Commission please, we think
that the cross examination as to whether or not the present status
of these wells is commercial or non—cémmercial would be proper,
but to go back and question about how they arrived at their

present status, we think is improper, and that's where these

ME. PCRTER: The Commission will rule that questicns
based on this exhibit or the series of exhibits which »efar *o

the oresent status of a well, or to the history of a well, are
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in order ac long as we don't try to conjecture as to what should

have been done or what would have happened if such and such had

MR. VERITY: Then if I understand the Commission, ther

e
joy
e
14p]

last question is improper,
MR. PORTZR: What was the last question?
. CAMPBELL: T will withdraw the question.
2 (By Mr. Campbell) #r. Rainey, referring to vour

Exhibits 2-B and 2-C, have any of the wells which were drilled

te the ke

42}

averde formation listed on *those two axhibits --

A Yes,sir.

] -- which are not presently connected --

A Yes, sir.

] -- been fracked?

A Yes, sir.

i thich ones?

A In 29 and 4, Well No. 8-34 in the Northeast Juarter

of Section 34, 29, and 4. That well in both the Mesaverds and
the Fictured Cliffs were heavily fracked; the Mesaverde made only

253 MCF on gauge and blew a heavy spray of water the entirs time

pde

{

I was trying to test 1it, in trying to test it.

Just a minute, I'll have to go through this and see
what I can -- Well No. 9-3 in the Northwest Quarter of Ssc*ion 3,
29, and 4, was fracked in the Mesaverde, heavily fracked in the

Mesaverds in 1996. The well died in four minutes and all attempts
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. but and Pacific Northwest Has dropped 14-15,292-23,26+~27,34-35,

to make the thing pruduce falled.
Well No. 13-29 in the Northeast Quarter of Section
29, 29, and 4, was heavily fracked in all intervals of the Mesaverd
and gaugaed only 365 MCF with a heavy spray of water, and that well
is officially olugged and abandoned.
In 29 and 4 --
0 Well 24-26, is that the only one? It's the only one
that sppears oﬁ here,
A That's my recollaction, that's the only one that has
been fracked; that was fracked in every interval, at every interval
on the log.

I might at this point say that El Paso has returned

24 and 25 to QGeneral American from w-om they obtained the originé.farm

in Township 28 Noxrth, Range 4 West, and returned those to Fhillips

Petroleum Compnany.

The arza is completely non-productive in the opinion
of both companies. e have released the acreage.
Q2 With the exception of tha wells that you referred to

then, your answer would be that the wells otherwise mentioned in
the Mesaverde but not connected have not been fracked, is that
correct’

A Yes,sir,

Q You do not have informaticn with you with regard -~

That's all on that point. Now, I notice in your Exhibits 2-B and
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2-C, Mr. Rainey, that several of the wells were connected periods
ranging from two to three years after their completion?

A Yes,sir.

2 As I understood you, the first actual connection into
this area was in October, 19547

A That's correct.

Q I notice that the well 8-36, for example, was com-

pleted in December of 19557

A Yegs, sir.

3 And was not connected until December, 19577
A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know the reason for that?

A Generally, I don't know the specific decision that
was made. You will notice the £-36 is in the Southeast corner
of Unit 28 and 4. It's my recollection that until about 1956 or
'57 therz was no line that went out that far. It would have been
a matter of extending the lines five orrsix miles to pick up a
well of relatively low delivesrability, and until the lines were
extended for other production in the area, it was not economically
feasible to put a line down to pick the well up.

» Wwhat is the situation, if you know, with regard to
Well 5-32 in 32, 28, 4, which was completed in September, 1954,
and connected in August, 19577 ‘

A That well is connected to Pacific's system, and I

believe August, 1957, is when the Pacific system went into that
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area. Let me check something just a minute. I don't find a first
delivery on any wells connected to Pacific's system prior to
August of 1957, so I oresume, and I'm sure, Mr. Cempbell, you can
confirm it if necessary, that that is when Pacific's system went
in there.

At that time the situation was such that the El Paso
did not feel 1t feasible to extend the lines in that area to pick
up some of the wells.
Q I refer to Well 1-30,which was completed in September,
1953, and connected in May of 19%6. Do you know the situation
with regard to that well connected to El Paso Natural Gas Company
system?

A Yes, sir, I am reascnably sure of that well. The
well had an initial potential of only 428 MCF. As you notice, it
will take a line running from the North Half of Section 18, 28,
and 4, of approximately two miles or two and a half miles to pick
up that well, until the No. 14-31 was drilled with a little bit
higher initial potential, it was not felt justified to go two and
a half miles with a lgne to pick up a well that had a potential

of only 428 MCF,

-4

hat well at the present time, as I recall, is only
delivering avproximately,only delivering 10 MCF into the line.

3 You have made frequent references, Mr. Rainey, to

J

the apps

ct

ren

ly poor producing capacities of at least some of the

12,

wells in this area%




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 176G

A Yes, sir.
. Have you made any study of the Blanco-Mesavarde Fool

in gensral to determine what the ranges of deliverability may be

>

Not recently. I know of my own knowledge as to the
individual wells, 1t ranges from in the order of wells like these
out hare to upwards of, some of the ones you had on your lists
yesterday of 195 to 20 million deliverability.

3 Would you say that the majority of the wells in the
Pool have a deliverability of 500 MCF or less?

A No, sir, my raconllection of the last average I have
sean is that the average is about S00.

» I wasn't referring to the average. I was referring
to individual wells, and the number of the wells that might be
within a deliverability range.

A I den't know as to that, Mr. Campbell. As I say,
my personal knowledge of the range of deliverabilities in the
whole field is ebout two or three years old,as to averages on the
thing, I don't know.

! In this particular area, you havs ranges from almost

o

zero up to, I believe the highest one'sin the neighborhood of
1680 MCF, isn't that correct?

A Y

D
[}

s, sir.

Lane |
-
QO

t

I
-~

is not particularly unusual in the Blanco-

Mesaverde Pool £

(&)

have those wide ranges of deliverability in a
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-1f you start unicking out specific areas,you will find other areas

general area?

A No, sir, not a bit.

< It doesn't necessarily meanthat this is a poor area
comparaed to other areas in the Pool, does it?

A That in itself dcesn't, no, sir. The rapid decline
of the deliverakbilities in general in this area indicates to me
it's a very poor area. Wells in this area, all he wells in this
area havs declined very rapidly, as Mr. Birdseye pointed out.

Most of them have only been on the line a very short period of timd

o Yesterday you raferred to the El Paso 29-7 San Juan
¥

Unit Well 52-H7
A Yes.

That we had used for comoarative purposes?
A Yes, sir.
G I believe you testified that between the 1957 deliver-

ability test and the 1958 deliverability test, there had been a de-

cline from 2359 MCF to 1358 NCF?

A Yas, sir.

» That well is not situated in this area, is it?

A Not in the immediate area, no, sir.

Q  So that condition is not necessarily confined to any

particular area in the Pool, is it?7

A No, sir. However, yocu can find other areas where --

where the deliverability declines in the order of five to ten
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percant in a year.

o] That is correct, but the fact that there has been a
deliverability decline in wells in this area does not necessarily
mean that this is an area of poorer quality than other areas of
the Focl, and therefore shouldn't produce as much?

A Yes, I consider the 29-7-52 Well a poor well if it
has declined fifty percent in the year.

Q As I say, there are cther wells in the Pool that are
declining in the same fashion?

A Yes, sir. If you pick individual wells, I am sure
you can find any set of conditions that you want to find.

G You have made reference to your -- in your testimony
I believe you called it from the actual ability to oroduce?

A From the state deliverability test. Actually it is

deliverability on a day-to-day basis.

Q Yes, into the line?

A Yes.

] So it is deliverability depending on the nature c¢f the
well?

A That is correct.

& I believe in this situation you have referred to the

large amount of licuids that zre spparently present in some of
these wells?
A Yes, that is true.

Q And the requirements necessary for the disposing of
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the liquids in order tc improve the well's producing capacity?
A I don't know what you mean by "disposing". You mean

unload them out of the well?

Q Soray them up, whatever you called it.
A Right,
3 Putting intermitters on,various methods of permitting

the well to oroduce the gas that's there.

‘R)
=
<
[ev)
0]
n
-
H
*

Who controls that, that method of producing the well?

e

A The klowing of ths well, you mean?

< Yes.

ey

In this instance El Paso Natural Gas does,

3 And the amount of liquid in the well and its capacity
to produce again depends, dcesn't it, upon the method of complation
of the well, to some extent?

A To some extent, vyes, sir. There are liquids in some

h

o

of the best wells in

t
)

asin. There's just a liquid cendition

in the Basin in some

a

x

©

a

o

°

The completion of the well is not controlling, I
agree with you to some extent. It has something to do with it,
with the liquids.

® What I'm getting at, HMr. Rainey, is this. As you
are aware, our analysis of what we consider to be discrimination
against come of the wells in this area is based upon a comparison

of deliverabilities to actual production over a period of some
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eighteen months, '58 and the first six months of 1959.
A Yes, sir.
You have apparently refused to consider that deliver-

ability is the proper factor to usz, you wish to use this ability

A Ne.
9 Is that what you prefer *o make your comparisons on%
A No, excuse me. No, deliverability 1s not a comparisod

-

The only thing have quarreled with in your analysis of the
situaticn is your complete, or your witness's complete and utter
disregard of the‘proration status of that well, and you have
compared deliverability to sclely the current production.

G A11 right., Let's cocmpars it on the basis of some of

+

the ones that you have discussed, if I understand you correctly.
< Taking the list that we have offered in evidence here)
and referring to your testimeny in connection with it, I call
your attention again to Well 9232,

A Yes, sir.
9] Which 1is the well that was referred to in Mr.
Birdseye's testimony.

A Yz

)

2 2eferring you particularly to a comparison between

that well and the Dawson well.

n
et
=
°

A Yes

-

ba
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Q Now, I believe as I understood you, you testified
that at the beginning of 19958 both of those wells came on the sche-
dule with an overproduced status?

A Ne, sir.

> Well --

A The 9-32 Well did not come on until July, 1958.
Well, excuse me, it had an allowable in July, 1958, it had som2
smattering of production in December, '57, again in March, '58.
Its first substantial production was in May, 1958. The Dawson
wall was on the line essentially five months longer than the
9-32.

G You showed a figure of 15,195 MCF overproducad. las
that at the and of '587

A That was at the end of '58.

Q What was the status of the Dawson?

A 11,99 NMCF overproduced.

o Sc they came into that period essentially in the

same

not?

the Dawson well through July, 1¢59, of 109,206 MCF.

A

Yes, sir.

They have essentially the same deliverability, do they
Yes, sir.

dell, you show a production, we show a production

That's correct.
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Q And a production from 9-32 Well for the same period

of 8,186 MCF? How do you account for that?

ct
'—.Jo
=3
¢
D
Ity
n
0

A Very simoly, Mr. Campbell. The Dawson is currently
overproduced 1.9 million cubic feet:; however, it has balanced, it

was underproduced during the proration period, which is in line

}ie

with th

D

vermitted groduction, in line with the allowables.

B

The 9-32 Well, it's true the well is 22 million

underproduced as of the end of August. That well has likewise

i

been in balance during the vproration period, and the well as of
the end of July, after the redistribution to it, was 31 million
underporoeduced.

It's some nine million less underproduced in one month
than it was a month ago. To my way of thinking, very probably and
almost certainly that well will get in balance in the proration

period, unless 1t blows up or something.

* Do you intend to get that well in balance during

£

this proration period?

A We make every effort to get every well in balance in
every proration period. I don't say we accomplish that fact, but
we make every affort.

4+

the oudding is in the production over a

,( ]
—
o
L
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H
O
O
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period cf time sufficient to permit balances, is it not?
A That's correct. If you will notice, Mr. Campbell,
the 9-32 Well has had an allowable of 118,951 MCF. The Dawson

had an sllowable of 119,302 MCF, which is almost identical. The

\
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difference in their production is almost exactly the difference
in their current status.

Q I didn't understand what your situation was with
regard to the Kelly Well. Now will vou proceed to that one?

A Yes, sir.

Q It came in in the end of 1958 with an overproduced

status, didn't it7

I=
<
[¢¥]
w
€3]
)—J
e
L ]

That well was 27,775 MCF overproduced at
the beginning of '58.

3 Th2 same situationas the 9-32 Well?

A Well, at the end of '%8 --

G Yes, sir.

A -~ it was 35,956 overproduced, vyes, sir. At the
present time the Dawson well is 3,021 MCF overproduced. At the
end of July the well was underproducad.

MR, SETH: That's the Kelly.

A I beg your pardon, the Kelly Federal 3-A.

W I see, underproduced.

To

It was underproduced as of the end of July. It is
now ©,000 overproduced.

& 19597

A Yes,

Q At the end of July, it had produced 124,126 KCF, at
the end of July it had produced?

A In '5Q97




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 187

2 Yes.
A No, sir, I have it 84,207 MCF.
Q That is a discrepancy of figures of some sort.

A I have the individual months' production and why the
well was off, it has only produced fifty-five days this yzar, and
twenty-one days was for test.

Q That is a clear case cf difference in figures. We
obtained the figures from the records of the Commission.

A That's where.these came from.

& If it were underproduced at the end of July and had
produced that amount of gas, as compared with the §-32 Wéll's
production of 58,156 MCF, there would have been a discrepancy therd
between the two wells?

A Yes, sir, very definitely. This is the reason I
think my figures are correct and must be correct, Mr. Campbell,
that well has been assigned 117,000 MCF allowable for the year .
1959, It went into the year 35,000 MCF overproduced and it's now,
as of the end of August, 3,000 MCF overvroduced.

The difference between 117,000 MCF allowable and
84,000 production is approximately 32,000 MCF, which is the amount
of gas that 1t has reduced its production by.

Q The Commission, I'm sure, can determine what the
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or the correct figure that you have given, if it is the correct one.

Q Mow, as I understood your testimony about the actual
producing ability of these wells --
A Yes, sir.

a -- you apparently feel that the wells are producing

in accordance with the schedules at their maximum, other than --

A In accordance with their allowables, not at their
maximnum.

< Therz are only three marginal wells?

A You mean in this area?

®] Yes.

A Excuse me, ves, sir.

£
” There are three marginal wells out of the group, are

there not?

A Yes, sir,and there's a number of wells in the group
that are, well, I'll say a number, there are three or four of the
wells in the group that are substantially overproduced. Those
wells are not producing at the maximum.

& How have you bean able to take more gas this year
than you did last year in the same period from these wells if
they're such poor wells?

A I don't know that I would accept that as a general
statement, Mr., Campball. There may be some wells that we have takeh

more gas out of this year.
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QJ The checks are bigger,

A Well, that's obvious, then, we have bsen taking more
gas.

G That's our measure of the takes, Mr. Rainey.

A In some instances, I'll put it this way, some of these

vells that are capable of producing any substantial volumes of gas,
a lot of them were overproduced in 16258, and the production was
curtailed. Tnose wells were brough*t into balance as of the end
of 1958 and ars possibly underproduced now, and we may be taking
more gas from them at the present time than we did during the
periods in 1952 in an effort to make up the underproduction.

. Do you have the current status of the wells at this

time?

e

A oy ot .
A Yes, sir

viould you please give that to me?

A Every one of them?
Q Cf the ones other than the marginal wells, vyes.
A Well, the marginal wells have no status.

said, other than the marginal wells.

A
+

A I can't give you anything on that. The 7-8 in 29-4
as cf the end of August was 2.9 million underproduced. Incidentally,
all this information is readily available in the October proration

schedule.

2}

The 14-31 in 29-4 is 5.4 million underproduced. Is

that sufficient, or do you want the exact figure?
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& Yes.

Jot

A The 5-32, which is the well I referred to yesterday
as needing to be marginal, is 25 xillion, 25.3 million underproduced.
That's in Unit 28-4,

The 8-36 in 28-4 is 14.3 million underprcduced. The
9-32 in 28-4 is 22.1 million underproduced. The 11-31 in 28-4 is
17.% million underproduced. The 12-32 in 28-4 is 8.2 million
underproduced. Tha 13-24 is 14.3 million underoroduced.

The 14-29 in 28-4 is 19.6 million underproduced. The
15-29 in 28-4 is 11.9 million overproduced. The 16-30 in 28-4 is
5.9 million overproduced. The 17-20 in 28-4 is 13.3 million under-
produced., The 18-31 in 28-4 is 17.7 overproduced, 17.7 million

d.

overoroduc

(6]

G It's quite apparent that there is considerably more
underproduction than overproduction®

A Yes, and that's obvicusly why we have been taking more
production, because the wellsare undernroduced and we are attempting
to get them in balance.

& This underproduction was accumulated at the end of
this veriod?

A Well, that underproduction has maybe accrusd during
all of this year, or pcrtionsof 1958, I don't know without going
back and gecing through them again.

& You will have to make uh the underproduction during

the last six months of the proration period?
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A Yes, sir.
Q tihich ends February lst of '60, will you notv
A Yes, sir. And we will make every effort to do so, I

assure you.

Q Do you have any recorcds on how much underproduction
has oreviously been cancelled on these two township units?

A I think I have got some summaries on that, Mr.
Campbell, I have the records on the individual well sheets, but
I'm not nositive that I have got 2 summary of it.

Wait a minute, yesterday I read the figures, yes, sir.

0

The total cancsllation through the end of July, 1959, which does

(

not include the July cancellation period =--

& Yes.

A -~ according to the figures I have is 895,165 MCF,
with a redistribution of 70,961 MCF, for a net loss to these
wells of 14,209 MCF. I might point out that of that 89 million
that was cancelled, 33 million of it was on the 5-32, which I have
indicated should have been made marginal some time ago.

o Is it the only well that you consider should be
properly classified as marginal?

A Let me look at the 7-8 here. I think that's probably
the only one that we could without any hesitation say should be
marginal,

Some of the others have been assignzd in some months

allowakles that they could not produce, but not consistently as




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXiCO

PAGE 192

is the casa2 in 5-32.
Q So all the rest of the underproduction, other than

5, has been due to some other reason than the inability of the

g

well to producs it%
A No, sir, I didn't say that.

0 What is 1t?
A It is orobably the inability of the well to produce

it. Be

=y

ore a well can be classified as marginal, it has to be

incapabls of making either the average allowable for six months'

o

ororation pariod, which is, as I understand it, the general policy

that the Commission is following right now; or the policy that

was followed previously is it had to be unable to make its allow-

able each and every month of a proration period before it was

(o8

classificd marginal.
'Zn other words, 1f it can make its allowable in any
one month, it cannot be classified as marginal.

Consequently, in scme months of very low demand, very
near any well in the fisld is capable of producing that month's
allowable; consequently, the well is not classified as marginal.

tiany of thece wells ars not capable of making all the
allowable *that is always aésigned to them, and in some months
they can make it and overproduce it; in some months they are in-
king the allowable in that particular month. I
think the large portion of the allowable that was cancelled is

because of that fact.
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” A lot of overproduction that has accumulated, you

A Yas. I might point cut that there are only three
wells that had cancelled during the vyear, the 5-32 I have mentioned
the 12-33 in 28-4, and the 7-8 in 29 and 4. Thers are only
threz wells making up the total of the 85,000 MCF that was can-
cellad.

g Then you believe that some of these wells are in
fact marginal wells?

A I think in some months this should be producad as
marginal well, I mean should be classed as marginal wells because
of the operation of the rule and don't misunderstand me, I'm not

gquarreling with the rule, I think it's a good cne, but because
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he rule some wells are incapable of making

their allowable in some months, but they are not classifiod as

G If the wells are unable to make it, how can you make
up the underproductiocon?

A In some months the allowable is low enough that they

H

are cavable of overproducing. Let's take the 7-2, for instance.
In the month of January, 1959, that well was assigned 8,438 NCZ

1

allowab

ot

1o
DL

42
ot
ety
I—-—-l
o8]
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e, It's ius can

[44]

of producing that kind of

Q)

allowables, so it underproduced that month by about 4,000 MCF.
In the menth of February it was assigned an allowable

of 4,730 MCF., It was capabi2 of producing that and overproducing




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-669%t

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 194

it scme The point I'm making is that on a well in which there
are months in which it is capable of oroducing its allcowable, it
will not be classifisd zs marginal because a well is not classified
marginal con2 month and non-marginal the next.

Once it's classified marginal, it stays that way until
conditisns change *to warrant changing it back to non-marginal.
That in some months the wells cannot make their allowakle, and

that is the ooint I am making, in some months they can make it

M. CAXFBELL: I beliave that's all I have.

X
i

Mr. Verity.

¥R. PCRTZR: Does anyone have a question?

= Yr. Rainey, Southern Union Gas has lMesaverde wells

in this arsz, do they not?

B
b
[N
\)

not know as to this narticular area. They have
quite a few wells in th2 Blanco-idesaverde Fool.

& In this Pool that we're talking about”

9 They have a gathering system on these wells and then
produce this gz:s inte your trunk line, isn't that correct?

A Scme portions of it, yes, sir.

] In those instances is *here any effort made, as
betwzen E1 TFaso and Southern Union, tc balance out the undarages

and overages with regard to these wells and your wells over the
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entire Focl without regard to ownership?

]

A Yas, sir, there is in existence, and I den't have a
copy of it with me, but I know in gen=ral as to its terms -- there
is in existence a so-called proration agreement between El Paso
and Scuthern Union, in which we have entered into this agreement
to enakle us to attempt to keep the field as a whole in as near
balance as possible; and since the market demand factor, the load
factor for our system sometimes differs from the load factor on the
Southern Union system, the allowable mechanism results in sometimes
Southern Union being assigned too much allowable and in the other
instancas too little allowable to meet their demand; and because
the total demand is allocated over the whoie field, why, in
months in which they got an allowable too much to meet their
demand, why we sometimes get an allowable a little too little to
meet cur damand.
vently, we buy certain portions of gas from
Soutnern Union to help keep the field in as near balance as possibl
Also we havz a number of wells which are contracted to Socuthern
Union, which are connected to our system, and Southern Unicn has
a number of wells which are centracted to us or owned by us which
are connactad to their system.

W2 furnish each other a monthly report of the con-
dition of those wells as to their proration status, and we have
meetings with Southern Union about every, oh, I would say couple

or three months, to discuss field cperational problems up here,

e'
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was presaent

ot

the whole field

ny way in which we are not properly

her, but to the bast of our endeavor, we

in as close balance as possible.

And Southern Union works with you in this regard to

ocbtain the same end?

A Yes.,
G Without regard to cwnership of wells?
A Yes, sir. We furnish each other information in that
regard.
MR VERITY: That's all.
Foio PCRTZR: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Rainey
MR, PAYNZ: Yes, sir.
FR. PORTZR:  Mr. Favne.
BY Mi, FAYNE:
Q Fr. fainey, what you call the daily average vroducing
ability of the well -=-
A Yes, sir,
" -- 1is that not just the ability of the wsll to pro-

duce, well, just *ake a

A Yes, sir.
2 Isn't that
during that twenty-four

A Yes, sir.

average producing abilit

twenty-four hour period?
just the ability of the well to produce
hour period against the line pressure that
twenty-four hour pericd?

The only reason that I have used the daily

y so frequently in this thing is that there

-

i
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has been conciderable testimony as to the relationship between

the oroductivity of the wells and the line vressures against
which they are producing. In my ovinion there is no way in which
you can relate line pressure to productivity without determining
the daily average producing ability of that well,

Q Well, now, lr. Rainey, isn't it possible that you coul
have taken another twenty-four hour veriod where the line pressure
was a thousand pounds, hyoothetical --

A Yes, sir.

U -- so that the well was actually capable under your

daily preducing ability figure, the well would be capable of pro-

ducing zero?

A Yes, siz,
|
J And yet the deliverability of the well might be
600 MCF per day?
A That's absolutely corract.

Mi. PAYNE: That's all. Thank you.
M. FORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mr.
Raineyy Hr., Utz,

BY i1, UTZ:

= Geing inte this actual daily average producing ability

+y

a little bit more, referring tec Exhibit 3-A --

+
[nt

1

i)

6]

A Just a second, ase. VYes, sir.
d It's my understanding that in arriving at your actual

daily average producing ability, let's say for the 28-4 Unit --
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A Yes, S1r.
& -- that you h
which the

unit for

sir,

to be positive. Yes
tions on tne thing. That!
2 Did you, in d

mean the

the da the well was froz

Yo
A I may

ot actuasl measurabple

oroducad into the linsa.

the well, whan it was prod
< Sc if the wel
A That day wasn
d That's right.

could pronerly be, more or

at ..Actual Line Pressure",
4 Yes, that's w
. CAMFBaLL:

"Actual O

avae div

wall was actually producing into the

that pe

I'm pretty surc

s what w

ays crod

-

en offy

have misunderstood

prodt

O

19

Then a
ooarly,

was it

aily Ave

tic

ided the number of days
line by the
riond?

that's correct. L

Mason did the actual

as done.

uced intc the line, did

numniber of days the valve was open, or did you dis

abil

ctually the caption of t
"Daily Average FProducing
not?

intended to mean.

the statement?
;

the caption of t

Producing Ability"

.

oducing Ability at Actus

on

total

at me

computa-

that

regard

yvou, Mr. Utz. That was
on. It was not the days it was
ity of
hat line

Ability

he column that

could

1 Line
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A I don't know how else you are going to determine
daily actual producing ability unless you take ths oressure of
the line at that time. You can calculate it, of course, to any
pressure you want to, but this is as you say at existing line
prassure.

< In regard to some one of Mr. Campbell's questions, I

believe you said that there wers only two compressor stations for

r.

N
Ly

S

)
2

law]
C

Blanco-Mesaverde

{

A Ko, sir. To my knowledge the only place that Rlanco-
Mesaverde gas goes 1s to our Blanco Plant, which is a gasoline
plant and compressor station, and to the Sén Juan River Frlant
which is --

¥Mx. PCRTER:  Mr. Rainey, I believe someone wants to

A Well, thay are going to have me add in the Pacific

Northwest Ignatio Plant, which is the other place gas goss.

S (By Mr. Utz) What is the Gubernador Flant?
A That's merely a field station.

- No compressor station?

A Mo,

o The Lindreth Plant?

A It is a plant. It is a compressor station.
o For Pictured Cliffs gas?

A Yes.

» Thzre are no field comoressor stations in the field?
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A HNot in the Blance-Messverds, no, sir.
U They ar2 all in the Fictured Cliff"
A Yes, Sir.
MR. UTZ: That's all.
R. PCRTER: Any further qguestionsy MNr. Payne.

@ lir. Rainey,would it be --
A Yes.
= First, I don't know 2ncugh about the line nressures o

make myself clzar., Jould it be possible to produce all the low

owering your pipeline

ot

deliverability wells on the same day thereby

pressures’

A Physically it would be possiblas, yes, sir, but --
; Chiafly it would be very difficult?
A Mot freom the administrative standpoint. Cur low

not
deliverability wells have/enough capsacity to mest our market

3

demand. That would b2 the main objiection to try to do that.

nat's when vou feel t

]

n

t it -~ when the demand is

oy
Q

y
W

high, vyou have to vproduce the high deliverability wells at that
time?
A Yes, the low deliverability wells are not capable of

oroducing encuah gas to make it.
L If you had to throw some high deliverability wells,

then ycu are right back where you are?

<
D
9]
.

A
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#R. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.

BY MR. NUTTER:

G Does this inclement weather that you mentioned in your
testimony occur very often up there, which prevents the switchers
from getting out into the field?

A All of my knowledge of that, Mr. Nutter,is from dis-
cussions with the field people, and from a pretty detailed examina-
tion of the switchers' logs.,

As to what you mean, does it occur frequehtly in the
winter months, I would say yes, sometimes, and particularly in
this area that we're discussing here, these hills are impassable
in wet weather as well as snow. If you get a rainy season up therd
in the summertime you can't get up to the wells.

They tell a story in the Farmington office that is
true, it is true but they laugh about it. One of the fields they
call Valdez here, which is about here, Mr. Logan will testify to
it later, that during the hunting season in 1957, I believe it was,
they actually had to take a catervillar out there and pull cars
down that hill,

2 Dces El Paso Natural Gas Company have any helicopters
in its air force?

A Not in our air force, no, sir. We have rented them a

couple of times.
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= You mentionad them,that you had rented them. I
wondered if you had rented them in February, 1958, that you men-
tioned.

A I say abouf February., It was in that winter. My
recollection, it was in February. Tc my knowledge, no, sir, Mr.
Logan did.

Q And that was t- go out and change the charts?

A Well, to switch the wells, when it was impossible to
get into the area unless by air, They had tried horseback, and

the horses couldn't get in.

G That's the only occasion that you know of?
A That I know of offhand.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

Hile HOWZLL: We would like to introduce El Paso's
Exhibits that MMr. Rainey testified to, I believe that's Exhibits
1, 2-A, 2-B, 2-C, 3-A, 3-B, and 3-C. I think that's all, is it
not?

A Yes.

M. PORTER: Without obiection these exhibits will

be admitted. The witness will be excused.
(Witness excused. )

M. PORTER: We'll take a short break.

(Whereupon a short recess was taken.)

)

¥R. PORATER: The hearing will come to order.

sE. HOW

11

LL: Mr. Logan, will you take the stand, plead
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(El Paso"s Exhibits 4-A, 4-B, 4-C,
4-D, 4-E, and:5 marked for iden-
tification.)

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on ocath, testifie

as follows:

DIRECT EXANMINATICN

A ST AT T
BY Mx. HOWZLL:

G Will you state your name for the record?

A H. F. Logan.

o Where do you live, Mr. Logan?

A Farmington, New kexico.

2 tlhat 1s your position with El Paso Natural Gas Companyf
A I am Assistant Division Superintendent, San Juan

Division.

., New, are you the man who has charge and supervision
of the operation of the gathering system and the switching of wells
in the Blanco-liesaverde Pool?

A Yes, sir, supervisory, naturally.

< Just outline to the Commission what the organization
to accomplish the physical work of switching
wells off and on in the San Juan Basin.

1

have our field brct
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eleven different al arecas so that the walls in each

~
o

Q.
(7]

area, which inclu

=

ty-five, about forty-five, feorty tc forty-
five llesaverde wells and ninety, ninety-five Pictured Cliffs wells

and around seventy wells a mixture of the two,are oneratad
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The lesaverde wells are visited every day, providing
we can with all offorts get to them. The Pictured Cliffs wells

we attemnt tc visit every other davy.

enough so you have a twenty-four hour operations;and a Proration

Devartment composed of five people to keep records, plus three

ot

men, so th you have somebody who can watch the wells all the time

[eb]

depending on the well status revort as sent out by the Proration
Department in E1 Pasc.

Q Now that group that you are testifying about is in

the company's offic

D

at Farmington?

A That's in the company's office at Farmington, yes,
sir. The Dispatching Department, of course, receives their orders
on load,and by load I mean the quantity of gas that is recquired
to satisfy requirements of the customers, fluctuates back and forth
as you probably all know, decending on the weather in remote
arsas wher2 our curchasers consume the gas.

The E1 Paso staff dispatching, or main dispatching
office is in dirsct contact with the purchasers of gas, our sales,
in other words., They determine, depending on weather and various
other conditions, how much gas is needed from our particular area.
They in turn give orders whenever it is necessary, it may be

hourly, it may be daily, or it may be every two days, but whenever




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 205

there is a change in load, they give an order to our field
dispatching office or the San Juan Discatching Office, of how
much gas is required from that field.

The normal order in which the wells are switched,
depending on this load I have defined, is governed by the -- I
don't know what Mr. Rainey called the report, but we call it a
well status report, it's all the same thing.

These wells, as he indicated before, are listed as
marginal, underproduced, balanced, and overproduced. When we get
a change in load, it may be to turn gas off, we turn -- say we
had an order to turn gas on, we would go from the marginai well to
the underproduced well to the balanced well to the overproduced
well, and if we had an order to cut down on the gas load, we would
reverse the procedure and turn off the overproduced well first,
the balanced well next, the underproduced well, and the marginal
well,

Q Now what records of status of wells do you have
there in the Farmington office? What's your method of keeping
yourself informed as to the condition of any well atva particular
time, that is, whether it's on the line or off?

A e have a board that has every well connected to our
system or the system we operate, which gives the status of whether
the well is off or on, being drilled, or whatever condition the
well may be, befcre it's turned on. Whenever the well is turned

on, we have a board there, it's a board with a well name, the pool

i
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it's in, It has --

G Did you take some pictures of that?

A Yes, sir, I have some pictures here,

MR, HCWELL: We have marked as El Paso's Exhibit
No. 4-A a picture, and I'll ask you to tell us what that is,

A That is the board of the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool. It's
not the complete board, we have one column on this Exhibit 4-B,
we have one column of the Mesaverde on that.

This shows all the Mesaverde wells tied into the
El Paso system and delivering gas into El Paso's system. The
tabs that you see there on the left of each column show whether
the well is off or on.:

Q Now, what does the picture marked El Paso's iZxhibit
4-B represent?

A The exhibit marked 4-B is a Pictured Cliff system
with one column of Mesaverde gas wells shown on the extreme left
here. The two columns on the left show the Mesaverde portion.

3 Is the same information contained on that board
with reference to each well?

A Yes, sir. All these exhibits show the status of
the well, whether it's off or on, or the condition the well may
be in,

3 What does 4-C show?

A 4-C 1s the board of the same nature which shows the

same thing of FPacific Northwest Gathering System.
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And what does 4-D show?

0

A 4-D shows the Pictured Cliff and undesignated wells.

o Now what does El Paso Exhibit 4-E show?

A It shows, this is mislabelled here. That's Blanco-
Mesaverde. This is a Pictured Cliff, of the Pictured Cliff Pools
in the area showing the same status of wells tied into El Paso's
system.

Q Is that group of boards maintained in current status
at all times?

A Yes, sir. As soon as we receive this wz2ll status
report from the Proration Department of El Paso, it is changed to
bring the current status up to date on the board.

Immediately -- I would like to add a little to that -4
immediately when we raceive these well status reports from El
Péso, they are sent to the field., By the field, I mean the
eleven switching arsas, geographic areas, these elevén switching
arezas have the same type board, éxcept‘it covers a much smaller
area. 1t covers the number of runs in the geographical area
that I'm talking about, the switching area.

Q Now how many people do you have in these area offices’

A Well, we have 359 people, excluding supervisory which
is in the main office, directly connected to switching wells and
blowing line drips and, of course, they change the meters, they

change the charts on the meters every eight days.

Do these people, these 359, havé anything at all

o
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required of them to do, other than *to change charts and switch
wells on and off and take a look at any tanks, gathering tanks for
liquids?

A Cther than blowing liquids out of the lines, blowing
the drips, the line drivs; and by that, it's a reservoir to collect

th

€]

licuids as they condensate out in the line, and any location
freeze or anything on there, they ars required to get that out.

G You mentioned a run, what do you mean by run%

A A run, to define it, which I indicated before, a run
is the number of men in an area which has forty-five wells or
ninety wells, depending on whether it's Pictured Cliffs or Mesaverd
wells,

J Could you call it something like a paper boy's rcute?

I

Yes, it's the same thing as a paper boy's route.

It's a group of wells that one man is supposed to cove

I

Y. PCRTER: He doesn't have to collect --
A That one man is supposed to cover.
MR. PORTER: He doesn't have to collect, doces he%
A He collects every other Friday.
Q (By Mr. Howell) Let's take one of the field offices

up there out in the eastern end of the field, any one of them or

W

several of them, and tell us just how many people there are connectpd

=3

| Sdd
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he field office and what they do when they get the reports

from El Faso's main office as to the status of wells, as to over
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or underproduction?

A Well, the procedure goes like this. As soon as we
receive the well status repcrts, the clerk in each field office is
called and told that the reports have been received. They have
a material man that goes out daily from Farmington -- they have
more than one material man, but a material man goes to every ares
daily, taking materials out that are required, auto parts and other
things.

As soon as he receives notice, the clerk in the area
receives notice, the material man is notified by telephone to pick
up this chart and bring it to the field office. There is one
area that they come after it, bescause it's close in. It's called
the Kutz arza, the clerk himself comes in daily to pick up the
mail and he takes the well status report out with him as he goes
back to his office.

When this report is received, they immediately cHeck
their board to see which well has chasnged status. It may have
been underproduced and now it's cverproduced; as Mr. Rainey said,
it may have balanced, and depending on the load, they'll change
the status onvthe board and then call the switcher which is on
the paper route or the run, and the switcher will in turn turn
on or off the well which he's been called about.

He will call the clerk back in this office which gave

hi order in the first place. The clerk will in turn notify

3
+
e
[¢¥]
]

the main office to check their board again, and then the switchar
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makes a daily switching record of =verything he does during ths
day.

This daily switching report is turned in to the clerk.
He checks this against this board again, and it's sent in to the
Main Gffice and checked against these boards. They audit the
boards and then file the switching log or switching report.

Q What do you do when you find that there has been an
error somewhere in which a well that should have been turned on
hasn't been turnad on%

A Well, that happens occasionally. As Dave mentionad,
we have several wells of the same name, and you may have a new
man on a run and he got it on and off, but as socn as it's dis-
covered in the Main Cffice, there, it's corrected.

W2 have mobile radio units in all the vehicles. By
vehicles, I mean a car or pickup. Thay can send word out by radio
or by telephone, and they call back cut and indicate to the clerk
in the area; he in turn notifies the switcher and they make the
correction.

There may be times that this is not noticed until the
run is made the next day. If the foreman has not got time to go
by there, it may not be noticéd for several days, but every day
the foreman tries to make at least a portion of his run and keep
the men under hils supervision going in the right direction.

™ I believe you have already testified that a switcher

attempts to go by every Mesaverde well every day?
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A Yes, sir.

& Iz that seven days in the week?

A Yes, sir.

3 Now, how many runs do'you have in the San Juan Basin?
A We have 72,0of the total field, we have 72 runs. We

have 3,707 wells; 1,220 drip tanks; 1,111 drips -- that's line
drips that I defined prior to this time. We have 72 runs and
we have 359 personnel; 152 vehicles and they drive a total of
6,954 miles on the average per day.

To break it down a little further, in the Gubernador
area, which is in Question here, we have 416 wells, 224 drip
tanks, 96 drips, ten runs, 29 total men, 17 vehicles; and they
average 636 miles per day to make that run, just to make each well,

Q Is there anything else about the general organization
you would like to mention before we go over and have a look at
the map?

A Well, I would like to feollow this information through
from the time we receive orders from the Dispatching Department
and make the well changss according to the well status report.

The infcrmation goes to the field through the switching report,
and through communications, either telephone or mobile radio.
The well boards are changed to conform to the latest well data
information. The individual switcher, of course, gets this in-
formation, makes the changes, it goes back to the Farmington

Dispatching Cffice, where it's sudited, and then every eight days
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the measurement department collects the charts which each switcher
on his run pulls, they're collected and checked and sent to El
Paso that night via air.
They co to the Measurement Department; the lMeasurement

Department integrates the charts, calculates the volumes, and sendg
the information to the Accounting Section and also back to the
Proration Section, which they in turn make any changes of volumes
that are out of status and then the report comes back to us, these
three reports that Mr. Rainey has mentioned in his earlier tes+*timon

2 So that you get threes reports a month of the status
of each well, with reference to whether it's marginal, underproduce

balanced, or overproduced?

A Yes, sir.
W And I believe you've already testified that, based

upon those repcrts, that you attempt -- well, let me ask it this

way, what wells do you give priority to on production?

A What wells?

- Yes, what class of wells.
A Marginal.

a Then what comes naxt?

A Underproduced,

Q And then?

A Balanced.

Q And then overproduced? I believe you've already

testified to the sequence in which you shut the wells off?

Y o
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A Yes, sir, reverse the procedure when you are turning

& Is that same thing dona2 on every one of those 72 runs,
to the best of your ability to do it?

A Yes, sir. There are things that interfere, Mr. Railney
mentioned two, I would like te bring out one more that does inter-
fere with our ability to do that; and he mentioned the state
deliverability reports and the contract settlement reports, which
is a compression or charcoal test, and there's one more we, up to
this time have attempted to produce regardless of the status,
each well once a month because of lease expiration. Some leases
are pradicated on the fact that you have to have production ocut
of them overy month.

3 And you've attempted to protect the operator, whether
it be us or scmebody else, against any possible lzase cancellation,

by attempting to give eacn well some oroduction each month?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have any difficulty with weather conditions
that prevent you from carrying out that ;chedule exactly as you
would like to carry it out?

A Yzs, sir, we certainly do.

Q #Aill you go to the board and refer to a plat there

=
o
feds
O
jop
e
0
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(

arked E£1 Paso's Exhibit 5 and tell us what that is?%
A That's a map of the roads in this area, which included

the sections in quastion in the case here, showing the roads and
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the accessibility to this area.

. Incidentally, do you know how many different runs are
involved in switching in this area here?

A This is a four run.

» These wells in the four townships that the maop covers,

then, are parts of four different runs?
A Yes, sir.

Why was it determined to have these in these diffarent

X

Tuns’

A Well, because of gecgraphic locations; for instance,
I might ccint out that this well here --

{ By this well here, you mean --

A -- 9-32 in 28 and 4. That well is in a box canyon.
There is nc relief shown here, but it is in a box canybn and to
get from one of these wells over here, you have to come back to
this one, it's forty miles, you can see, across from the ¢-32
to the 5-32. It's 40 miles you hava/to drive to get to that well.
It's not a mile apart thers. This switcher run down on this side
is separated from the others because they have some more wells

down in this area.

.

S

2]

o this preobably is the only well in these four

townships that is on this switcher's run that handles wells to

3

here

ot

the south

-

A Yas, sir.

* And again, when we get to the north, that's probably
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on another run up in there?
A Yes, sir. We have runs one, three, five and ten.
Number one run has one well on it; number two run has seven;
number five run has seven{! and number ten run has ones well on it.
< You have marked these roads with red and green cclors.,
Will you please tell the Commission just what those colors mean
and describe the conditions that exist there that you have marked?
A Yes, sir. These areas here where it shows a bad

hill there to the north is the Valdez Hill.

Pty

Q Is that the hill that's located about on the line
betwzen the cocrner of the four townships?

A Yes, sir. Where they come to almost a common point

there, that's the Valdez Hill there. Now in the spring, the early

e}

D

=y

o]

spring of 195 ve Rainey mentioned earlier in his testimony
this Valdez Hill slipped off, it sloughed off and closed in the
road, and it was twenty-eight days that it was impassable to get
into the area. You couldn't get in 3t all. This road gets im-
passable, too. As a matter of fact, this road was washed out the
day I left the office. I don't know if they have it fixed or not.

o Let's go back to the Valdez Hill again. Do I under-

stand you to mean that when it s$lid, the entire road just slid

down into the canyon?

A Yes, sir,
» There wasn't any road that anyone could pass over

there for twenty-eight days?
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A Yes, sir. That's the time we sent the helicopter,

one time we sent the helicopters in to get the charts. There are

[

ing one of them, that we have done this on

Q2
(0]

three areas, this b
two or three differant occasions, three, I believe,

There was one to the north called the Ignacio Area,
the Gubernador, and the Jojita Area down in the Apache Indian
Area. We couldn't get busses, trucks, or anything to run, so
they had to send the helicopters down there to pull the charts,
they were in there so long;

3 Now, Mr. Logan, you a minute ago testified and referre
to another road that had washed out. Is that the road that is cver
to the eastern portion of the areca, most of which lies in Township
29, 3%

A Yes, that's what we term the Renger Station road.

It comes in on the back side of a steep, or a hogback that goes
down through there. It goes back on the east side of that.

I see you have another road marked with a bad hill

£

down at the lower part of the plat thera.
A Yes,
3 Right at the southeastern corner of the portion of

28,5 shown on this map?

A Yes, that's called the Arnold Ranch road. I guess
it's local terminology, but it's called Arnold Ranch Road. It's
impassable. As a matter of fact, in dry weather there's points

on both hills that if you ever stop your car and pickup, you have
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to back up and go down again with enough momentum to carry you
over.

By bad weather, I mean wet weather, whether it be the
wintertime, summer, or spring, depending on whether it's wet.
That makes them impassable. All the areas outlined in red are the
samé way. The ones in green are very bad aresas. They're passable

except when there 1s ice on the road, usually caused during the

snowy season, Tnis road here, you have to go through this road --

- By this road here, you mean the road down in 28-857

A ?es, sir. The one that shows the bad hill in the
southecast corner of 28 and 5, you have to come down this road to
get to these wells over here, because there's another canyon that
isolates this thing over here, you have to come this way to get
into *these wells.

& During th2 time that this road is impassable, the
only way tha® cne could get ton those wells is by air?

A By air or foot or horseback, if you can go. Sometimed

you can't go that way.

- Whan 1s the period, normally, of greatest demand for
gas’

A In the wintertime.

- When is the period when you have the most difficulty

with ice and snow on the road?
A In the wintertime.

o A little unfortunate from the operating standpoint,
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those two oericds coincide, isn't it7
A Yas, sir, it certainly is.
MR. HOW=ZLL: I think that's all the questions

I would like, before I pass, I would like to offer

El Faso's £Exhikits 4-A, B, C, 4-D, 4-Z, and Exhibit 5.
VA . CAMPRELL:

you have gone to the ftrouble,

-

I have.

in evidence

Some don't refer to the 81anco-Mesaverq

since you have

taken all these pictures, we won't object.
MR. PORTER: The exhibits will be admitted. Any
questions? Mr. Campbell.
CRCSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, CAMPBELL:

Q Mr. Logan, you heard Mr. Rainey testify about how
sorry some of ocur wells, or some of the wells in which wa have
an interest, are?

A Yes, sir.

3 They have all got a button on the board?

A Yes; sir.

Q They aren't that bad. VYou have checked that to be
sure they are all on there?

A Yes, sir, they're on there,

®) How much actual difficulty have you experiencad in

the past eighteen months,

cn and off,

the liquids and so forth?

and to handle,

say, with getting in tc turn these wells
take care of the intermitters and blow

Have you actually experienced a lot of

®
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difficulty in that regard?

A Yes, sir. Well, I can say any winter and not be
wrong., There was one winter in '56 or '55 when we didn't have too
much moisture in the field. Cther than that, we have had moisture
every winter, vsually from the beginning onset of winter, and
depending on the year whether it was late spring.

9] You heard the testimony that Mr. Rainey gave with
regard to the present status of these wells?

A Yes, sir.

" wWhnich indicates that a considerable number of them

are undernroduced?

A Yas,
3 And that thz overall status of the wells would be

an undasrproduced condition as toc all the wells, you heard that,
did you not?%

A What did you say in the last part now?

Q Well, a few that are overproduced, but the majority
of the wells are underproduced, and the net underproduction is
fairly sizeable, at this time?

A Yes, I heard that part of the testimony.

& Do you attribute that to some extent to this physical

difficulty you are talking about, of getting in and out to the

A I don't consider this particular part of it right now

that -- no., Like I say,when we have our most problem getting in
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there is in the wintertimes and periods of heavy rainfall.

2 What you are saying is this may have accumulated
during that time,but you don't anticipate difficulty in meating
the problem, say, in the next proration period, assuming the wells-

A I think if it's within our power to do so, we will
get the things in balance.

3 You have heard the testimony and know where the wells
are, and your paper bcys know where they are, I assume?

"

A Yes, sir, they know where they are.

~

2 How long has this system that you have referred to
here and 2xplained to the Commission been in effect,this overall

~
e
H

program

E

Which part of the system?

¥ Well, this system of control between the Farmington
Division Cffice and thes field and your eleven divisions, all of
this general procedure cf rapid control of the wells.

A Well, it changes;as\we can make improvements, we
de. The present system has been in offect prior to '58.

2 YSu mean sometime in '57 this overall program --

A Yes, sir, sometime in '57, prior to '58. I don't

recal} the month.

= Cf course, you feel by virtue of the installation of

H

the program you have better control of the wells and the switching
of the wells than you previously had?

A Yes, sir.
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o Mr. Logan, I wasn't quite sure, from Mr. Rainey's
testimony, is it correct that there are no compressor facilities

in the Elanco-Mesaverde Fool at this time, other than the plants

themselves?
A No, sir.
3 Thare are none?
A There could only be cne reason for it, if they had

1 ~

a Pictured Cliff well somewhere and tied a compressor into the
Mesaverde system. '
Q None has been installed for the Mesaverde system?
A No, sir.
MR. CAMPRELL: I believe that's all.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter? Mr. Payne.

BY MR. PAYNE:

K

Mr. Logan, I believe you testified when you received
an order to cut production, you cut the overproduced wells first
and then the balanced wells and then the underproduced wells and

then the marginal wells?

2 I take 1t from that, then, that vyou did find it necesH
sary on cccasion to shut off the marginal well?

A Yes, sir. Let me say this, if the load, sometimes
we get a 290 million swing in a short notice, two or three hours.

Q So that perhaps it is not correct to say that the

allowable fcr a marginal well is the ability, is its ability to
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produce?

A Well, the whole thing is dependent on the load we

», Yes., DNow 1f you found it necessary to cut a marginal
well when pipeline pressures happen to be low, that marginal weil
would b2 hurt worsa than if you cut fhe production of it when the
pipeline pressures haopen to be high?

A Viould you state that again, sir?

& Assuming you find it necessary to cut a mrginal well
to shut it off --

A Yes, sir.

G -- 1t would be worse, would it not, if the pipeline
pressures happened to be low in that area that day than it would
be hurt if the pipeline pressures happened to be high in that
area that day?

A Well, it possibly would.

) I mean a marginal well can produce more against a
low pipeline pressure than it can againét a high pipeline pressure,
can't it?%

A Well, you would assume that.

Now, Mr. Logan, it's my understanding +that in some of

these automatic custody transfer systems for oil, there's

jo3]

central station where the wells can be turned on and off, is that

'

your understanding?

)

A Auvtomatic custody transfer?
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" Yes, of cil, where it's not manual; it's electrical,
we'll savy.

A I'm sure that some of the people in the o0il business
have that, we have none.

3 Would it be feasible to have such a system installed

in gas transportation facilities?”

A Not economically.
- You don't feel it would be economically feasible to

have a button for each well and shut it --
A I think you are talking about the monay that would
probably pay off the national debt.
IR, PCRTER: Mr. Logan, pursuing that trend a little
further, of course, it has no bearing on this particular case,
kut do you know of any research in that diresction or any develoon-

1 1

ments where in the foreseeable future thers might be scme device

tty

or cystem of devices parfected to where you could have a central

Q

controcl room for turning gas wells on and off?

A

A Well, maybe 1f you had a system where vyou could let

it flow, you had the line pressures designed where you could let it

flow and shut it off, and build up whatever it could and *ake off
what ycu wanted. I don't think you could find an ideal situation
like that. I think it has been looked into by some companies,
but I don't know anybody that has done it, so it must not be

perfectad,
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BY MR. NUTTER:

-

3 Cn your £xhibit 4-D, which shows the Pacific Northwest
I find the 23-4 Unit and the 29-4. What do these actual numbers
signify on these boards that you have? That's the pictures of
your boards. What do the numbers signify? The picture of the
Pacific Northwest gathering system there, I believe it's 4-D,
down in the lower part of the left-hand column on that board, the
28-4 Unit is depicted there. Evidently there's five wells.

A Lower left hand.

3 Yes.

A All right.

G What does the board actually show in your office’
A You see the little tab over there to the left?

& Yes.

A Tha*t well is on when that's pushed to the extreme

left, and the well is off when it's pushed to the tight.

G I see.
Q You see some of them up there, well, the Northwest
Production, thers's about four or five wells on up that column;
they are off and the others are on.

G I notice two of the wells have a little dot. What
does that revpresent?

A Well, the only thing that I can see, that it is as

a border for the tabs to go no further over.

G Well, all the wells don't have that. I wondered if

¥
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that had some special significance.

A You can seze them up and down the line, we try to
keep it attractive and try to line them up where the little dots
line up.

Q Neow this first row of numbers there for the 28-4
wells starts out with 40 and 327 and 2-85. What does that figure
represent’

A I think that's there, what they ordinarily produce

when they're on the line.

Q Would that be deliverability, possibly?’

A No, sir, I just think it's what they measured in
volumas.

» And then the next row of numbers is the well's number,

I assume?

pa Yes, sir, that's the code number,

G I just qudered, now, if the dispatchersrin determinin
which wells should be turned on or not take into consideration the
deliverability of the well?

A Yes, sir, they switch these wells enough that they
have it on other records besides what volume those things ordinarily
produce, and whan they get an order to cut a well or bring a well

on, th:

D

y go fir

(¢

t by the well status report, and go down enough
to get enough volume that they'll have flowing in the wells.
3 Thay don't actually determine whether the wells are

going to be turned on or off by the board?
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No, thay go by the records that cocme from El Paso.

P

That is so they can walk in there and see which one is on énd off.
It'e for this information, baecause thare is a man on all the time
that works for the Proration Depvartment that follows this schedule,
that checks this board, and that is feor his information, because
you have to diag through, oh, numesrous sheets of paper to find it,
whereas if you show it on the board and the status report comes in
the change, you can see 1t right away from the board.
» ‘When the dispatcher detzrmines whether a wzll should
ba turned on or off, has he the status of the well?
A Yes.
) That is what he takes into consideration?
A Yes, he goas by that,
Q And the deliverability of the well, or prbducing
ability?
A They do it enough so that when a well has been put on
often enough, they know what that well will put into the line.
¥R. PORTER: Does anyone else_have a question? The
witness may be excusad.
(Witness excused. )
MR. HOWELL: That completes El Pasc's testimony.
Could we recess for a few minutes?
MR. PORTER: Yes.
(Whereupcon, a short recess was taken.)

1 e

Meo PCRTEZER: The hearing will come to order, please.

with
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If there is no further testimony to be offered in the case, the
Commission at this time will hear any closing arguments; and the
Commission would like for the applicant in his closing argument to
give us, to advise us what relief he is seeking, and in his opinion

how the Commission could grant such relief if in our opinion the

Jde

record would justify it,

MR. CAMPBZELL: If the Commission please, I think under

-

those circumstances, it's certainly aopropriate that I should make

+
joy
ot
[
(@]
e
[§¥]
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ot
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It is our position, and we think that cur exhibits,
particularly with regard to relationship between production and
pipeline pressures, which we still have not found satisfactorily

explained tc us, the obvious relationship that is shown on thoss

1y

exhibits, we feel that that indicates that the line pressures in

this area do have a bearing on the ability of these wells to produc

ks

their allowable intc the line, and that as a result of the absence

[e5)

of facilities for regulating pipsline pressures, we are being
deprived of some of our share of the gas market.
Viith regard to what we are requasting the Commission

to do hare, based on the ¢

<

idence that we have offered, we feel
first that the Commission should under its authority grant an
allowakle *o Well Number -- I believe it's 12-18 in 29-4, which

is closely adjacent to the temporary pipeline which is now taking
gas from a well immediately to the north of it. We see no reason

why, so long as that temporary line is there, certainly it should
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not taks gas from the well immediately south of the line.

Tf the Commission grants that allowable, it should
be continuzd on the allowable schedule and not cancelled but
accumulated to the credit of that well.

Secondly, we think that the Commission should request
the pipaline operators in this pool to furnish to the Commission
monthly reports of pipeline pressures in the pocl on an average
daily bkasis, so that the Commission may from time to time determine
when it may be necessary to call hearings to see what relationship
there is betwean pipeline pressures and the ability of these wells,
these low deliverability wells in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to
deliver gas intc the line, to sell gas that can be transported
through the line to the plant, and thus receive their fair share

of the market demand for gas.

Those revorts should be on a comparable basis between
pipeline companies. It's apparsnt there may be different methods
of measuring tha2 opipeline pressures, but there certainly should
ke some basis on which those can be furnished to the Commission
as a public record for a basis of comparison.

Third, we think that it is improper to cancel under-
production under circumstances where the underprcduction is due
to inability to get in to the well or to high pipeline pressures
or to other factors that are not directly related to the capacity
or ability of the well to produce its allowable.

The extent of that, of course, is problematical,
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guestionable as to how much accumulated underproduction may be
due to these factors and how much i1s due to the actual inability
of the well to produce, but certainly if there is a situation such

as exists hera and in apparently two other areas of the pocl where

O
O

=

the physical nditions render 1t virtually impossible during

ty
ct

certain times ne year to get in to the wells to remove the

O

chart, much less manage the operation of the wells, then we feel
that the ooportunity should be given to owners of interest in those
wells to at least come before the Commission within a prescribed
period,after the underproduction accumulates and has not been
made up, in which to pointthoée things out and request that under-
production nct be cancelled, because once it's cancelled, of
coursa, it's cbviously gone to the ownars of the interest in the
particular area.

Finally, we think that the Commission should by order

line companies, transmission companies, and the

{te

require the pio

[

purchasers, to take ratably between wells of comparable deliver-
ability in these pocls.
ide feel that since deliverability is a major factor
in the proration formula in this particular area, that it should
be given full consideration on the question of whether or not
ratakble taking of gas 1s occurring, and that an order should be
in effect requiring that, so that if any parties feel aggriaved
by the situation, where they find a well with a comparable deliver-

ability that they think is not being permitted over the period of
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time where balancing can take place, to produce its fair share

to annther well with comparable deliverability, then they should
be able to come in to the Commission and obtain an order requiring
such taking; and I think we feel that it should be a general order
in tha pool to compensate or to be in addition to the actual

Ll

nroration sched

les.

o

In view of the fact that the Commission has nct seen
fit to 9o 2long with our position that, deliverability being a
factor, that the status of the completion of the wells is proper
avidence to relate to non-ratable taking and abuse of correlative

rights, there's not a great deal of relief we can obtain from the

Commission, other than what I have outlined, or a vortion of it.
2 h

Ne do believe that some changes could be made which
would make 1t easier for the welles in this aresa to receive their
fair shar2 of *the producticon from the Blanco-lMesaverde Foeol. 1

think that the wells at the end c¢f the pipeline, or the wells in
the inaccessible areas, are entitled to their share just as much
as wells that hanoen to be adjacent to the plant.

i

That's the orinciple and purpose of gas prorationing

o)

t

and we feel that the rules should be such that it will work in
that fashion.

MR. HOWELL: If it olease the Commission, El1 Paso
Natural Gas Company believes that this hearing has demonstrated

rather conclusively that gas is being taken in a ratable manner

throughout the Blanco-lesaverde Fizld.
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Now if there is anybody in the world that's interested

in getting as rwuch gas as possible out of the wells located in

O

Township 28, 4 and 2%, 4, those twoc units, it's El Paso Natural

Gas Company and Pacific Northwest, bacause our money is in every

w

, either drilled by us or purchasad by us from

-

one of thosa wel
the veople who did drill them.

I think that the record has complately failed to show
that any well has been unreascnably discriminated against., It
has failed to show that anyone wants to hinder onroduction from
tha well to any place on the pipeiine.

I don't think that tha statute grants the Cormission
the authority to order any extension of pipeline facilities. I

a non-canczllable allowable is not

@]
vy

think that the granting

1y

within the framework of the law, th2 framework of proration, and

that nothing would be achieved by

9]
4

ranting such an order.

H
~h

the people who own the well, and the testimony
shows that Pacific Northwest owns that well, if those people

don't find it in their 'good honest business judgment desirable to

w
@
(0]
=3
Q.
W

dditiznal money to make connection of that well, I don't

-
5
pdo
)

~
[N

it's any business of anyone else.

Now, the Commission has ruled and has disclaimed any
juriediction over the matter of well completions, wisely leaving
that to the operator. As to pipeline pressures, I think a con-
parable situation exists, as admitted by Mr. Campbell,

I\

Natural gas companies are subject to regulation by
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Federal Fower Commission, and the expenditure of money in the
installation of plants and compressor plants is a matter requiring
certain indications, and certainly this Commission does not

r

desire to get into the field of inter-state pipeline regulation

and when one bhegins tc issue orders having to do with pivelin

Q@

pressures, then that field has been invaded.
Ye think that there is nothing fthat a general order

can

[a5]
O
O

omplish. After all, the law which requires ratable taking
imposes upcon a pipeline purchaser the obligation to take ratably,
and we certainly understand the law tc mean that if we take in
accordance with the prcration rules as established by this
Commission, that we have taken ratably and have compliad with the
law.,

I think the record demonstrates beyond a shadow of
doubt that every possible effort within reason is being made by
cur company to operate the production from this field so that the
letter and the spirit of the law is complied with.

The regulations and rules adopted by the Commission

contemplate that wells will be overproduced or underproduced from

>

one tim2 to ancother, and that it is a constant effort to balance

C

producticn by producing more from underproduced wells and less
from overoroduced wells,

I think the tastimony and the record in this case is

completely blank as to any failure on the part of our company to

rh

use its boest efforts to carry out the spirit and the purpcse o
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the law to take ratably; and that it has done so, and we certainly
believe that nothing that has been brought out in this hearing

ustifies the entry of any order by the Commission.

Code

+h
o))

In so r as adonting a naw rule which would prevent
¥ g

cancellation of underprodu

[

tion, I don't think we fe2l really
strongly on that, but we do want to point out that that then is
going to impose a burden upon the Commission of constant hearings
from one operator after another as to individual wells, as to
reasons why underproduction should not be cancelled on that par-
ticular well.

If the Commission wants to assume that burden, of
course, that's your business and not mine. We think that the rules

are reasonable, that the underprcduction which is cancelled ex-

joN
.

ends throughout the fiel

picked for comparison, that there were 33 that had had somne
underproduction cancelled. It seems to be a general matter that
wells which are poor wells,have poor deliverability, are simply
not going to produce as much as wells that have greater deliver-
ability.

Now in so far as any matter of the correlative rights
in these two units, I would like to point out that within the
participating area of the uﬁits, that production is allocated

back over the entire participating aresa. There can be actually

no violation of correlative rights within the unit as to productioq
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from one well versus another well, or takes by one pipeline venrsus

another pipeline, kecause the very pnurpose of the Federal Unit

is to throw all the production in the participating area into

Q
o
D
O
@]
—+
[o}]
[

nd redistribute it, and certainly where that is accom-

plishad th

&L

Ty
S

{L

can be no impairment of any correlative rights
as betw2en individuals within the Unit, or owners within the
Unit.

We esarnestly ask the Commission to dismiss the

application on the grounds of insufficient evidence, and continue

.

[}

the proration rules as they exist in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool.
MR. PCRTER:  MNr. Verity.
M2, VERITY: We're actually in this hearing more in
the nature of an amicus curiae than any other way. The applicetion
was not directad against Southern Union, and I point this osut at

this time because of the fact that I think that any change of the

1

general rules for this pool would ks improper in the scope of ‘this

wn

hearing.

If general rules are to be enacted by this Commission
or passad by this Commission, I think that it needs to be after
notice of hearing that the general rules for the field operation
may be promulgated, and not on a specific charge against a specific
company.

Southern Unicn still feels that the motion which
they made to dismiss thas application of the applicants at the

close of their evidence was good, and we ra2iterate it at this time.

§-
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We think that thev wholly failed to make the burden of proof that

is incumbant on them to show that they are entitled to relief.

Q

"}

In adc

[

ition tc that, we think that El Paso has in gred

]

¥

.

detail shown w

’(J

th particularity and generality that they and the

iy

other takers of gas in the nool are doing so on a ratable basis,
and that they are making every humanly possible effort tc see that

all wells are impartially produced and that all underages are made

ile feel that this itself i1s evidence of the fact that
the presant rules for production are adequate and are complete,

hat

ot

and side from 1

o

o}

keing out

O

f the scope of this hearing,

nothing sheould ke dons t

O
]
ot

change the p

5

esent method thast is bring-

—

et

ing about a3 just and equitable

H

t'

25U

[

Fcr this reason, Southern Union again moves that this
application be dismissed for want of evidence which would justify

any order or relief being granted, and in the alternative, that

MRo PORTER: Mr. Errebo, did you desire to comment
on the motion for dismissal?

MR. ERREBO: Did I desire to comment on that? Yes,
sir, we will support 1it.

Mi., POCRTER: I mean is this in the nature of a closing
statement or some different nature, or did you intend to speak for

or against the motion which is now before the Commission?

M. ZRAZBO: HMr. Verity, was that a formal motion?

oF
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M. VERITY: Yes, it is.

[
=
e
w

MR. PORTZR: Mr. Howell had moved at the close o
argument for dismissal. Befcre we accept any other closing state-
ments, I feel we should dispose of that motion.

MR, HOWELL:  Mr. Perter, I think that to avoid a

question of any technicality or ruling, I will withdraw ths motion.

The matter is hefore the Commission, the hearing is closed, and
let's just avoid any technicality on that point and go ahead and

finish ths statements. Won't you concur in that?
MR..VZRITY: Yes, I will withdraw my motion to dismiss
MR. ERREBC: FPacific Northwest Pipaline Corporation
alsc feels that the applicants have failed totally to prove the
allegations in their complaint and in their 2ill of Particulars.
The avidence which they have presented at this hear-
ing has shown, has been shown particularly on cross examination
to be based on an incomplete study of the evidence which was
available to them.

As a rasult, the conclusionswe feel were erronsous

43}

and they were certainly subject to further explanation, and this

(6}
bt

was done, we feel, quite well by Mr. Rainey on his direct testimony

on behalf of E1 Paso.

O

When he did take all of the factors into consideration
certainly an opposite conclusion would inevitably result.
Now we have also heard testimony that gas is being

taken ratably from the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool at this time, and in

’
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full compliance with the applicable rules and regulations of this
Commission. Fipeline pressures have not been shown to be excessive
but rather what could be expected in a pipeline gathering system
of this magnitude and complexity.

Unreasonable discrimination due to gas connactions
has not been shown., Thers has been some mention of certain wells
not keing connected, and some complaint, but thers has bean no
unreasonable discrimination snown, when the producing ability,
the initial potential of these wells are considered and compared
with the producing history of comparable wells in the same area.

Certainly Pacific Northwest and El Paso afe no more
pleased at the situation they find themselves in in the 28-4 and
2G-4 Units than are the applicants, Romero and Critchfield, but
we're in the same boat on the thing, except, of course, that ws
have to row on it and we don't object to that because that's a
matter of contract; but certainly the position we're in, we think
does give us some right and some justification for being varticulan
careful, since it is our money we're spending in having to connect
thess wells,

Certainly we believe that the statutes that are now

in effect in this state are being fully complied with by the two

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement to make~




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 238

We'll take the case under advisement, and the hzaring is adjourned.

KKK
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
September 17, 1959

- e . A Smt e ia e v SR MR W S M T M e G G S G e el e MR M G e A e A e G TR R A e e am P

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of M. A. Romero and
Robert Critcnfield concerning the
operation of gas prorationing in
the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool in
Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties,
New Mexico, as well as from the
Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Gas
Pool in Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico.,.

. e v e Ve e R G Y S G W R B ML Gm e G WD MA M S A e A R e ek S M S G wm A

Governor John Burroughs
Murray Morgan
A. L. Porter.,  ..l.l.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

CASE NO. 1600
(Continued)

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order please.

The Commission will take up at this time Case No. 1600.

MR. PAYNE: Case No. 1600. In the matter of the

application of M. A. Romero and Robert Critchfield concerning

the operation of gas prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas

Pool in Rio Arriba and San Juan Countlies, New Mexico, as well as

from the Choza Mesa-Plctured Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County|

New Mexico.

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, Jack M.

Campbell, Roswell, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the applic-

ants. I would like to, if I may, briefly summarlze what has
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occurred 1in this case to date. The case was filed originally
back in February of 1959 and has been continued from time to
time until this date. The original application referred both to
the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs
Pool; but the applicant intends to offer no evidence with regard
to the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Pool inasmuch as that is not a
prorated pool and no testimony will be offered regarding it in
this hearing. The El Paso Natural Gas Company and Pacific
Northwest filed a motion to strike certain portions of the
application and Bill of Particulars which was filed subsequently
to the filing of the original application. The Commission heard
argument on that and issued its order granting the motion in
certain respects and denying it in certain respects, and the
applicant today 1s prepared to offer some testimony in evidence
on the basis of the Cowmission Order issued last month relative
to the evidence and testimony which would be received. We have
one witness I would like to have sworn.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell, before we have the witness
sworn, I would like to have the other appearances in the case,
MR, SETH: Ben Howell and Oliver Seth for El1 Paso
Natural Gas Cowmpany.
MR. TRREBO: Burns Errebo of Modrall, Seymour, Sperling
Roehl andHarris of Albuquerque appearing on behalf of the Pacific

Northwest Pipeline Corporation.

MR, VERITY: A. S. Grenier of Dallas and George I.
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Verity appearing for Southern Union,

MR. PORTER: Does this complete the appearances in
this case? Mr. Kellahin, do you desire to make an appearance in
this case? |

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, I would. Jason Kellahin of
Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of the Continental
0il Company.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Campbell, have the witness stand and
be sworn please,

(Witness sworn, )
HENRY S. BIRDSEYE
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

Q

v

Will you state your name please?

A Henry S, Birdseye.

Q Where do you live, Mr. Birdseye?

A Albuquerque, New Mexlco,

Q And what is your profession?

A Consulting geologist.

) Have you previously testifled before the New Mexico

0il Conversation Commission or its Examiners?

A Yes, I have.

Q Would you very briefly give to the Commission a
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summary of your educational and professional background?

A I was graduated from Harvard College majoring in
geologlcal sclences, I was employed for a year thereafter by
Kermac 01l Industry and Stanoline 0il and Gas Company for three
years, subsequent to that, by Lowery Oil Company, and since
September, 1954 I have been a consulting geologist.

G Are the witness! qualifications acceptable to the
Commission?

MR. PORTER: Yes, they are.

Q Mr. Birdseye, are you acquainted with the application
of M. A. Romero and Robert Critchfield in Case No. 16007

A Yes.

Q Have you been employed by them .to make a study of the
situvation witn regard to the matters covered by the application?

A Yes, sir,

Q Are the interests that are set out in the Bill of
Particulars filed by the applicants and the Amendatory Letter
thereto to the best of your knowledge correct as to the interests
owned by the applicants?

A To the best of my knowledge.

Q With regard to Sections 31, 32 and 33 in Township 28
South, Range 4 West, which I belleve are not covered by the Bill
of Particulars or the Amendatory Letter, do you know wheter

elther of the applicants own any interest in those sections?

A The applicant, M. A. Romerg, owns an overriding
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royalty interest in those sections.

Q Of what amount?

A Two and a half percent, I belileve.

Q Other than that, the interest shown in the Bill of
Particulars and the Amendatory Letter are to the best of your
knowledge correct?

A They are,

Q Mr. Blrdseye, I refer you to what has been identified

as Applicants! Exhibit Number 1 and ask you to state what that is|

(Thereupon, the document above referre

to was marked as Exhibit 1 for
identification.)

A This is a well location map to the scale of one inch

equals two miles showing a portion of the eastern part of the San

Juan Basin which includes the two Townships 28 and 29 North, Range

4 West, in which the applicants have working interest{or over-
riding royalty irterests. It also shows the adjoining Townships
to the north,east,south and west, with well locations spotted up
to date, at least as of a couple of months ago.

Q Are the only wells shown in the two Townships involved
in this application lMesaverde wells?

A No. The wells in the southeast portion of 29 North,
I West, and the northeast portion'of 28 North, 4 West, are in

the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs field.

Q And what are the lines shown on the two Townships and

on the Exhibit Number 1 generally?
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systems of E1l Paso Natural Gas and Pacific Northwest Pipeline
Company.

Q And what do the blue circles and red circles surroung-
ing certain wells indicate?

A Those colored circles are drawn around Mesaverde wells
in these two subject Townships. The red circles represent
wells frowm which El Paso is gathering gas and the blue circles
represent wells which are tied into the Pacific Northwest
gathering system.

Q What data is shown on applicants! Exhibit Number 1
other than what I have polnted out?

A For each Township, there 1s shown on the map the
average deliverability of all Mesaverde wells 1n :>hat Townshilp
as well as the average production per well for the first nine
months, first five months of 1959, and the average production
per well in m.c.f.s for the year 1958,

Q It is apparent from applicants! Exhibit Number i
that there are certain wells shown which do not show pipeline
conhections, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q I'1l1l ask you to refer to that Exhiblit and polnt out
the wells, lMesaverde wells, which do not have pipeline connection,
and give the location of the well, the identification of the

well, the date of completion of the well?

A In Township 29 North, Range 4 West, in Section 7,
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the Stanoline number 1 Vaidez well in Section 10, the Stanoline
number 2 Valdez, Stanoline number 1 Valdez was completed
Noveuber 2ord, 1955, number two Valdez in Section 10 was com-
pleted in January, 1954%. In Section 18 of 29, 4, the Pacific
number 12-18 well was completed November 14, 1957. In 28 North,
4 West, in Section 11, the Pacific number 6-11 well was completed
in Novewber, 1955. There is another well which is unconnected
and uncompleted in Section 26 of Township 28 North, Range 4 West,
this is the E1 Paso number 4-26 well.

& Do you know of any reason why those wells do not have
plpeline connectionsy

A wWell there is a variety of‘circumstances involved,
two of the wells were considered at tne time they were drilled
to be non-commercial due to tne nature of sand development at
those locations.,

o) Wnich wells were those, please?

A They are the S5Stanoline number i Valdez in Section 7
of 29, 4; the Stanoline number 2 Valdez in Section 10 of 29, 4;
Both of these wells were drilled into or through the Mesaverde.
The Mesaverde guide section was 1in both sections, shot with nitro-
glycerin wnlch was the prevailing completion technique at that time.
Following that time, they did not produce commercial quantities of
gas.

) Have those wells been plugged and abandoned? Or are

| they still --

A To the best of my knowledge they are carrie
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temporarily abandoned.

Q Wwhat is the situation with regard to the Pacific
number 6-11 well in Section 11, 28, 4, if you know?

A This well was drilled through the Mesaverde, 1t was
sand water fractured in the Mesaverde, subsequently plugged back
to the Pictured Cliffs formation. According to my file, the well
showed a potential of 631 m.c.f. per day in the Mesaverde at the
sand water fracture. There is, to the best of my knowledge, a
line, no pipeline to this well although it is, so far as I know,
completing frowm the Pictured Cliffs and Choza field,

Q Is it actually completed in the Mesaverde?

A Well, my records don't accurately reflect that,
except that it is not presently produclng from the Mesaverde.

It apparently 1s capable of production from the Mesaverde and
the last word I had is that they were planning to work over the
Mesaverde,

Q@  What is the situation, 1f you know, with regard to
well number 12-18¢

A Number 12-18 in Township 29 North, Range U4 West, is
a well which, to the best of my knowledge, was successfully
completed in the Mesaverde section. It had an iniﬁial potential
of a million sixty-nine thousand m.c. cubic feet per day on
three-quarter inch choke. Thls well, I'm quite certain 1s, has
produced no gas to date although the pipeline gathering system

maps show that it 1s tied into a gathering system.

|
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Q So according to your information, there are five
wells in the two Townshlps which have been completed in the
Mesaverde formation which do not have pipeline connections, and
well 12-18 which has a connection apparently but has not produced
any gas, is that correct?

A To the best of my knowledge.

) Now, Mr., Birdseye, have you obtained pipeline
pressures or data concerning pressures in the two Townshilps
involved here?

A Yes, from appropriate transmission co mpanies, El Paso
Natural Gas and Pacific Northwest Pipeline Company.

] Has 1t been explained to you this morning by
engineers for El Paso Natural Gas Company and Pacific Northwest
Company, a difference in the method of determining the pressures
which will reflect some differences in the two systems?

A Yes.

Q Is 1t your understanding that once the wells are

- stablilized that the pipeline préssureS”J as reflected by that

data will be generally upon the same basis?

A Yes, the discussion that we had prior to the Hearing
this morning does not materially alter the pressured data which
was furnished to us previously.

Q It relates primarily to excesslvely, apparently high
pilpeline pressures where wells are, for a brief period of time,

opened?
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A For a very brief period of time.

Q With reference to these plpeline pressures that were
obtained from the transmission companies, have you prepared
graphs of the pipeline pressures on each of the Mesaverde wells
involved in this application?

A Yes, I have.

Q This 1s a series of Exhibits, all of the same nature.
If it 1s agreeable with the Commission, I will have the first
one identified as Exhibit 2-A and the others by subsequent
letters under Exhiblt 2. If you will identify these, please,

(Thereupon, the documents above referre
to were marked as Exhibits 2-A through
2-P for identification.)

Q Mr. Birdseye, I will refer you to what has been
identified as applicants' Exhibit number 2-A and ask you to
state what that is, please?

A This 1s a graphic depiction of line pressures for
the well 17-20, It shows actual llne pressures as furnished to
us by the appropriate gas transmission company. There is a red
horizontal straight line drawn at the flve hundred pound mark
which represents the customary line pressure for Mesaverde wells.
There are two additional lines drawn on this graph, one of them
showing actual monthly production in m.c.f., and the final lines
actual wonthly allowables as assigned the wells by the 0il

Coneervation Commission.

Q Will you, commencing with Exhibit 2-4 and referring
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and identifying the well involved, will you briefly explain to
the Commission from the Exhibits what the situation appears to
be with regard to each of the wells involved in the Townships
in this Hearing?

A Yes. Exhibit 2-4, as I mentioned before, contains
the data on well number 17-20 in 28 North, 4 West. This well 1is,
as you can see from Exhibit number 1, is connected to the El
Paso Natural Gas plpeline system where, in any giver month, .ne
pipeline pressure has exceeded five nundred pounds as we have
been informed by letters from El1 Paso or Pacific Northwest, the
excess pressure 1s shown on the graph by this stipled area.,

This well first production was in November of 1958, the first
allowable was set for this well on January of 1959. In the
ensuing perilod through July of 1959, the well has had assigned

to it total monthly allowables by the 0il Commission of
thirty-eight thousand, seven hundred and fifty w.c.f. The cumu-
lative production in that period through July, 1959 has been
twenty-five thousand, eight hundred and forty-one m.c.f., leaving
a net underage of twelve thousand, nine hundred and nine m.c.f.

Q Has some of that been cancelled by prior Orders of
the Commission?

A Not in the instance of this well. As you can see
from Exhibit 2-A, in every month except'the month of March, 1959,
the line pressure has been in. exces: of five hundrsd jpounds ser

square inch.
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Q Now with regard to the line that you have shown as
production, what does that reflect in relation to the line
pressufe generally?

A Well, it's a very interesting coincidence that as the
line pressure has increased to a waximum at this point of six
hundred and fifty-five pounds approximately, six hundred and
fifty-eight pounds per square inch rather than five hundred
pounds per square inch, and in a wonth when the allowable asslgned
to this well was six million five hundred and seven ihousand
cubic feet, the production from that well declined to nine hundred
and eighty m.c.f. The allowable was six thousand five hundred
and seven m.c.f.

Q Is there anything else you would like to point out
in connection with Exhibit 2-A?

A No, I would like to proceed.

Q Will you proceed to 2-B and polnt out what that
reflects?

A Exhibit 2-B is a similar chart prepared for well

number 15-29 in Township 28 North, Range 4 West,

Q Whose pipeline system is that well connected to?

A This well is connected to Pacific Northwest.

Q What does that one reflect?

A This well reflects among other things that the actual

line pressure as furnished us by pacific Northwest Pipeline

Company exceeded five hundred pounds only in one month. The
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production of this well cowmmenced in October, 1958, the first
allowable wés established in February, 1959. The allowable since
the 0il Commission established its allowable, the allowable in
approximately slightly more than half of the wmonths has been
greater than the actual production from this well. The net
result has been that the cumulative allowable for this well is
thirty-eight thousand, two hundred twenty-five m,c.f.; cumulative
production is fifty-four thousand, eight hundred eighty-six m.c.f|
It has, therefore, through July, 1959, been over produced to the
amount of sixteen thousand six hundred sixty-one wm.c.f.

Q With regard to this particular well, where the line
pressures have remained generally below the five hundred pound
line, there, is there a better relationship shown between allow-
ables and production than in the well reflected on Exhiblt 2-A%

A Well, the history, the production history of this well
and the fluctuations and the line pressure do not make as graphic
a demonstration of the inverse relationship between production
and line pressures as 1t does in certain other wélls; however,
it 1s clear that in the one month where line pressure exceeded
five hundred pounds, the production came very close to reaching
an all time low at the same time the allowable reached an all
time high for this particular well,

Q Now, will you refer to the next well unless you have

something further on that one?

A No, that's all.
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Q The next well is number 14-31 in Township 29 North,
Range 4 West, Section 31. This well 1s connected to the El Paso
Natural Gas gathering system. What does that Exhibit reflect?

A Well, as you can see, from.some distance the line
pressures have generally exceeded five hundred pounds during the
producing 1life of this well. The first allowable for this well
was assigned in October, 1958, by February -- by March, 1959.

The monthly production shown by this lower line had been held,

had been so much 1ower.than the allowables thereafter assigned to
it by the 011 Commission that the net result was that in March,
April and May of 1959 allowables were cancelled and there was a
ZET0 »ilowable assigned to this well. The result has been
this: since September, 1958, the well has been given an, assigned
a cumulative allowable of nineteen thousand, two hundred seventy-
five'm.c.f‘, the production since the well first produced in

May, 1958, has been six thousand, five hundred seventy-eight
m.c.f., resulting in a net under production of twelve thousand,
six hundred ninety-seven m.c.f. In other words, this well has
produced almost exactly one-third the amount of allowable which
was assigned to i1it, which is further, the differential is further
increased by the fact that three months! allowables were cancelled
in March, April and May of this year. The production on this

well nas fluctuated substantially as this lower line, production

line, shows. It 1s, therefore, not possible to draw a third

calculation between line pressures and production because the
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well was under producing so consistently during the entire period,

Q Does appear, however, does it not, that there is some
relatiorshlp, particularly during the month of real high line
pressuw there, and then when it leveled off, the production, at
least for a period of time, increased, does it not?

A That'!s quite true following the peak and line pressure
during which period of five months the production decreased
practically to zero. It was on the order of a hundred thousand
feet per month, eighteen feet per month, forty feet per month,
virtually nothing while the llne pressures were approximately
six hundred and forty pounds per square inch. Then when the
line pressure was reduced to the vicinity of five hundred pounds,
the production took a sharp increase.

Q Will you proceed now with the next well?

A Yes. The next well is number 12-33 in Section 33,
Townshilp 28 North, Range 4 West. This well is connected to the
Pacific Northwest pilpeline system. The graph, like the previous
ones, shows the actual line pressure in relation to a five
hundred pound line shown in red, it shows allowables and actual
productlion. This well has been on productlion since September
of 1957. The first allowable assigned this well was in December,
1957. The cumulative allowables which were assigned to this well
through July, 1959 are a hundred and forty-one thousand, seven

hundred fifty-nirem.c.f. The cumulative production from this

well through July, 1959 is a hundred twelve thousand, two hundred
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eighty-five m.c.f. or a net under production of twenty-nine
thousand, four hundred seventy-four wm,c.f., plus whatever can-
celled allowable from February, 1959 would have been added to
the allowable figures had the well not been so far underage. at
that point.

Q Except for those two perliods indicated on the Exhibitg,
has the pipeline pressure been maintained at a relative uniform
level?

A Yes, as this graph depicts, since approximately last
November, the pilpeline pressures have been in the vicinity of
five hundred pounds per sdquare inch.

Q And have the allowables and the prodgction during the
period of that line pressure in the vicinity of five hundred
pounds been in fairly good relationship according to that graph?

A Yes, it has. This well has the production in that
period, has approximately equalled the allowable; however, in
February, 1959 there was cancelled back allowable in the amount

of twenty-one thousand five hundred and four m.c.f.

Q Which had accumulated in prior periods?
A That's correct,
aQ Will you proceed to the next well, please?

A Yes. The next well is number 8-36, Township 28, North)
Range U4 West, connected to the El Paso Natural Gas pipeline

system. As you can see, from the line pressures depicted on

this chart, with the exception of fthree months, the line pressures
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have always been in excess of five hundred pounds per square
inch, The maximum reached was six hundred forty-two pounds per
square inch. The total allowable assigned to this well between
the initial month of August, 1958 and the month of July, 1959,
the cumulative allowables are forty-five thousand one nundred and
seventy~eight m.c.f. The cumulative production since the well
was first put on the line in May, 1958 has been thirty-one
thousand, three hundred eight wm.c.f., re;ulting in a net under
production of thirteen thousand, eight hundred seventy m.c.f.

) Has some of that been cancelled?

A None of that has been cancelled in the instance of
this well.

Q Notice on this particular well that the lnverse ratio
that we have been referring to is generally appearing between
line pressurés and production. During the period of low line
pressure, that three month period of which you referred, it does

not appear to have lncreased production on this particular well,

is that correct”

A That 1is true.

Q Do you have any explanation for that, or what could
be the reason for this relationship not appearing in this
particular well?

A Well, without being in very close contact witnh the
Production Department with El Paso Natural Gas Company, I can't

state the specific reasons. There are several reasons to which
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this could be attributed.

Q Such as what?

A Well, the simplest one is shutting the well in, The
well could have frozen off., These are simple factors which
would result in lower production even in periods of low line
pressure. In periods of high line pressure, it is obvious that
the back pressure against the well will reduce its production,

Q In your opinion, does thét particular situation change
your view that there is a general relationship in inverse ratio
between the pipeline pressures and the production of the wells

that are involved in this application?

A No, I should nct say so.
Q Will you proceed with the next well, please?
A The next well 1s nuwmber 5-32, in Section 32, Township

23 North, Range 4 West. This well is connected to the pPacific
Northwest pipeline system. As you can see in the pipeline
pressures furnished us, cover the period from July, 1958 through
June, 1559, and only five of those months where the pipeline
pressure 1s below five hundred pounds, The maximum pressure
which we were informed of was seven hundred pounds per square
inch. You can see rather sharply and in some instances here
such as when the pipeline pressure reached a peak of seven hundred
pounds per square ilnch in this month, the production dropped to

virtually nothing. It actually dropped to nothing - it was

twelve m.c.f. 1n that month. In the same month when this well
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nad an allowable of three thousand seven hundred twenty-two
m.c.f., the same situation shows to a lesser extent in this peak
here six hundred eighty pounds pipeline pressure, the production
in that particular wmonth was five hundred sixteen m.c.f., The
allowable in that wmonth was two thousand, six hundred fifty-three
m.c.f. or five times as much.

Q What has been the accumulative situation with regard
to that well?

A At the time, or as of July, 1959 this well had a
cumulative allowable of forty-seven thousand, two hundred
seventy-seven m.c.f., In addition, there was cancelled in August
of 1958 thirteen thousand, three hundred ninety-five m.c.f., and
there was cancelled in February, 1959 twelve thousand eight
hundred seventeright m.c.f., making a total of seventy-three
thousand, five hundred fifty m.c.f. cumulative allowable for this
well. The cumulative productlon for this well has been twenty-
four thousand, one hundred twenty-nine m.c.f., slightly less than
one-third of the cumulative allowable. The net underage as of
July, the end of July, 1959 was forty-nine thousand, four hundred
twenty-one m,c.f. of which approximately twenty-six thousand has
been cancelled due to the lack of production.

Q Rrefer to the next well, please, What Exhibit number
is that, please?

A This 1s number 2-G. Well number 2-17, Section 17,

Township 28 North, Range 4 West. This well is connected to El
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Paso Natural Gas pipeline system. The, this well covers the
period from January, 1958 through July of 1959, a period of
nineteen months. In thils nineteen month period, the line pressurs
was below five hundred pounds per square inch for four months out
of nineteen months. The allowable, unfortunately these, this
particular graph does not go back over the entire producing life
of the well which commenced in April, 1955. In the first year
that this well was producing, it had an average monthly allowable
of approximétely one thousand m.c.f., but in that period of

time the average production was on the order of five hundred m.c.f
with the result that this well was reclassified from November,
1956 through September, 1957, the allowable was a flat five hundre
twenty-seven m.c.f. per month,when in this period the well failed
to make its allowable, it was again reclassified and the allowable
since December, 1957 has been ninety-four w.c.f. per month,
approximately one-tenth of the original allowable established for
this well.

Q I notice on this particular graph and on the ones that
preceded 1t that there has been a leveling off of line pressures
commencing a few months ago. Is that the case in the wells that
you have depicted here thus far?

A In the wells which we have seen graphically portrayed
so far and which we'll see in the balance of these graphs, nearly
every 1nstance, the line pressures have decreased substantially

since about February of this year. Approximately two to five
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hundred pounds average level whereas previous to that, they
were generally in excess, well in excess of five hundred pounds,

Q Has production from the wells during that same period
of time shown an increase?

A To some extent. There has been a production increase
to some extent in that period.

Q Will you proceed with the next well, please?

A Yes. The next well is number 1-30, Section 30,
Township 29 North, Range Y4 West, this well i1s connected to El
Paso Natural Gas Company. The first production from this well
was in June of 1956. The first allowable for this well was
assigned in November of 1956 of approximately five and a half
million feet. We don't have record of line pressure at that
time; however, the well falled to make its allowable, and conse-
quently, after a period of some months, the allowable was cut
from an average level of three and a half million feet per month
to three hundred, thirty-four thousand feet per month whichbis the
allowable for the entire nineteen month period shown on this
graph. The line pressures, as you can see, have fluctuated fairly
widely in four out of the nineteen, and five out of the nineteen
months the line pressure has been below five hundred pounds per
square inch. In fourteen months 1t has exceeded five hundred
pounds per square inch. Here again -~

Q With regard to the highest line pressures as related

to the lowest production, does this generally reflect the situa-
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tion as to the inverse ratio between those two?

e

Fairly well, here for example, where the line pressure
in this month decreased to four hundred fifty pounds, there was
a slight increase in production, where the line pressure reached
an all time peak of six hundred and twenty-five pounds in this
wonth, the production reached a low of virtually zero. The
relationship is not as clear here as it is in certain other wells;
however, we see it to a lesser extent in this peak here when
production declined, in this period of lower line pressure the
production generally increased but because of the low allowable
assigned to this well, it is not as clear in this instahce as it
is in certain other instances,

S There is no cumulative under production in this well?

A Indeed there is. There'is cumulative under production
of fifty-two thousand, four hundred ninety-one m.c.f. out of a
total allowable of sixty-one thousand, seven hundréd seventy-~four.
In otner words, thils well has produced nine thousand, two hundred
eighty-three m.c.f. out of an allowable of sixty-one thousand,
seven hundred seventy-four.

Q Proceed with the next well, please.

A The next well 1s number 1-18, Section 18, Township 28
North, Range Y4 West. This is Exhibit 2-I. This well is connected
to the El Paso Natural Gas gathering system. The well, when its

allowable was first assigned in May, 1958, the well was assigned

for the first eight months an average allowable of about twenty=-
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eight hundred m.c.f. per month. The average production during
that period was about four hundred m.c.f, per month. Consequently
the allowable was reduced in December, 1955 to four hundred
ninety-six m.c.f., approximately twenty perceni of the previous

allowable. It has been reduced in steps ever since then due to

its failure to make its assigned allowable, and since October, 195

this well has had a contlinuous monthly allowable of two hundred
fifty-nine m.c.f. The net result is that its cumulative
allowable nas been increased at the present time to eleven
thousand, three hundred thirty-nine m.c.f., plus cancelled ih
October, 1955 was twenty-two thousand, seven hundred eighty-five
m.c.f., in July, 1956 another six thousand five hundred ninety-
four m.c.f. were cancelled. So that the cumulative allowable
including those amounts cancelled is forty thousand, seven
hundred eighteen m.c.f. Tne cumulative production is twelve
thousand, two hundred eignty-two m.c.f. Therefore, there is net
underage in production of twenty-eignt thousand, four hundred
thirty-six m.c.f. out of the total allowable of forty thousand.

"] Does this graph again exhibit the relationship between
the line pressures and the production?

A It does, even though as in the previous instance the
production nas been such & wminor amount that the distinction
in the inverse relatlonsnlp is not clear, we can still see that
in the period of lower line pressure, production has risen, and

period of higher line pressure, production has decreased.
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Q Does this again show that since the first part of
1959 there had been consistently lower line pressures than prior
to that time?

A It does show that as wyou will see in nearly all of
these individual well graphs.

@ Proceed with the next graph, please.

A mhis is Exhibit 2-J pertaining to well number 18-31
in Section 31, Township 28 North, Range 4 West. This well is
tied into the pPacific Northwest pipeline system. As you can see,
you can see extremely high fluctuation in the month production
from this well, from probably seven million to twenty-one wmillion
£o six willlion to eighteen willion and so forth, It is extremely
high fluctuation. The line pressure has not Iluctuated that
much so we wmust attribute these fluctuations in production to
other mechanical factors such as the well having been shut in
or freezing oll, The line pressure 1n each instance here has
been slightly lower than five hundred pouﬁds per square inch,
The first allowable for this well was assigned in February,
1959, Since that period, there is no consistent relationship
between the allowable and the production for reasons which we
have insufficient data to evaluate.

@ Proceed with the next well, please.

A The next Exhiblt is Number 2-K pertalning to well
number 16-30 in Section 30, Township 28 North, Range 4 West.

This welil is tied into the E1 Paso system. The period on which
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we nave plpeline pressures shows tnat in each individual month
pressures were 1in excess of five hundred pounds reaching a peak
vof six hundred sixty-six pounds 1n Januvary of 1959, This is a
fairly recently completed well which 1s the reason that its
production history does not goAback further. You can note some
relationship between the plpeline pressure increase and the
decrease in production., You'll also notice a conspicﬁous decrease
in pipeline pressure in the first five months of this year,

Q Has there been an accumulated under production in
that well?

A This well produced for two months before the first
allowable was assigned which is the principal reason that the
cumulative allowable to date is forty thousand, the cumulative
production is slightly over forty-nine thousand, hence 1t has
been over produced by the amount of ninety-six hundred and
fifty-four m.c.f. At the present rate of production, well it
Just fluctuates too much, we can't say whether future proddction
will be in line witn future allowables.

Q@ Proceed with the next Exhibit.

A The next. well is number 14-29 in Section 29 of
Township 28 North, Range 4 West. This well is tied into the
El Paso system, In four out of the fifteen months, the line
pressure has been less than five hundred pounds and in the

remaining months, the line pressure has been in excess of five

hundred pounds reaching a maximum of six hundred thirty-eight
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pounds. This well first produced in May, 1958. We can see that
generally speaking, the allowables have exceeded the production
from this well., The well produced twenty million feet of gas
before its first allowable was assigned, the cumulative allowable
assigned to this well was eighty-seven thousand, five hundred
sixty-four m.c.f. Cumulative production has been sixty-nine
thousand, seven hundred, elghty-eight, hence a net under produc-
tion of seventeen thousand, seven hundred seventy-six m.c.f.

So far no back allowable has been cancelled because of the short
duration of the producing life of this well.

Q Has the line pressure situation improvéd on this well
during the first part of 19597

A Yes, it has decreased sharply since February it has
decreased to the amount of one hundred twenty-five pounds on the
average.

Q And has there been some reasonable relationship
between allowables and production during that corresponding
period of time~

A Yes, 1t has., Since February, 1959 the two have
Jjockeyed for position here pretty closely.

Q Proceed with the next well,

A This graph pertains to well number 13-20 in Section
20, Township 28 North, Range 4 West, tled into E1l Paso system.
As you can see, the plpeline pressures in ;heﬂéerigd“gfrwhigh we

have knowledge have fluctuated wldely between the minimum of
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four hundred twenty-six pounds per square inch and maximum of

six hundred fifty-four pounds per square inch, The average,
however, has been five hundred twelve pounds., In the period of
fourteen months, there are three months in which the 1ihe pressure
was on the average less than five hundred pounds per square inch,

Q Referring to May of 1959 where the line pressures
were decreased to slightly over four hundred”pbunds, was there
an increase 1in production during that month?

A There was a percentagewlise sharp increase from about
four million feet the preceding month to six willion feet the
other month due to the decrease in line pressure at that tiwme.
By the same token, we note a decided low in monthly production
during most of the time of the peak of line pressure. You can
see tne same thing in this instance here when line pressure
decreased below five hundred pounds the monthly production, at
least for that one month, increased substantially.

Q Had that well accumulated under production?

A There is cumulative thirteen thousand, nine hundred
twenty-five m.c.f. under production since June, 1958.

Has any of it been cancelled to date?

£

A Not as yet.

Q Proceed with the next one.

A This grapnh pertains to well number 11-31 in Section 31,
Township 28 North, Range 4 West. The line pressure, as you can

see here, exhiblts some rather spectacular variations; however,
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we were notified before the meeting commenced this morning that
this figure of nine hundred twenty pounds per square inch 1s not
a representative figure and resulted from certaln exceptional
and easily explained mechanical difficulties.

Q Insofar as Paciflc Northwest connections are concerned;
is 1t correct that this appears to be the only well that shows
such large line pressures and such wide fluctuation on their
connections?

A This 1s the only well tied 1into Pacific Northwest,
most of the Pacific Northwest wells have mantained a line
pressure of between four hundred eighty and five hundred ten
pounds on the average,

Q So that this Exhibit, what nuwmber is it, please?

A This 1is number 2-N. |

Q This Exhibit number 2-N, in view of the method of
calculating line pressures, as to this well is not a proper
graphic representation of perhaps what would occur under
stabilized line pressures?

A Would say that 1s true although the period here for
several months appeared to be a period of excessive pressure
from January, '59.To date line pressures nave been, excuse me,
in the order of four hundred ninety pounds per square inch.
You'll note here again the decided decrease in line pressure

since the first of this year.

Q And has there been a corresponding better relationship
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between allowables and production during that period of time
according to your grapn there?

A Actually in that period of time the production and
allowables are fairly close together, I would say that it would
be within ten or fifteen percent of each other; however, back
in early 1958 we see a three month period when production was
essentially zero at a time that this well had a wonthly allowable

of six million feet.

Q What is the cumulative situation on this well?
A This well has had a cumulative allowable through July,
1959 of one hundred sixty-five willion feet g cumulative pro-

duction .of one hundred forty-eight million feet, leaving a net
underage of approximately seventeen million feet plus three
months cancelled allowable from March, April and May, 1953, 1in
an unknown awount which we must presume to be perhaps two or
three million feet per month anyway.

Q Proceed to the next well,

A This graph pertains to well number 9-32 in Section
32, Township 28 North, Range 4 West. This well is tied into the
El Paso Natural Gas system. As you can see, the line pressure
in every single month has been 1n excess of five hundred pounds.
It reached a peak of six hundred and forty-four pounds in
February of this year. The production has varied in the period

shown on this graph, production has varied from a low of zero to

a maximum of twenty-nine million feet per month. The relationship
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between production and pressure here is fairly consistent. We
note, for example, in this three month period of peak line
pressure here the production was essentlally zero, then when

the line pressure decreased in this area, the production briefly
increased to a substantial figure, and as the line pressure was
increased again, the production decreased virtually to zero.
However, since approximately March of this year there has been
an average decrease of line pressure even though it is still
running on the order of five hundred pounds per square inch,

Q what is the situation with regard to history of
production of this well and allowable?

A This well has had assigned to it through July, 1959
cumulative allowables of one hundred fifty-seven thousand m.c.f.
Its cumuiativé production is one hundred twenty-nine thousand
wm.c.f., leaving a net underage of approximately twenty-eight
thousand m.c.f,

Q Has any of that been cancelled+

A Not as yet.

Q Refer to the last Exhibit, well, please.

A This is well number 7-8, Section 8, Township 29 North,
Range 4 West, the well which is connected to the Pacific North-
west pipeline system. As we have generally seen; the 1line
pressures are near or slightly less than five hundred pounds.

The production has varied widely. There is a rather sharp

fluctuation you can see on this graph which probably cannot be
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satisfactorily explained purely on the basis of line pressures
because of the consistency of the line pressure.

& But the relationsnip between allowables and production
has been falrly good, nas 1t not, on that well?

A Yes, this is quite a good well, and the cumulative
allowables assigned to 1t are about one hundred sixty-four
thousand m.c.f., the cumulative production 1s one nhundred
thirty-seven thousand m.c.f., leaving a net underage as of the
end of July of twenty-seven thousand wm,c.f. )

) Now, take your seat there, Mr; Birdseye. Now a
few general questions about this particular phase of thne
matter relating to line pressures. Based upon your study of.
these wells as portrayed by the Exhibits numbered 2, wnat is the
general situation on a comparative basls between line pressures
of wells to whicn Pacific Northwest 1is connected and El1 Paso
Natural Gas Cowpany is connected?

A Well, generally speaking, as tnese graphs have shown
ratner clearly, the line pressures in the Pacific Northwest
system nave been substantially lower than those maintained by
E1l Paso.

@ Do you have any information on a comparative basis
with regard to production?

A Yes, I have.

0 Between the two?

A Yes, sir. Tnese are figures on production related
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To deliverabllities. Tne average well which is connected to
Pacific Northwest pipeline has the cumulative deliverabi;ities,rq
total twenty-six hundred wm.c.f. per day. The total deiiverabiiit
of the wells connected to E1 Paso total thirty-three hundred and
seventy~five, thirty-three hundred and seventy-five compared to
twenty-six eighty-one., However, El Paso, with its cumulat.ve
deliverability of thirty-three hundred and seventy-five m.g.f.
has produced in 1958 a hundred and ninety-five million feet of
gas, and Pacific Northwest with total deliverabilities of
approximately twenty-five percent less has produced two hundred
and forty-two million feet of gas or approximately twenty-five
percent more than El Paso.

& Do you believe that the differences in the line
pressure may have some bearing upon that result?

A I think that is a basic factor.

a Now with regard to the general relationship as
indicated, what is your opinion as to the relationship between
the line pressures and the production from the wells:

A Well, certainly especially in the instances of the
older wells which were not completed by what we consider modern
completion tecnniques, higher llne pressures have an extremely
restrictive effect on the amount of the production, and as welve
seen on these graphs, when the line pressures are reduced, in
the vast majority of instances there has been an increase in

production.

ther

ies
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Q Now, as you have gone through each of these individual
wells, you have given information as to the cumulative production
history of each well as related to allowables and cancelled
under production. Do you have a summary of that with regard to
all the wells that are involved, the Mesaverde wells in these
two Townships?

A Yes.

) Would you please give that?

A If I can find it. In roug:.. terms. - these wells
have had a total cumulative allowable of twé hundred and forty-
four thousand m.c.f., and their total production has been about
& hundred and fifty-five thousand m.c.f. I have the exact
figures here in Jjust a moment. The total cumulative allowables,
including the cancelled allowables, for this group of wells
through July, 1959 1s two hundred and forty-four thousand, five
hundred twenty-one m.c.f. The total cumulative production has
been a hundred and rifty-nilne thousand, one hundred thirty-five
m.c.f., resulting in a net underage of something on the order.
of eighty-five million cubic feet of gas, a large portion of
which has been lost due to the cancellation of back allowables.

Q Do you have the figure on how much uncancelled
underage tnere is?

A Yes, sir, at the present time the uncancelled

underage is one hundred fifty-nine, approximately fifteen hundred

fifty-nine thousand m.c.f.
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Q Is it your opinion, Mr, Birdseye, that some of that
underage both that has been cancelled and uncancelled underage
has been accumulated by reason of the line pressure .slftuation?

A Unquestionably.

Q Now, Mr, Bilrdseye, have you made a study of the
total deliverabllity of the wells connected to, I believe you
have given those figures. Will you refer back to Exhibit nuwmber
1, now in connection with the figures shown on there of average
deliverability and average production for the year 1958, and
point out to the Commisslion any considerable variations between
the various Townshlp unitsinvolved in the vicinity of the two
Townships in this application.

MR. HOWELL: Mr. Commissioner, we object to testimony
offered by this witness relating to any Townships other than
the Townships specified in the Bill of Particulars, namely,
Townships 28, % and 5; 29, 4 and 5 before the Hearlng to obtain
such information as would permit us to be prepared. We are
prepared and we have obtained data covering all of the areas
specified in the Bill of Particulars. We are not prepared either
for cross-examination or to put on testimony of our own for
Townships that were not included in the Bill of Particulars, and
we object to testimony covering other Townships and move that
the testimony be limited to the areas covered by the Bill of

particulars.

MR, CAMPBELL: Just a moment, please, If the




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 36

Commission please, let me make this observation. The Bill of
Particulars in truth does relate to some variations in connection
with those particular Townships; however, this Hearing takes in
the entire Blanco Mesaverde Pool, and I can!t see that anyone
could be taken by surprise if we were to depart considerably
from the area that's involved here. I don't believe that by
the Bill of Particulars we are limited to testimony to which we
have referred there. As a matter of fact, there have been a
number of things take place since that tiwme that were put in
evidence here which hasn‘t been obJected to. I think this
Hearing is on the rateable taking in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool
and the fact that we pointed out instances that we are going to
offer testimony on as to particular Townships, I certainly
don't believe it l1imlits us, and I believe as a matter of fact,
that our Bill of Parficulars so stated it fairly correctly.

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Campbell, do you intend to use this
evidence for comparative purposes?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes, the Bill of Particuiars state
that the applicants do notlimit the issue: ¢ the matter or
extent of the proof upon the Hearling of this application.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell, is there more than one
pool involved here? Do the other Townships relate to the
Mesaverde too?

MR. CAMPBELL: No, all our testimony relates to the

Blanco Mesaverde Pool.
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MR. ERRERO: If 1t please the Cowmmlssion, tne
applicants' Bill of Particulars, Paragraph 2 shows that
there are in excess of sixteen hundred wells in this pool. Now,
it's an almost lmpossible job to prepare detailed testimony as
to each and every one of those wells and as to each and every
part of the pipeline syétem serving those wells., The applicant
here, if he knew for sure what nis complalnts were at the time
he filed 1t, we assumed then that he knew, where ne spoke about --
what he was speaking and about what he complained of at that
time. He was ofrered an opportunity to advise us of that so we
mignt prepare for 1t. Now we have prepared and we are ready to
offer testimony as to fthose portions of the pool tnat ne has
specifically complained of, and we urge that the Commission
1imit any testimony by tne applicant to these areas that he has
specifically complained of, otherwlse, now can we be in a
position to cross-examine tnls witness on areas which he testifies
as to wnich are outside tne 1lmmediate area heres

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, if tnis is th
situation wnicn takes these people by surprise, we would nave
no obJjection to a continuation of the case untll next month in
order for them to prepare testimony, if 1t appears they don't
have data prepared on wells or areas referred to here.

MR. PORTER: HMr. Howell, tne Commission will overrule

your cbjectlon, the Commission would like to hear anything that

]
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has to do with rateable taking or gasprcrétionigén .. 1in the
Mesaverde Pool.

MR. HOWELL: If the Commission please, under the
circumstances we request a continuation of the right to cross-
examine as to all areas which may be covered by this witness!
testimony until we've had an opportunity to prepare cross-
examination and to prepare evidence to submlt in other areas,
and in light of that situation, I would suggest that 1f the
Commission wlshes to hear as to the areas which have been covered
by the Bill of Particulars at this time, and then hear the remain
at another time, that might be preferable.

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I don't see
how the pipeline cowmpanies under those circumstances are going
to know what to prepare for. I would think that if you actually
want to prepare testimony to rebut anything that we way put on
at this time that you would want to know what we are going to
put on, otherwise, I think it would go on ad infinitum it seems

to me. I would like to make this observation, of course the

'Commission has ruled on the matter. We certainly have no

objection at all to permitting the El Paso Natural Gas Company
or Pacific Northwest to rebut anything that we put on or to
explain, 1f they can, what the situation is or why these things
occur. We want to have a full and complete hearing in this

matter, and anything that will lead to that we certainly are

perfectly agreeable to. May I request a ten minute recess?

der
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MR. PORTER: Have a ten minute recess.
(recess. )

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please.
Mr. Howell, you had a motion, I belleve, before the Commission.
The Commission has ruled that we are willing to go ahead and
hear the case through to conclusion today on the matter raised
in the order confiﬁed to the Mesaverde Poocl or we will continue
the entire proceeding until QOctober the 22nd which is a date
which Mr. Morgan has agreed upon that we could be here, or if
that date isn't sultable to the interested parties, welll try
to work out one.

MR, HOWELL: May I consult with Mr. Errebo?

MR. GRENIER: Mr. Porter, for my understanding, are
you suggesting that we not go forward from this polnt, don't even
find out what the applicants are wanting to testify about with
regard to these other areas?

MR. PORTER: I believe my ruling was that we were
willing to go ahead and hear the entire case, but we are not
willing to continue to hear a portion of it and then continue
it., We wlll elther hear 1t all now or we will continue the
entire proceedings to October 22nd or some date that we can
agree on.

MR. CAMPBELL: Let me make a point here that might
affect the decision that these people have. I want to assure

the Commission that so far as we are concerned, we have no desire
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to make it appear that something is wrong that can be explained
and we are willing to cooperate with the pipellne companies and
advise them essentially what our complaints are, we are not
going to try to keep a secret, and no matter when the Hearing is
held, we are prepared to go ahead,MNow,if they want to wait

untll October 22nd, we are not going to Jjump up.with any new
surprises at that time.

MR. GRENIER: Mr. Campbell, would it be possible for
you at this time to outline in a statement of counsel the
general areas that you do plan to cover’in'the remainder of
your direct case, and the problems that you propose to raise,
and the general character of the data and the areas to which
that data relates so that we could be more fully informed than
we are now as to Jjust what we should prepare for?

MR, CAMPBELL: No, I don't believe that would be
the best way, but I would be glad to furnish immediately some
additional information by way of Bill of Particulars, and so
that I would be sure that I'm giving you all the information
so that you would have time between now and whenever the case
is golng to be heard again to analyze the situation.

MR. HOWELL: May we ask this, do you intend to put
on testimony concerning individual wells located out of this
area?

MR, CAMPBELL: Yes.

MR. HOWELL: That is the meat in the coconut because
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with over eighteen hundred wells up there, it 1s rather
impossible to be prepared as to any Individual well and have
the history of 1t to the point that we can bring the facts out,

MR. CAMPBELL: I think that's reasonable. I'1l1l gilve
you the horrible examples if you want them. I'm willing to
do that, may be kind of a long list, but I'll be glad to do it,

MR. HOWELL: Would you recess long enough for us to
look and see what we will be faced with because obviously you
can't come prepared with one hundred sixty-one wells on each
phase of the wells?

MR, CAMPBELL: I wight find some more,

MR. HOWELL: May it please the Commission, my feeling
is this; we have been informed by counsel that he intends to
put on testimony concerning individual wélls, and with some
eighteen hundred wells in the Meséverde field, we didn't bring
a truck with our records that have tc do with the production
history of the well. I think I can point out our situation
pretty clearly in stating that the witness' testimony up to the
present time has no relationship whatsoever to the time element.
He hasn’t considered the number of days production at any time
in drawing his conclusions and 1t is impossible without an
attempt to look at the actual history of individual wells to
meet some of the inferences which the witness seeks to draw from
taking the testlmony during the month that a well may have been

shut in because 1t was over produced and comparing the production
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that wonth with llne pressure. Now, as to the wells that have
been put on, at the present time we are prepared to meet it and
we have testimony to meet it and we can meet his testimony, but
I'm now informed that they inftend to take individual wells
located at outside points in the Mesaverde Pool and put on some
testimony. We cannot be prepared to meet that on an individual
well basis without practically transferring the production
records of the entire Mesaverde Pool up here, So for that
reason, we ask that as to the individual wells which are to be
introduced in testimony by the applicant, we be furnished a
list in order that we can be reasonably prepared, and we shall
be pleased to go forward then with the Hearing meeting that on
the individual well basis., We are prepared as to every well
located in the Townships which were mentioned in the Bill of
Particulars. |

MR, PAYNE: Do you have any obJjéction to furnishing
such a 1list, Mr. Campbell?

MR, CAMPBELL: No, I'm the one who suggested it. I
am perfectly willing to furnish such a listb.

MR. MORGAN: In other words, your counsel is going
to stipulate the field of inquiry and examination, is that it?

MR. PAYNE: As to particular wells,

MR. CAMPBELL: We are going to agree that we are
going To furnish testlmony on these wells with regard to our

application and they won't have to bring thé big truck up.
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MR. MORGAN: You'!ll stipulate as to the fleld of
ingquiry?

MR. PORTER: Will your testimony be limited to that
1ist of wellg:

MR, CAMPBELL: I guess that's what we have to do
unless we Keep continuing all the time because if we both keep
getting surprised every time we meet, we will be like in the
Jalmat case, {ifteen nearings, I don't want to do that, I want

fto get this thing on tne table and resolved.

MR, HOWELL: Tnhat's exactly why we asked for particula

s0 that we could get it on the table.

MR, PAYNEZ: The case concerns gas prorationing in the
Blanco Mesaverde Pool and was advertised as sucn.

MR. HOWELL: Thatts right and so long as testimony,
if the Commlssion please, so long as testimony 1s based upon the
general basis of testimony prorationing in the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool, we are prepared. I we are going to take individual wells
and compare well number 1lU4-B located five miles away with wells
in this area and use that to prove that there has not been
rateable taking, then I want an opportunity to go and see if
this 14-B well was frozen in at that time, if weather conditions
resulted 1in beling unable to get out there for two months or
facts of that character. Now if that character of testimony as
to 1lndaividual wells 1s goling to be admitted, then out of eignteen

aundred wells I think we are entitled to be advised as to which




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 44

one the testimony is coming into.

MR, CAMPBELL: I assume that I can understand that
you will have available all of the information, your well record
information about these wells?

MR, HOWELL: That's right.

MR, ERREBO: The wells you designate?

MR, HOWELL: I we were in our offices, we could pull
them out one by one, and we don't have the office:flle here.

MR. CAMPBELL: You wiil then if I furnish you with a

‘__J
e
[9)]
ot

MR. GRENIER: May I inguire as to whether you are
going to be getting into any of the wells connected into our
system?

MR, CAMPBELL: I might.

YR, PORTER: That will be indicated on the list to be
furnished.

MR, GRENIER: 7You will furnish us a 1list?

MR, CAMPBELL: On yes, 1f I refer to any of your
wells, I might also statg to the Commission that I way want to
obtain from E1 Pasc Natural and Pacific Northwest and perhaps
Southern Union some additional data relating to average monthly
line pressures, I don't know that I will, but if I am, I assume
that that will be availlable to us.

MR, HOWELL: That's correct. We are glad to furnish

the information just as we did before.
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MR. ERREB(O: Made available at the advance of the
Hearing so that you will have time to look 1t over.

MR. PORTER: The Commission rules that this case
will be continued to nine o'clock, October 18ths-October 22nd,
which 1s on Thursday, I believe. We might have to run over into
the next day so Mr. Morgan 1s making those two days available.
Mr. Campbell, you will furnish the list of wells on which your
testimony will revolve.

MR. GRENIER: Will the Hearing be here?

MR, PORTER: Be here at Mabry Hall so far as I know.
We will have to talk to the Capital Custodian, but if it is any

different location, you will be advised.




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

PAGE 46

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

CERTIPFPICATE

— o — v - —n —m e -

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO 3 >

I, J. A, TRUJILLO, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, 3State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me in stenotypsd
and reduced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under uy
personal supervision, and that the same as a true and correct
record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

o4
WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this, the Q7 =  day of

55 -ﬁ, e — , 1959, in the City of Albuquerque, County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960.




